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_P _R O C_ E _E D _I M_ G_ _S 7604
y

_ _ _

f ({). JUDGE FRYE: Good morning. I believe we are

now at Contention 21-C-4 relating to the Campbell County '

3

() School District on page 26.

MR. DENNISON: That is correct, Your Honor.
5

BY MR. DENNISON:
6

G Mr. Heard, you had indicated that there are
7

three schools within the ten-mile EPZ, and I assume that you
8

made that determination from the interrogatories submitted
9

*

by the Commonwealth of Kentucky for this Intervenor?
10

A. (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir.
11

0 One of those schools would be A. J. Jolly?
12

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.,[}
G Another one St. Peter and Paul?

14

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
15

0 A third would be Grants Lick Elementary?
16

A. (WITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
17

0 And the fourth would be Southern Campbell
18

County Middle School; is that correct?
19

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir. There are four
20

instead of three. Southern Campbell County Middle Schtal
21

is just about at the ten-mile rine.
22

G Now, Mr. Cassidy has previously presented
23

to you interrogatories responded to by the Commonwealth of

'

Kentucky.

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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|

I would like you to take a look at the 7685
1.

/{) interrogatory No. 104, and can you tell me, Mr. Heard, whether

Southern Campbell Elementary School is nine miles, according .

| 3

to the Cormonwealth of Kentucky?(}4
A (UITNESS HEARD) The interrogatory refers to

5
it as Southern Campbell County Middle School.

6 ,

G Okay.
7

A. (WITNESS HEARD) It indicates it is nine miles,

8
yes, sir.

9
B And the distance indicated as to Grants Lick?

10
A. (FITNESS HEARD) Grants Lick Elementary School

11
also nine miles.

'

12
- G Now, I think it is interrogatory No. 104 or

\
13

106 which has the student population -- it is 105.

14
A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.

15
B Those four schools, there is in excess of

16
a thousand students; is that not correct?

17
A (MITNESS HEARD) Well, the Southern Campbell

18
County Middle School figure as printed, typed, shows 532,

19
but there is -- soneone has made a notation 456.

'O'
I don't know which is the correct enrollment,

21
4 so there is a discrepancy of about 130 there.

) 22
0. Pour hundred fi'ty-six is the penciled figure;

23
is it not?

24
A. (t?ITNESS HEARD) Yes,' sir. -

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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PA-1
5

0 The interrogatory indicates 582? 7686
1

'^'
i A (MITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.

+s
3

0 You have no reason to dispute the State of '

3

(' ) Kentucky on its figures?
4

MR. CASSIDY: I would object, Your Honor.
5 '

I have not seen that particular copy of the document, but if
6

there are two figures on there , we do not know who put what
7

on there.
8

MR. DENNISON: I happened to be adding them
9

up and did it in pencil on the side.
10

A. (MITNESS HEARD) All right, sir, the typed
11

figures equal appro:cimately a thousand, yes , sir.
12

fm O. So that your response to question 125 on
-

s )
' -

13

page 63 of your testinony would have to be corrected to be
14

restated that there are four county schools, and that there

15

would be in excess of a thousand students without counting
16

s ta f f ; is that not correct?

17
A. (WITNESS EEARD) Yes, sir. The school that we

18

had omitted in the -- I don't know which had been omitted, but

19
obviously one -- I know it uns not Jolly.

20
It was not St. Peter and Paul. Dased on the

21

"igures, it must have been Grants Lick, but I.would certainly
(. '

K' 22
agree that it should say four schools with an enrollment, and

23
if I may, I could add it up specifically -- I compute it ates

'

24
1,136, so I would like to change that to indicate that there

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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7687four Campbell County Schools with 1,136 students instead,

1

'I within the ten-mile EPZ.
--

0 These schools are in varying locations, but '

3

() they are generally in a constant direction for wind, are they
4

not?

5

A (MITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir, they are generally

6
in a westerly -- they are west of -- generally in a westerly

7

direction from the Zimmer Plant.
8

G Now, Mr. Alexander, you were telling us
9

yesterday, had indicated to you during the November 18 drill

10
that he by a paper note dictation had sent four buses to A. J.

11

Jolly and one to St. Peter and Paul.

12

('S During that exercise, did he send any buses to

' 13
Grants Lick, or did he send any buses to Southern Campbell

14
Middle School?

15
A. (WITNESS HEARD) Not to my knowledge.

16
? Would you have any idea,!'r. Heard, how nany

17
buses would be required to be dispatched to Grants Lick other

18
than by using a division of bus capacity to student population?

19
A. (WITNESS HEARD) Other than that?

20
G That is correct.

21
_ A (WITMESS HEARD) No, sir. Two' hundred
- l 22

seventy-one students and if there is sixty-five, approximately

23
sixty-five, to a bus, we are talkinc about four or five buses ,,,

, ,

'

five or six buses.

lace neponnso, me.
CINCINN ATI, OMIO
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G How many did you estimate would be required 7689
1

~

( 'i to go to Southern Campbell?
~

2

A (UITNESS HEARD) Nine or ten. '

3

(') 0 Now, have you had any independent information
-

,

other than what Mr. Alexander has stated to you as to the
5

location of these buses or the mechanics which would be
6

involved to dispatch them to these different sites?
7

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir.
8

G id Mr. Alexander indicate anything to you
9

as to the mechanics as it would relate to where these buses
10

are located and how they would be dispatched to different
11

sites?

12

f S A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir.
t >

v 13
G Have you made any inquiry or obtained any

14

factual information concerning any problems that Campbell
15

County School District would have in the availability of
16

buses at any time during the school day and any difficulties
17 '

that they may have in dispatching those buses from the
18

standpoints of the mechanics of that operation?

19
MR. CASSIDY: Objection. Could we define the

20
word " mechanics ," so we know what we are talking about here?

21
G The manner in which it would be done. Do7,

i )
\/ 22

you understand the question, Mr. Heard?

23
A (UITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir. The only infornation7s'

a

t" 24
I had, sir, was the testimony of Superintendent Sell and his

ACE R EPORMNG,1NC.
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two deputies or assistants when they testified.
1

(~ ) G Based upon that testimony, it would indicate
~s y

to you, would it not, Mr. Heard, that there is no viable '

3

(]) plan, nor can there be any viable plan at this point in
4

tine relative to the evacuation of the Campbell County's
5

School District's school children?
6

A (WITNESS HEARD) I do not agree with that at
7

all.

8

G When did Mr. Sell indicate that all could
9

be done?
10

MR. CASSIDY: Objection. If you recall.
11

0 If you recall.

12
r~^ A. (FITNESS HEARD) Would you please repeat that?
' ''

13

0 Let me put it this way, Mr. Heard: It was my
14

understanding of Mr. Sell's testimony that his school
15

district did not have the capabilities to evacuate the

16
school children in a timely and effective manner.

17
MR. CASSIDY: Objection, Your Honor. The

18

proper way to ask the information he is asking for is whether
19

the witness recalls Mr. Sell's testinony.
20

JUDGE FRYE: Let him finish the question.

21
gs MR. CASSIDY: I thought he had.
i '''

22
G Let me put it this way, Mr. Heard: Do you

7s, recall Mr. Sell's testimony that you just moments ago brought
:

'

up; is that correct? '

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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A (UITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir. 7690
1

'I ( ) O. So if you do not recall anything that Mr.
2

Sell may have said in response to ny questions, simply say
'

3
7 ,

I i so.v
4

Now, the question, Mr . Heard , is this: Did not
5 -

Mr. Sell indicate that he did not have the buses, the location
6

of the buses, and the availability of drivers to effectively
7

evacuate the school children within his school district, and
8

here I an limiting it to the four schools we have been
9

discussing?
10

A (UITNESS HEARD) I did not interpret his
11

testimony as being not having the capability or mechanics.

~
12

( '; I understood him to say that he had not
'-

13

finalized his plan, but with the number of buses available

14

and using the figure 56, it may be give or take tuo or three
15

buses.

16

I have heard 62, 59. I have heard different
17

figures, but the figure we used in my prepared testimony was
18

56 of the availability of 56 buses and the need for five

19

initially in near schools and the need for approxinately 15

20
or 16 at the cutside for the schools out of the nine niles ,

21
I do not see where we could -- I do not see where thees

t ;

' 22
capability does not exist.

23
f'

' 24
'

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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1

0 Okay , when we are using the term " capability, " 7691
1

(~', we 're using it in the sense of within reason; do you
''

2

understand, from Mr. Sell, that their normal busing is on -

3

('') two and three trips , in order to accommodate. the populatibn?
"

4

A (UITNESS HEARD) I understand the double and
5

triple route.
6

G He also indicated that during the course of
'

7

I the school day, there may be buses in transit most of that
8

day, with only an intervening break of an hour or two from
9

the morning routing to beginning the commencement of the
10

evening routing; do you recall that?
11

A (WITMESS HEARD) I don't recall that but I
12

(q would accept that.
k '' 13

G He also indicated that he has buses which may
14

.

be of distances of 35 miles away from these school sites

15
during the course of the day in which some of those buses

16

actually transport students in the three Kentucky counties;
17

do you recall that?
18

A (MITNESS HEARD) No, sir, I don't.

19

0 You also recall that during the course of

20
the school day, that many of these buses are parked at

21
off-site locations in which the drivers may be encaged in,,

t '

' J 22
farming or other endeavors during the course of the school

23
day and not available to telephone communications; do you73

! 24
recall that?

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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A (WITNESS EEARD) Yes, sir, I understand that. 7692
1

' ~ ' , G Now, have you taken, in your assessment of
-# 2

planning for the student evacuation of the invo'ved schools -

3

^) in Campbell County, these facts? Have they been assessed by
'~' 4

you? Have you entertained then at all in considering the
S

adequacy of evacuation plans for the Campbell County School
6

District?
7

A (MITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
8

G And in considering those, have you also
9

considered the time restraints that there may be the onset
10

of an accident requiring evacuation from 30 minutes to several
11

hours?

12

,e3 A '(NITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
' '

' 13

B And in considering the attitude of 30 minutes
14

as a minimal consideration fo. purposes of planning, is it
15

your testimony that these buses can be dispatched and that
16

the nechanics of evacuation of these schools can be undertaken
17

within 30 ninutes?
18

MR. METTEREAUN: Objection; there's no
19

testimony that evacuation must commence within 30 minutes.

20
JUDGE PRYE: 17e have been follouing this

2'
premise from the very beginning of the hearing, but you have

( '
22

30 minutes to the onset of a release and that you must take

23
action. I don't see any need to chance it at this time.

/ ,.

\ 24
MR. BARTH: Your Honor, I do disagree; the

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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3

Staff does disagree. 7693
1

I' ) That 's your premise , it's not the premise of
2

the Staff or CG&E, it's not the premise of your proceeding. -

3s

(! MR. I?ETTERHAHN: As we determined last night,
4

there are a number of time periods involved.
5

The first time period of interest is the time

6
period between when, one, the minimum time period when one

7

knows that a release is going to occur until that release
8

occurs, that is some 30 minutes at the minimum.

9
There 's no disagreement as to that.

10
There is'. a second time period , duration of

11

the release, which may be 30 minutes, several hours, several

12
(~'; days.
G'

There is no requirement that actual evacuation

14
begin within the first 30-minute time period before the cloud

15
or be fore the release begins .

16
The way, as the testimony revealed last night,

17
one may evacuate while the radioactive cloud may be going

18
towards a certain location, when it's there, it may have to

19
go through a cloud, it all depends on those variations.

20
There fo re , to say that evacuation.must begin

m at some minimum time is incorrect and there's no basis in
)
'

22'"

the record for it.

23
,x MR. EARTH: I would supplement, Your Honor,<
t i

24
that these determinations to evacuate will be made by the

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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4

condition of the reactors, determined in the control room. 7694
1

(]) Should the operator detect the onset, which

may vell result in a release, or reach a containment of '

3

({) radioactivity, it will leave the reactor and we may well
4

have an evacuation order.
5*

This 30-minute figure ccmes from Table S-5.
6

MR. B ARTH : That may be, certainly.
7

It comes from Table S-5 of WASH-1400 in the
8

main report, which was incorporated in on 396, that's where
9.

these time periods come from.

10

If you need to review this, for future findings
11

or investigation --

12
JUDGE FRYE: Fell, what I was trying to say

last night and what I was trying to say this morning, without
14

going into details, my recollection is that early on in this

15
hearing, Mr. Dennison postulated the situation you just,

16

referred to, really, Mr. Barth, where you might order an
17

evacuation prior to the release action conmencing.

18
This is the sort of thing, this is the context

19
in which I understood his question without having gone back

20
through that whole series of assumptions each time.

21
MR. WETTERHNC': Certainly, but the question

22
was phrased as a mandatory time limit.

23
JUDGE FRYE: Okay. I don' t think there's any

\~( 24
disagreement on that point.'-

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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7695MR. CARTH: Thank you, Your Honor.
1

') MR. PETTERHAIRI: If the record is clear and
''

2

the Board's understanding is clear, I'll withdraw my '

3

(]) objection.
4

JUDGE FRYE: My understanding comports with
5

yours.

6
There's no mandatory time period but there

7

could be a situation in which you would order a release --
8

excuse me, would order an evacuation, certainly not a release,
9

you know, as soon as you were aware that you had a release
10

that was about to occur or had occurred.

11

MR . B ARTH : That is my understanding, Your

12

(^ IIono r . You phrased it well.- Thank you for clearing it up.
'"'

13
A (UITNESS UEARD) I would like to have the

14

question repeated, if you would, please.

15
(Thereupon, the record was read

16

by the court reporter.)

17
A. (IdITNESS EFARD) There are several factors

18
to be considered here,?Ir. Dennison.

19
First is my basic concept of evacuation takes

20
place before a release .

If the time required for evacuation exceeds7,
t 8''

22
the time of a release, if it's a scheduled release of

23
radioactivity, if you don' t have tire to complete the

,7~
'

24~

evacuation, then shelter is a proper protective action.

i

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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6

Secondly, as I've indicated on several 7696
1

(; occasions, and this is information provided me by Mr.
2

Alexander, at the time , the Emergency Services Director for
.

3
.

( ) Campbell County, that on the initiation of a site area
,

4

emergency, he would inmediately dispatch buses, one to
5

A.J. Jolly and one to St. Peter and Paul and move those
6

children out as a precautionary measure, if a site area
7

.

emergency does not indicate an off-site release.
8

0 I understand that, Mr. Heard.
9

A. (WITNESS HEARD) So, it would be precautionary.
10

There is no indication from the Utility that
11

there will even be an off-site release at this point in
12

.r' the scenario, which I am depicting; however, he would still
13

evacuate those two schools because of the nearness of the
14

plant, approximately two to three miles.
15

So, there are those factors.

16

If it was an accidental release, not a
17

predetermined, tire-phase release of radioactivity, sheltering
18

would be the proper action, if he could not e::ecute it, but
19

with the plan that he has or had, whether it's in writing or
20

not, as I've indicated, I do not know, they're in the
21

process of developing it..- s

' 22'
~

He feel that more than reasonable assurances
23

fm have been provided for, for the evacuation of those tuo near
i' !

:
-

schools or protective actions or an evacuation and would

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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7

.

Probably be certainly at that early stage of an emergency, 7697

() would be the protective action for those two schools.
2

G Now, Mr. Heard, starting from the response
.

('T
(/ and working to its front, the standpoint of evacuation of

4

these two schools at the point of a site emergency,
5

%

recognizing that that matter had been discussed by Mr.
6

Alexander, with Mr. Soll and Mr. Sell, as he testified before
7

this Board, stated that he could not do that within his
8

school jurisdiction for two reason: The first, he could not
9

release these children to homes where he did not know that
10

there was parental supervision to receive them during, even,
11

a site emergency at Zimmer from the standpoint that that

() site emergency might escalate to a general emergency.
13

Do you remember that testimony?
14

A (MITNESS HEARD) I don't specifically, but I
15

don't question it, either.

16

G The second thing that Mr. Sell remarked, on
17

Mr. Alexander's purported plan, was that he could not evacuate
18

these children and take them into schools which were in session,
19

again, for two reasons: One, the disruption of the school
20

in session and, secondly, where to put them when schools were
21

in session, where it would not be disruptive.

Do you recall that?-

23
O A (WITHESS IIEARD) I don't, but, again, I don'tV

24
question it. '

!ace neconnNo. me.
.......m..
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8

G That being the circumstances , how does this 7698
. 1

() become a plan of reasonable assurance, in which you have thes

past county planner at odds with the school superintendent, '

3

() in which it is the obligation, as I understand it, of the
4

school superintendent to care for these children?
S

MR. CASSIDY: Objection, Your Honor.
6

Because of what counsel is asking here, we
7

get into a situation he raised on his direct with Mr. Sell,
8

with regard to what the legal obligations are within the
9

county.
10

This witness is not a lawyer, he cannot give
11

a legal conclusion which is what IIr. Dennison is asking.
12

[]} Ue have the testirany from Mr. Sell that he,

by law, cannot do certain things.
14

This witness has no knowledge of the law, he
15

is not a lawyer and neither is Mr. Sell.
16

In fact, we have no evidence as to what the
17

lau is and it does call for a legal conclusion on his.part
18.

and I would object on that basis.
19

MR. FETTERI'AIni: Mith a further basis,Tir.
20

Chairnan, this gentleman said he did not recall the testinony.
21

I think it 's unfair to make him tre to --
22

JUDGE FRYE: Fo, but I think it's fair to
23

ask whether he has considered those facters and, to a certain
x 24

e:: tent , I think that we 've gotten it in the record that,

ACE REPORUNG. tNC.
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apparently, he has not. 7699
_. 1

(3 Can you rephrase it to stay away from that?,

' ' ' 2'-

MR. DENNISON: Yes; at least, I will atter.pt .

3
to, Your Honor.

()T\_
4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

'12

(3.

s ) 13

14

15

16

17
f

18

19
'

20

21

r'
(_/ 22

23

,es.
\_,i 24

_
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3-CR
1 (Beginning cf 9 A, M. s c71oh.)

j MR. DENNISON: Yes, or at least I will attempt 7700

,a
l_,! 2 to, your Honor.

.

3 Q Mr. Heard, it's my undarstanding that there
,

(_/ may, and I italicize, "may," the summary or ramification4

5 between the county planner and the Superintendent of the

Schools are relative to the responsibilities for the school6

children, is that in and of itself sufficient to cause you7

8 to step back and take a look at whether or not there is any

9 plan in Campbell County dealing with school children which

10 presents a reasonable assurance of either its presence or

jj its implementation dealing with the evacuation of school

children?12

( ) j3 A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.

ja Q And what is that?

A (WITNESS HEARD) To me it's a very simple15

6
plan. ,It's as about as simple as it could be. One bus is

taken to the St. Peter and Paul to get 60 children a'ndj7

another 240 at A. J. Jolly and to move those childran into18

39 the Alexander -- Bob Alexander explained it to me. They

would m ve the children into the Alexander School complex20

utilizing the gym, lunchroon, any assembly area made
21

(o') available. If the weather was not inclement, outdoors.22

23 They have got approximately less than 300

(',) 24 children. The parents would know they're out and removed
-

and that they're safe and under the control of the school
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j system. Schools are used throughout emergencies for assembly 7701
,

lJ areas frequently. The gyms are used for emergencies. I
2

'

haven't been physically to the Alexander School complex,
3

m

(J but I understand it's certainly adequate to shelter, house,w
4

put under cover, if need be, less than 300 students, children,
5

elementary school children, and remove any fears from the

parents of their not being properly taken care of.
7

Here again, we are in a precautionary role.
8

There's been no release. The parents don't have to worry
9

about the children's whereabouts. This is a very simple,
10

basic, elementary plan from Alexander as he explained to me

that he hopes to effect with the cooperation of the county

! a s.
13

Now,if the county school officials don't
j,

e p r te with the emergency services coordinator in his
15

role in trying to protect the safety and health and safetyg

of the county residents, then that is something the countyg

officials, the Judge Executive or some higher authority is

going to have to reconcile, but to me, it certainly assured

me that reasonable assurances could have easily taken place

within Campbell County with utilization of five buses to

~ l provide for the removal of those children within the two-mile.

v 22

*

23

'

Q And though you talked about Mr. Alexander,
24-

you put it in a simplistic response, you at no time have

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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spoken with Mr. Sell, nor have you considered Mr. Sell's 7702j

j testimony before this Board, both written and orally, as to
2

'

the circumstances with which that school district is
3

(
G confronted, have you, Mr. Heard?

4

MR. WETTERHAHN: Necdon. Asked and
5

answered. We have been through this the last 20 minutes.

JUDGE FRYE: I think it's in the record.
7

0 Now, moving to your first response, that
8

the decision-maker would determine evacuation, if that can
9

be done and accomplished before release,otherwise the
10

decision will be made for shelter, did I understand you
.li

correctly, Mr. Heard?

O A < WITNESS HEARD > ves, sir, ehee the -- rf
i3

the evacuation could not take place within the time before
g

release, if he's got any notification, then sheltering is
j3

the proper protective action.

Q All right. In order to facilitate thatp
x

decision, the Judge Executive of Campbell County would be
18

making a decision for all of the involved population of
39

Campbell County and by involvtd I am referring to whatever
g

area it would be necessary to evacuate or to take shelter,
g

f;22 that would be the function of the Judge Executive, is that
-

nt rr t?
23

( A (WITNESS HEARD) It's his responsibility. I
24

don't know actually if he performs that function, but it's

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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3

his responsibility. 7703
. I

0 Assuming that responsibility and function goes
2

.
'

in hand, your answer would be, yes?
3

g

A (WITNESS HEARD) Well, I differentiate between
4

resp nsibility and function. He may take the advice of a
5

more knowledgeable person. He would issue the order and he

would be responsible. He may not physically perform the
7

function of making a determination.g

0 I'm just trying to find a happy meeting ground
9

re,- . Heard.
10

A (WITNESS HEARD) I will admit his responsibility.

I am not sure it's his function.

Q Well, let's say he discharges in some mannert

g

that responsibility, fair enough?g

A (WITNESb HEARD) Yes, sir.

O When he undertakes the responsibility to be

discharged, he does it for all of the involved population,

is that correct?
I

A (WITNESS HEARD) Wilen you say all of the;

involved, now, what -- The reason I ask this question, I

think in terms of two-mile evacuation initially.

Ou o whetever is reautred, ar- neerd-

A (WITNESS HEARD) When you say, "all" --

th Q Every second.

A (WITNESS HEARD) You're not talking about the
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j entire population within the ten-mile EPZ? You conceivably 7704
-

'V are talking about two miles?
2

.

0 Or five miles, what have you, whatever that
3

kJ segment of population will be. We will use the term,
4

"inv lved."
S

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
6

Q Now, in that discharge of the responsibility
7

by the Judge Executive, he does not make a determination by
8

submitting that involved population, it's all or nothing
9

decision, is it not?
10

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir. Not if on-site
j;

emergency chooses to evacuate approximately 280 students.g
r,

V Q Okay, then would he also evacuate all thei

13

involved population of on-site emergency, is that whatg

you're suggesting?g

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir, I'm not. The
16

reason I make the distinction between he may not evacuateg

the entire two-mile EPZ of whatever the affected area may
18

I

be, but he would evacuate the schools, the two schools,
39

J lly and Peter and Paul. He is not bound to announce a
20

general evacuation within a two-mile EPZ just because he

chooses to take precautionary measures and evacuate two,g

schools.
23

( Q Okay. Now, he is confronted with any one of
24

the planning circumstances that are presented by 0654 in
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; which he does not have the option of on-site emergency, the 7705

#
nset of the accident is within the 0654 circumstances of 302

.

3 minutes and it's a general emergency and no longer has the
,,
'

on-site circumstances. At that point in considering evacuation4

5 for the affected area of the population, he would discharge

that responsibility, would he not, Mr. Heard, to evacuate or
6

to shelter all of that affected community, not a part of it
7

ne way and another part another way, would that be correct?
8

A (WITNESS HEARD) I would agree with that, yes,9

sk.
10

Q And in order to make that decision, he looks
jj

at Stone and Webster Time Study to determine whether or not
-

U he can evacuate, or if he cannot, as I understand from you,g

his only decision being in shelter?
,34

A Well, I would hope he would know the responsible

people and not take the trouble to look at the time study tog

see it. I hope they would know approximate times to take
17

t eva uaAe certain areas, having familiarized himself with
18

these times well in advance of any need to use them, but,
j9

I agree basically with what you have said the time should
20

be known and the decision would be made and either can beg
m
uj done within the time or the time is too great and we wouldg

t ke another protective action.
23

Q And Mr. Sell has indicated in his testimony
24

before this Board that the evacuation of A. J. Jolly and

ACE AEPORTING, INC.
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St. Peter and Paul due to the circumstances surrounding 7706
)

(O those schools would be at a minimum two hours under optimum/
2

'

conditions 2
3

MR. CASSIDY: Objection. If you recall.
4

Y*" *** *

5

A (WITNESS HEARD) I don't really recall the

time that Mr. Sell indicated.
7 ,

Q Mr. Heard, if that time is different than the
8

time for the evacuation of the general population in the
9

same affected area, the decision-maker may in his decision
10

to evacuate be protective of the general population, butg

n t protective of the school population if the evacuation
12

0 ,3 timee ere diererent2

MR. CASSIDY: Objection. He's asking him tog

make a decision based on a time he does not recall.g

JUDGE FRYE: Well, I think I am going to allowg

it. I think the question is one that we would like to know

the an9wer to and, I think, I do recall the testimony.
18

MR. CASSIDY: Yes, but the witness doesn't.
9

JUDGE FRYE: That's all right. He can assume

it.g

Ou MR. CASS DY: That wasn't the question,

though, your Honor. His testimony, if I may, he didn't
23

Oa rece11 waet ene timee that ar- se11 90etu1etea were-

. Mr. Dennison asked him to make a comparison of the time
f
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j he doesn't recall and the time that's in the study. 7707

)2 JUDGE FRYE: We want to hear this.

.

MR. WETTERHAHN: Just let me point out --3
,

'
I'm sorry, Mr. Dennison. My basis or my understanding of'

4

the record is if Mr. Dennison is correct, it takes two hours,
S

I don't recall that testimony, but I will accept it for the
6

moment and the evacuation of the general population in that
7

segment was around two hours, also, I don't see any, difference8

between the time.9

JUDGE FRYE: Well, the record will speak for10

itself.g

MR. WETTERHAHN: Fine. I don't want itg

g ) 13 understood there is any difference postulated in the record,t

perhaps that's a hypothetical.g

Q Now, Mr. Heard, assuming that you have a
15

longer time by a quarter to one-half longer for theg

evacuation of school children in an affected area ofp

Campbell County than you do for the general population,
18

and under discharge of responsibility by the Ju. ige Advocate --
39

pardon me, Judge Executive, he orders evacuation and that
20

decision proves to be sound as to the general population,
21

f , 22 because the school population takes longer and places the
v

school children in jeopardy. Under that assumed circumstance,
23

b 24 does that make this particular p.lan as to school children

in Campbell County inadequate?
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A (WITNESS HEARD) Not in my opinion. 7708;

() MR. DENNISON: Okay, with that answer, Mr. Heard,
2

I d n't see any point in asking any further ones on this '

3

() subject.
4

MR. CASSIDY: Are you done?
5

MR. DENNISON: (Nods head affirmatively.)

MR. WETTERHAHN: I have a few questions.
7

JUDGE FRYE: Are you completed?
8

MR. DENNISON: Yes.9

JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Wetterhahn?
10

CROSS-EXAMINATION
jj

BY MR. WETTERHAHN:

C 13 Q Mr. Heard, you were talking about the decision'

again whether to evacuate or shelter and you said that ifj,

the cloud or the radioactivity, if you predicted you could

not evacuate by the time that the cloud would reach you,g

you would shelter, isn't that your testimony?g

A (WITNESS HEARD) Essentially that's the basic
18 i

concept.
39

Q That's a basic concept, it's really a

generalization?g

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.g

Q That the actual decision whether to evacuate
23

r^'; g or to shelter would be made after considering the time to

evacuate and calculating what the dose savings would be by
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j sheltering and by evacuation and taking that option which 7709
c,

(x~) would yield the greatest dose savings, isn't that correct?2

'

3 A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, that's correct, but there
-(s

is' are many factors taken into when the decision-maker makes his4

5 decision whether to shelter or evacuate, the time of the day,

the conditions of the road, weather conditions, even the time
6

7 of the year and if you have recreation areas. There are many

factors that go into the decision-making process as to which8

9 is the better protective action to take.

10 Q And one of the important elements for even

results is dose savings taking all these factors intojj

consideration?
12

7,

( ) 13 A (WITNESS HEARD) That's the ultimate objective is to

take that action that would provide the greatest. dose savings.j4

MR. WETTERHAHN: Thank you. No further
15

16
questions.

MR. BARTH: We have no questions, your Honor.
17

JUDGE FRYE: Any redirect?
18

' MR. CASSIDY: Yes, I have a few.
j9

REDIRECT E M INATION
20

BY MR. CASSIDY:
21

c
( ,; 22 Q Mr. Heard, a follow-up on Mr. Wetterhahn's

23 series of questions, I direct your attention to the

f"

(_J 24 Campbell County Plan on Page F-2, if you could find that,

please.
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A (WITNESS HEARD) I have that. -7710
1

O
. 2

; .
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1

11G If you would take a nement to lock at th a t .
1

(~
2

MR. DEMNISON: Are you referring to the,

Protective Action Guides, Mr, Cassidy? .

3

MR. CASSIDY: That is correct.>

G Mr. Heard, Annex F deals cenerally uith
5

protective action, does it not?
6

A (UITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
7

G Specifically with regard to the discussion
8

we have been having here as to the decision as to shelterina
9

-

or what particular prctective action to take, does the plan
10

in Annex F set forth the elements that the decision makers
.1

should take into account in arriving at a decision as to
12

("' what protective action to take?
(_'_

13

A (l'ITNESS HEARD) Yes, the plan provides all
14

the information necessary for the decision maker to make the
15

proper decision.

16

G Okay. And specifically referring to page F-4
17

within that section, I would ask you to take a look at
18

paracraph E captioned " Protective Action Recommendations , "
19

and if you would take a moment to read that paragraph and
20

refresh your recollection as to what this says.
21

cs A (t?ITNESS HEARD) I have read it.
- 22

G Okay. Thank you. ':cw , that particular section
23

7~ provides, as Mr. I'etterhahn suggested or directs, in fact,-

L..f 24

the decision maker to take into account the dose savinas
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1in determining what protective action to take; is that

(3'

g correct?

'

A (WITNESS IIEARD) Yes.

() G In Ebat particular section, the Plan refers

to an RCB-SOP 304, correct?

A (WITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
6

0 Are you familiar with what that is?
7

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, that is Radiation
8

Control Branch Standard Operating Procedure.
9 .

O. Is that a standard operating procedure that
10

has been prepared by the State of Kentucky?
11

A (UITNESS HEARD) Yes.
12

(]) O That document, have you had an opportunityi,

to review that yet?
14

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.
15

0 And that document provides information with
16

regard to the types of dose savings for a specific protective
17

action?
18

A. (WITNESS HEARD) In the plume exposure
19

pathway, that is correct.
20

0 So that is available, would be available, for
21 /

the decision maker to determine whether or not the most,-m

22'

the optimum dosed savings would be from sheltering, evacuation,
23

what the dose savings would be in moving vehicles, et cetera;

is that not correct?
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A (NITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
1 7773

.(]) B In the course of your review of that
2

particular SOP, does that provide, in your opinion, sufficient '

() information for the decision maker to apply in a scenario
4

'

where they would have to make a protective action decision?
5

A (UITHESS HEARD) Yes.
6

G And when the plan is finally approved and
7

distributed to the decision makers, that SOP will be part of
8

the Plan and available to them; is that not correct?
9

A (MITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
10

G Now, .with regard to the location and number of
11 -

schools in the EPZ, I believe in your testimony on page 63,
12

(} as Mr. Dennison was pointing out earlier, you stated that
13

there were three Campbell County schools within the radial
14

ten miles, and Mr. Dennison corrected that and you accepted
15

that there uere four with a slight increase, an increase of
16

about 250 students over what you had indicated in your answer;
17

is that correct?

18
A (WITNESS HEARD) That is correct.

19
G Now, I believe Mr. Dennison also pointed out,

! 20
and you accepted the fact, that two of those schools , Grants

Lick and the Campbell County Middle School, I believe, were3

22 \
approximately nine miler. away from Zimmer; is that also

23
correct?

e 24 .

A (UITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
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G Mr. Heard, in any situation where there will
'

i 7714

be a release of radiation from the plant, assuming as Mr.
~. ,

3

Dennison asked you to assume that you hava a plume that is -

3

(j going to be traveling in a generally westerly direction so
4

that it would be traveling in the line of these four schools,
5

and accept his presumption, although there has been disagreement
6 .

over its accuracy, that there is a half an hour to evacuate.
7

Uculd that presumption apply for tuo schools
8

that are nine miles out from the plant?
9

A. (WITNESS EEARD) No .
10

G Uhy would that not apply?
11

A (UITNESS HEARD) Mell, if there was a release

12

,; at "immer, a school nine miles away is not going to be
'

v g
immediately affected.

14

If they project 30 minutes, if they give you
15

a 30-minute warning right at the site, it is going to be,

16
obviously, some time greater than that before that plume is

17
going to move nine miles.

18

G And the tire that would be involved in that,

19
you would need to take into account a number of meteorological

20
factors; is that correct?

21
Tu (UITMESS HEARD) That is correct.,r~

L/ 22
7 So you may have certainly rore than the half

I hour, and you may have up to several hours or longer.- is that
. s.

t i 4

|

w/ 2d
not correct?
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A. ("ITNESS HET.RC) You would certainly have more
1 7713

than a half hour. It depends on the velocity of the wind and' ,

2

the direction, the dissipation of the radioactive cloud. .

3

(' , There are nany reteorological factors that
''

4

would go into it, but, suffice it to say, you would certainly
5

have longer than 30 ninutes.

6
G This information would be available to the

7
decision makers in Campbell County; is that not correct?

8 |
A (UITHESS HEARD) Yes. |

'

9 .

G In fact, do you recall the testimony of the

10
Ecntucky, Panel?

11
A (UITMESS HEARD) I recall some of it, yes.

12
G Okay. Do you recall, and I do not remember

,, a

V 13
which member of the panel it was , indicating that they had

14
a direct link with the plant in terms of receiving information,

15
including meteorological information at the plant site to

16
determine the direction of wind, speed, and et cetera that the

17
plume would be traveling?

18
A (UITNESS HEARD) Yes.

19
G Okay. So that they would have all that

20
information at the same tire as the release occurred?

21
A (MITMESS HEARD) That is correct.

p-
^

Q. I:ow, having that infornation, there would

23
also be other information that would be necessary for then

\<

' - 24''
to determine the appropriate protective action, is that not
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correct, in addition to the meteoroloaical inforration?

(,) A (WITNESS HEARD) Oh, yes, yes.

G And the types of factors that need to be
'

p..---

(_) considered are set forth in the Plan in Annex P, is that
4

not correct?
5i

A (MITUESS HEARD) I am sorry, set forth in
6

what?
7

G In Annex F.
8

A Oh, Annex F, yes, yes.
9

0. Let me ask this : Is the decision maker, as
10

Mr. Dennison tried to allude to, locked into evacuating
11

everybody at once in a particular sector that is going to
12

(~') be affected by a plume?
*'-

13

A. (UITHESS HEARD) You are not locked into
14

evacuating everybody at once, but that is the normal.
15

If evacuation is the option exercised by the
16

decision maker, particularly within the two-mile EPZ,
17

generally everyone within the tuo-mile EPZ is evacuated from
18

all directions.
19

G Okay. And that is because that is the area
20

that is closest to the plant and would be the first af fected;
21

r' is that correct?
's l 22

A (MITMFSS HEARD) That is correct.
23

( ^' , G Uow, if a director had a limited number of
' j' 24~

resources, and we are not saying that they do in this case,

_
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-

!

|

but let's say they had a limited number of buses available to 7717
1

( | them, the director or the decision maker would take all of the
-

3

factors into consideration in determining how to utilize '

3

'
f those resources and what areas to evacuate first; is that

4

not correct?
5

A. (WITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
6

MR. DENUISOM: Objection, Your Honor. I have
7

listened for quite a while, but I think that Mr. Cassidy
8

should go back to direct examination.
9

MR. CASSIDY: Mr. Dennison brought these
10

things up .
11

MR. DEMUISOM: He can inquire. I just prefer
12

/ i he does not lead the witness.
\v

33

MR. CASSIDY: If we are going to object to
14

leading questions, we can strike most of the testir.ony.
15

MR. DEMNISON: I think I have the right to
16

lead.
17

MR . B ARTH : I objected to Mr. Dennison leading
18

his own witnesses on direct examination, leading questions.
19

I will refer to the page if you *eant. You
20

ruled that leading questions are admissible.
21

,- JUDGE FRYE: Are you re ferring to the three,

!

22'-

witnesses who were subpoenaed?
23

(^ MR. EARTE: Yes, Your Honor.
~

'

24

JUDG2 TRYE: Yes, that was a special case.
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He specifically asked for permission to lead them in that I 71 'c
1

case, and we granted it.'

'

2
'

MR. DENNISON: There was a claim they uere '

3

( hostile witnesses, which the Board agreed with. Whether the,

x- 4

Doard was rinht or wrong is beside the point.
5

MR. BARTH: Eefore you rule, Your Honor, I
6

point out to you the Federal Rules of Evidence, which the
7

Appeal Board has referred to four times, specifically provide
8

for leading questions on direct examination to elucidate
9

information that would be helpful .
10

If the Board would decide tha t thin information
11

is not helpful, rule, Your Honor.
12

,,- MR. DEMNISON: Could we have that rule number,
'J 13

Mr. Barth?
14

MR. BARTH: Certainly, if the Ecard directs
15

it.

16

JUDGE FRYE: I am not sure how much difference
17

I think all this makes, and I am anxious that we move it
18 ~

along as quickly as we can.
19

I would appreciate it if you would attempt
20

to refrain from leading him as nuch as you can. If it
21

, continues to be a problem, we will have to face it again.
u ) 22

MR. CASSIDY: Keeping wid1 the Board's
23

_ suggestion to move it along, I uuld just state that leading
N , 24

-

questions consist in moving it along.
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.

Q. Mr. IIcard, the figure that you used in the 7719

(} answer to these Contentions av far as the number of buses
available is 56; is that not correct? ,

3

(]) A (UITNESS HEARD) That is correct.

Q. And you also used the figure as acended in5

your cross-examination by Mr. Dennison of, I believe,1,1006

odd students with the additional schools; is that correct?
7

A (WITMESS HEARD) That is correct, 1,136.8

Q Do you have an opinion as to whether 56 buses9

are adequate to evacuate those number of students?
10

MR. DEMMISON: Objection. We are back to where11

we have been for quite some tir.a, and diat is he is cssuming12

[ all 56 buses are circling A. J. Jolly.

Uithin that question there are many, nany
14

factors which have been heretofore discussed and discussed15

uith Mr. Heard. Obviously, if we have got 56 buses parked
16

outside A. J. Jolly, they are core than adequate, but that
17

is not the issue.
18

JUDGE FRYE : The question has been asked and
19

answered, frankly.
20

MR. CASSIDY: Mell, the converse of that is
21

what Mr. Dennison brought up in his cross-examination, that

he took the exact opposite poll, that therc are no buses
!23

available anyuhere 'rithin the EPZ to transport any students.

And obviously there is sore niddle ground to
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that situation. 7720
1

(]} MR. DEMMISON: I do not believe I ever

characterized in that manner. .

3

(]) JUDGE FRYE: Ho.

MR. DENNISON: ly characterization was that
5

there were some difficulties present here, none of which
6

heretofore have been inspected by this Panel, as far as I
7

can gather, of witnesses.
8

JUDGE FRYE: I think the record really answers
9

this question that you have just posed to the witness.
10

MR. CASSIDY: If I may have a moment, Your
11

Honor. I have nothing further, Your Honor.
12

LOn
14

15

16

17

18 ,

19

20

21

( ) 22

23

( 24
,

.
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1 JUDGE FRYE: Recross? 7721,_
,

V
2 MR. DENNISON: Yes, Your Honor.

.

3 RECROSS-EXAMINATION
7_],\-

4 BY MR. DENNISON:
,

5 Q You have the Campbell County Plan in front of

6 you, Mr. Heard?

7 A_ (Witness Heard) Yes, sir.

8 Q You note, on Appendix Plan F-8, Page F-8-1,

9 under paragraph IV --

10 MR. WETTERHAHN: F-8-l?

11 A (Witness Heard) I see it, yes, sir.

12 MR. CASSIDY: Could we have a mbaute while
,s

(_)t

13 everybody else finds it?

14 Appendix F-8, okay.

15 Q That provides that protective action of

16 sheltering if recommended during school hours would require that

17 children be sheltered at the school and that the circumstances

is of the preceding Paragraph, III would then be applied; is that

19 correct, Mr. Heard?

20 A (Witness Heard) That's correct.

21 Q On Page F-9-2, top of the page, under III,
7~

22 " Evacuation of special concerns,(A) schools," states that the'-

23 schools within the plume exposure path will be closed once a
r^3
'
'"I

24 site area emergency is declared, is that correct?

A (Witness Heard) That's correct.

ACE REPORUNG. lNC.
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1 Q It further indicates that the students can either 7722
{~ -

''
2 be picked up by the parents or reLitives at the school or they

,

3 will be transported home by bus; is that correct?
,

''
4 A (Witness Heard) That's what the plan reads as

5 of now, yes sir.

6 Q Is it your understanding that if that would be

7 applied, that the only tbne that it would not would be where you

8 did not have a site emergency that went directly to a general

9 emergency in order to make applicable Appendix F-8, that is,

10 the sheltering?

11 A (Witness Heard) That's the way the plan currentir

12 reads but as I have indicated several times, the discussions
. r~
\ kJ since the printing of the plan, dated October, have been that13

14 that would be modified in a case of the Jolly and Peter and Paul

15 schools.

16 So, they would not be taken home, they would be

17 taken to Alexandria.

18 Q Now, you are familiar with Table 2, on Page 17

19 of NUREG 0654?

20 A (Witness Heard) Certainly. My memory needs to

21 be refreshed but I am familiar, more than generally, I am

( ) 22 familiar with that NUREG 0654, yes, sir.

23 Q I believe Mr. Meyer is getting that located for
,.

( / 24 you.

MR. CASSIDY: Your Honor, could I have a

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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1 ruling as to whether or not this is within the scope of 7723
c,

Ns)
2 redirect?

.

3 JUDGE FRYE: Where are we headed?
g
( )
''

4 MR. DENNISON: Simply on Mr. Cassidy's remarks

5 as to questions he quoted the time for things to happen

6 You had some schools two or three miles, you

7 had some nine miles, this sort of thing.

8 You had, perhaps, luxuries built in, in the

9 planning done.

10 MR. CASSIDY: Your Honor, how can he refer to

11 them as luxuries?

12 JUDGE FRYE : Well, it's within.the scope of
n

''
13 recross.

14 A (Witness Heard) Yes, I am looking at Page 17

15 of NUREG 0654.

16 Q Mr. Heard, it indicates that the time at which

17 a major release or a major portion of a release may occur would

18 be from 30 minutes to one day after the start of the release;

19 is that correct?

20 A (Witness Heard) That's correct.

21 Q So that from a planning standpoint, one would have

(n_) 22 to view the plan and the assessment of that plan as to whether

23 there are reasonable assurances as to the capabilities to

o
(_) 24 respond within half an hour to a major release, whatever the

protective action might bei is that not correct?

ACE REPORUNG. INC
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1 A (Witness Heard) That's correct. 7724

O 2 Q Further, from the standpoint of planning, one

3 need not know anything about atmospheric conditions,

O
4 meteorological data, or otherwise.

5 Simply from the planning standpoint, all one'

6 needs to know is that you must plan to compensate for the

7 circumstance in which the travel time for release to an

8 exposure point and an exposure point being a distance of

9 ten miles, would be a minimum of an hour to a maximum of

10 four hours; is that not correct?
.

11 A (Witness Heard) I don't follow that.

12 Q Well, let's look at the very final paragraph.

-

13 It says, " Travel time for release to exposure -

14 point, time after release."
'

15 I would read that, Mr. Heard, to indicate how

16 much time it takes to go from the exposure point or from the

P ant of release to the exposure point, that would be on al17

18 ten-mile ring around the plant?

19 A (Witness Heard) Yes sir, but the first time

20 you didn't indicate ten miles.

21 There are two figures, one is five and the other

(]) 22 is ten.

23 The ten miles, one to four hours, which you

()24 stated, is for the ten-mile, that's correct, sir.

Q If I had meant the five miles, I would have

ACE REPORMNG. lNC.
CINCINN ATI. ONIO

_ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ -



l

5
5-AM i

i probably stated three minuces to two hours? 7725

O
2 A (Witness Heard) Yes, sir.

.

3 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objections argumentative.

O
4 JUDGE FRYE: Overruled.

Q Now, from the standpoint of utilizing 0654 in5 -

6 the assessment to any planning document, protective actions

7 including evacuations must come into consideration for a ten-

8 mile area of a minimum of one hour as a travel. distance is

9 that correct?

10 A (Witness Heard) That's a proper assumption,

ji yes sir.
,

12 Q Now, two paragraphs above where we were just

!. referring to, again, in assessing the adequacy of any plan,13

ja one must gage that plan from the standpoint of does it plan for

15 a circumstance in which the time period over which radioactive

16 material may be continuously released from a period of

17 30 minutes to several dayss is that not correct?

That's correct.18 A (Witness Heard) .

j9 Q Right now, Mr. Heard, utilizing this document

20 in assessing any plan, and assessing that plan simply from the

standpoint of the protective action of sheltering and taking
21

O thee grotective action of shettering to a schoo1, thec echool22

23 would have to be prepared within the confines of this plan to

continue that sheltering for several daysa would they not?24

A (Witness Heard) Based on the one half to several

ACE REPORTING INC.
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1 days, yes, sir. 7726
( 4

''
2 Q Did Mr. Alexander, Mr. Sell or anybody else,

,

3 including the plan, itself, address the capability of any of,

LJ
4 these schools, A. J. Jolly, St. Peter and Paul, Southern Campbelt

5 Middle, Grants Lick, to maintain these children in that school

6 in a sheltering protective action for several days?

7 A (Witness-Heard) I have not discussed that

8 concept with anyone.

9 Q You haven't assessed it in the plan, either, have

10 you?

11 A (Witness Heard) Yes, sir.

12 Q When did you assess it in the plan?
q

' ' ' 13 A (Witness Heard) The fact that shelter is one

14 of the options,

15 Q For several days?

16 A (Witness Heard) As stated..in the NU. REG.

17 Q Did you, at any point in your testimony, or

la until I have presented the question to you :now, Mr. Heard,

19 say, that, by the way, that the Campbell County plan ought to

20 have a plan provision to accommodate school children for

21 several days, if it is elected that they be sheltered?
(-

(/ 22 That's what I am talking about,giving some

23 assessment and some input in whether the plan has it or doesn't
,

,C have it.24
,

!
| A (Witness Heard) Well, in my opinion, that would

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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1 not be a plan item as much as it would be a school, generally, 7727

('~')
2 a school, or part of a school protection standard operating

.

3 procedure, whether it be from flooding, whether it be from

(_ 'i'~'

4 a tornado or release of radioactive material.
.

5 I would consider those kinds of details a part

6 of a separate document.

7 Q Which we don't have?

8 A (Witness Heard) Which I do not have.

9 Q Neither do I, Mr. Heard.

10 A (Witness Heard) But, I do not say that they

11 don't exist because I don't know what kind of documents the

12 school -- they may not have, at all, but that would be my
('')

\ kJ
13 concept of where that type information wou?d be.

14 Q Well, we knew, on February 2, when Mr. Sell

15 testified, that they didn't exist on that date, didn't we?

16 A (Witness Heard) He testified that no completed

P an for any schools existed on that date.l17

is He had, as I recall, he had an outline of a plan

19 which had not been, or an outline of a procedure, which had not

20 be developed.

21 Q Do you recall his statement about that

/~'s
wJ 22 Procedure?

23 A (Witness Heard) Generally, he didn't think much
,,

,

\J of it and felt it needed much more work if it was to be a24

workable document.
ACE REPORMNG, lNC.
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1 Q And not only did that go to sheltering, it also 7728
i)'~

2 went to the evacuation and availability of buses, did it not?
,

3 A (Witness Heard) It was intended to be a
p
O

4 complete procedure for all actions to be taken, as I understood

5 what he was describing.

6 MR. DENNISON: I don't have anything further.

7 JUDG'd FRYE: Redirect?

8 MR. WETTERHAHN: I have one question.

9 JUDGE FRYE: Well, I think we have been around

10 once, we have been recrossed.

11 If Mr. Cassidy has something he wants to clean

up on the basis of that
, , 12

--

,

'l\
'

13 MR. UETTERHAHN: I thought I stood in the same

14 light with these witnesses as Mr. Dennison.

15
MR, DENNISON: I'm not inclined to agree with

16 that but I do think he has some rights of cross.

17 MR. WETTERHAHN: Well, fine. If the Board is

is denying --

19 JUDGE FRYE: No, go ahead.

20 CROSS EXAMINATION

21 BY MR. WETTERHAHN:

(9
,

/ 22 Q Either Mr. Meyer or Mr. Heard, can you generally

23 cell me, from your experience as planners, the capability of
,

,

\_J FEMA for food or water or other necessities in the case or24

in r.he time period following an emergency, should sheltering be

ACE REPORUNG. lNC.
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1 necessary? 7729

. 2 MR. DENNISON: Objection.
.

3 MR. CASSIDY: I object to that.

O '

4 MR. WETTERHAHN: Okay.

5 JUDGEY FRYE: Sustained.
i

6 MR. CASSIDY: I have nothing further.
.

7 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Heard, I did have one thing.

8 I wanted to ask you.

9, Do you recall, I don't know whether you do or not,
'

i

c lo when Mr. Sell was here, he indicated, as I recall, that he had

'

11 requested that the school system be included in the November

1 exercise and that it was not.

()2\'-
13 Do you recall that?

14 A (Witness Heard) I don ' t but I don ' t , again,

I don't doubt it. I don't question it, just don't recall it.
'

15

16 JUDGE FRYE: To your i e #1 age, I take it, they
,

j. 17 were not included?

18 A (Witness Heard) To my knowledge, it seems to
,

|
b me that there were students moved after school was out, they19

20 volunteered to be moved from Campbell County.

Now, whe~her that was in coordination with thet21
:

l

22 school system, I would assume it would have to be.

23 JUDGE FRYE: I remember you testified to that --

,

24 A (Witness Heard) It would seem to me there would

have to be some dialogue with the school system in order for

ACE REPORMNG. INC
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,

I those students to be moved. 7730

() 2 JUDGE FRYE: But, in your involvement with these-

,

3 plans, you have had no contact with the school system at all,

O 4 I take it?*

5 A (Witness Heard) No, sir.

6 JUDGE FRYE: Thank you very much.
i
,

7 Well, that completes this contention.

8 I wonder if it would be appropriate to take a,

9 few-minute recess before we go to the next item.

10 (THEREUPON, a short recess was taken.)

11

12

13

:

14

t

15

16 -

17

18

!
19

- 20

i 21

( ) 22

23

I 24

|
|
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JUDGE FRYE: Can we go back on the record, 7731j
, - .,

' ._ / please? I believe the next contention is Page 63, 21-D-1,
2

is that correct?
.

3

(3,
MR. DENNISON: That's correct, your Honor.'x-

4

5
~ ^

BY MR. DENNISON:
6

Q Now, Mr. Heard and Mr. Meyer, this contention
7

has been dealt with in the past as it would pertain to

telephone communications with drivers at whatever location
9

they may be. Do you recall that testimony in the past?

A (WITNESS MEYER) I believe Mr. Frost made

that testimony.

(n) Q Now, the only circumstance that this contention

reaches, which has not been previously addressed, would be
,

the means of contacting bus drivers while they are en route.

Mr. Meyer, do you recall the testimony of Mr. Fite that they

have attempted in the past to haul adults along bus routes
17

,

in an attempt to signal that driver and to convey some
18

message, Mr. Fite, do you recall, testified that that was

not an adequate means of communications and on occasion was

totally ineffective?

I (~'; 22 A (WITNESS MEYER) No.
vs

Q You do not recall?
23

(m) A (WITNESS MEYER) No.
vs 24

Q If that would be part of the record, Mr. Meyer,

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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1

would you agree with the administrative assistant in his 7732j
,

O assessment of the New Richmond School District relative to
2

mmuni ation with bus drivers while en route?
'

3

O, A < WITNESS MEYER) 1 don't know..

Q The fact that you don't know, would cause me
5

to believe you would have to rely on individuals who would

know, such as Mr. Fite, who would be involved in that school
7

district?
8

'

A (WITNESS MEYER) I would like to review the
9

school plan.

Q As far as I know, we don't have any. Are you

aware of some sort of school plan for New Richmond?

\{ A (WITNESS MEYER) No, but I certainly would not

pass a plan without being able to look at the school plans,

what they plan on doing with the children.

Q Now, if, in fact, it's the case that there's

no plan involving the school children for the New Richmond

s M ct, den, your position would be that this
18

Clermont County Plan is currently inadequate because of the

absence of those provisions?

A (WITNESS MEYER) No.

O) Q Then, apparently, I'm not understanding you,
%, 22

"Y*#*
23

i A (WITNESS MEYER) I just merely said before I

made a decision on the school evacuation, I would want to see

ACE REPORTING. INC.
CINCINN ATI OMoo



6-CR
3

the school evacuation SOP as addendum to The Plan. 7733j
m
kj

2 Q Not having that SOP and in its absence, what

w uld be your position? If the plans would be adequate or '

3
,e
(_j inadequate without that SOP?

4

A (WITNESS MEYER) That Plan is delegated the
5

responsibility to the schools to take this action. The

responsibility has been delegated in The Plan. Now, I
7

want to see the SOP Plan.
8

Q There is no SOP, Mr. Meyer. How does this
9

affe t The Plan, that's all I'm trying to reach?
10

A (WITNESS MEYER) The Plan covers basically
jj

who's going to do what, but what I want to see now is the

p() SOP to see how it's done. The Plan already establishesjg

who's going to do what.g

Now, I want to see the SOP.

Q The question is the same one, again, Mr. Meyer,

you don't have the SOP and without the SOP, how does thatp

"
18

MR. CASSIDY: .Your Honor, the same question
9

as been asked ad answered.
20

JUDGE FRYE: Let me see if I can get at this.

(v") Mr. Meyer, if I understand what you're saying, and correct
22

me if I am wr ng, The Plan you feel is adequate, all right?
23

o
Q) 24 A (WITNESS MEYER) Correct.'

JUDGE FRYE: Now, whether you can be assured

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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The Plan can be implemented, you would need to see the SOP? 7734
y

ry

U A (WITNESS MEYER) Correct.
2

JUDGE FRYE: Does that clear up that?
'

3
q
kJ MR. DENNISON: I believe so, your Honor. I

4

will ask dne additional question.
5

Q Absent the SOP, it would be your position The

Plan cannot be adequately implemented?
7

^ " ""Y "
8

Q Is there any further purpose in the SOP,
9

Mr. Meyer? Be my guest and explain it to me.

A (WITNESS MEYER) Yes, yes.

O What's the purpose?

((Oj A (WITNESS MEYER) To give me a detail of a charge

set out in The Plan.
14

Q Why do you want that detail charge if it doesn't

make any difference?

MR. CASSIDY: Objection. Mr. Meyer didn't

testify that it didn't make any difference.

O What difference does it make, its presence or

absence?
| 20

A (WITNESS MEYER) I don't understand.
21

O JUDGE FRYE: Let me see if I can clear it up.
U 22

I think you did say and it somewhat threw me that The Plan

f) could be implemented without the SOP, is that correct?
v 24

A (WITNESS MEYER) The delegation of The Plan has

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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been given to the schools to do the job. Now, as far as I'm 7735
3

e
concerned, now the schools, it's their responsibility to() 2

implement the SOP's on what they're going to do for the '

3

,,
! ) protective measures to take care of the children, but The

4

Plan has given who's going to do it. I don't mean it's like
5

something that was left out of The Plan. p

JUDGE FRYE: Well, then, I come back to what
7

I thought was the case earlier.
8

A (WITNESS MEYER) Okay.
9

JUDGE FRYE: The Plan itself may be considered
10

adequate now, the implementation of The Plan effectuated
jj

*
through SOP?

!- (] 13 A (WITNESS MEYER) Right.

JUDGE FRYE: I think without an adequate SOP,g

yu ann t be assured that The Plan can be implemented?
15

A (WITNESS MEYER) I would never approve thisg

Plan without a good SOP from the schools.
j7

JUDGE FRYE: Because without the SOP, you
18

could not be assured that it could be implemented, is that
39

* " '
20

A (WITNESS MEYER) Yes, from my peace of mind,
21

(l right.
22U/

JUDGE FRYE: Yeah.
23

CROSS-EXAMINATION
24

BY MR. DENNISON:
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Q Now, Mr. Frost, you were asked the question 7736j

() 2 as to means of notifying bus drivers on route change

directions and you said there was such a provision, but,
'

3

() , although, it was not reflected in the County Plan that State

officials had advised you they had a means of contacting bus

drivers en. route. What is that means?
6

A (WITNESS FROST) The same one referred to
7

earlier, the telephoning of the people who lived on route,

the bus route, telephoning ahead of the projected location
9

of the bus.
10

Q So that particular plan would be subject to

one, reaching someone ahead of the route, is that correct?

/^ A (WITNESS FROST) That's correct.t' ks) 13

Q Second would be the circumstance of that

individual's ability to reach the bus before it passes that

ooint on the route, is that correct?
~

16
,

A (WITNESS FROST) That's correct.
17

Q Third, would involve the availability of a

telephone not being overloaded in order to get an outside

line for purposes of contacting that neighbor, that would

also be a consideration, would it not, Mr. Frost?

r' A (WITNESS FROST) Yes.
(s) 22

Q Do you recall the testimony of Mr. Fite from

- /~T the New Richmond School District that this was not a
( / 24

satisfactory arrangement for that school district for
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communications with en route drivers? 77371

A (WITNESS FROST) I don't recall specifically2

,

his statement.
3

O,'

o If Mr. Fite indicated in his testimony this

was a concern of the school district and that it was not an5

adequate means of communication with bus drivers en route,

w uld you agree with Mr. Fite's position as a representative
7

of the New Richmond School District?g

A (WITNESS FROST) I think so.9

0 W uld your answers remain the same, Mr. Frost,
10

were I to ask the same questions pertaining to the Campbell

County School-District?

(Om i <W1rN8SS rROST) 1 em not fem 111er with

Campbell County at all, sir.g
:

Q Mr. Heard, you've heard the questions

pertaining to Mr. Frost as to the New Richmond School

District, do you recall the testimony of Mr. Sell, that '

t

it was not deemed adequate within the Campbell Countyg
i

School District to attempt to communicate with en route
39

bus drivers by calling a neighbor? Do you recall that,

Mr. Heard?g
'

Ou ^ (*1T"8SS Sz^Ro) 't * "1a ee= to =e ae of-

,

his assistants indicated that they did -- they had on
23

: O 24 occa toa= aottriea --
P

Q Did they indicate that was --
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MR. CASSIDY: Excuse me, let him finish his 7738|1

(''b 1

kJ answer.
2

.

JUDGE FRYE: Let him finish.
3

/m
1i''' A (WITNESS HEARD) Well, as I was saying, it4

seems to me one of his transportation assistants, and I
5

don't recall his name, indicated that they used that

technique to provide messages or turn around school buses
7

r f r whatever reason.
8

Q And did he indicate that was a satisfactory9

" " 9"*10

A (WITNESS HEARD) I don't recall.j

Q Now, do you have any knowledge of your own on
(~hs () that subject, Mr. Heard, or would you rely on the Campbell

County School District as to what would be satisfactory and

what would be unsatisfactory or what could be implementedg

and what could not be implemented?g

A (WITNESS HEARD) I have no knowledge.

Q Mr. Meyer, you had a question put to you in
18

conjunction with Mr. Heard asking if there would be
39

sufficient time to reroute buses or bring in buses from

contiguous school. districts to evacuate the schools. Didg
,,

(_) g you have a response as to the availability of buses from

ther school districts to evaluate school children in any of
23

,-

(_) 24 the plume exposed areas, whether it be Bethel-Tate or New

Richmond? Do you have any knowledge as to the availability
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or the times involved in outlying school districts to utilize 7739y

,,

their buses to assist in the evacuation?(v) 2

A (WITNESS MEYER) No. '

3

o
> s

'Q,! k

5
.

6 ,

7

8

9

10

11

12

\ O
' L) 13-

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

e s,
22I (v,

23

hv
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G Do you have any idea hou long it would take 7740
1

'

- to make comnent and cause rerouting or turnaround of buses,

" _J 2

in the New Richrond School District who vere enroute at the -

3

time that evacuation is declared?<-'
i

4'x

A (WITNESS MEYER) No.
5

G That time would be significant to know, would
6

it not, from a planning standpoint?
7

A (MITNESS MEYER) Correct.
8

G You have heard the questions I put to Mr.
9

Meyer, Mr. Heard. Would you agree to the same responses to
10

the same questions put for the Campbell County School District?
11

.

A (UIT' JESS HEARD) I am sorry. I was reading
12

,
_ my testimony. Uould you ask the question again?
; 13

G Are you aware of what other school districts
14

would be available or could be available to utilize their
15

buses to assist in an evacuation of Camphell County Schools?
16

A (NITNESS HEARD) No, I am not.
17

G Do you have any understanding, any factual
18

basis, of the tire required to alter the routing of buses
19

while enroute in the Campbell County School District for the
20

purposes of making alterations for the evacuation of the

21
children already at the school, while others are in transit?

m'
, 22

A (NITNESS HEARD) No, sir, I don't have any
23

estinate.
n

' 24*

G That would be information th'at you would want
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2

know before you could pass judgment on this Contention; is

('/ that not correct, Mr. Heard?T
'- 2

A (MITNESS HEARD) It would probably strengther .

3

(]) the answer, but the answer provided that all sectors would

not be evacuated at the same time.
5

G I know. We understand that, Mr. Heard.
6 .

The point of this is: When you say that in most instances
7

you would have a half hour to several hours and, again, from-
8

the planning circumstance in your use of a half an hour, if
9

you do not know how long it is going to take to reroute these
10

buses that have a portion of the children in school and a
11

portion on board the bus , you do not have the slighest idea
12

of the amount of time, whether within a 30-minute circumstance,
~ ~)( > 13'

it may be 45, an hour, two hours or whatever time, do you?
14

A (WITNESS IIEARD) I do not know the amount of
15

time it would take to reroute them, no , sir.

16

G And unless you knew that time, you could not
17

adequately judge whether or not this was adequately planned
18

for or not within the tine restraints that the planner would
19

be asked for; is that not correct?

20
A. (UITNESS IIEARD) I would agree to that, yes,

21

( ) 22
MR. DENUISOU: I have nothing further.

23
MR. JETTERHAIH!: Me have no questions.

p) 24(-

|
MR. DARTH: Staff has no questions, Your IIonor.
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JUDGE FRYE: Any redirect?
7742

1

(") MR. CASSIDY: Yes, I have some, Your Honor.
~s

REDIRECT EXAMINATION -

3
(''i BY MR. CASSIDY:ss'

G Mr. Heard, you have the Campbell County Plan
5

in front of you?

6
A (UITNESS HEARD) Yes.

7
Q. Uculd you refer to Annen P of that Plan,

8
Intergovernmental Private Relationships, please?

9
A (WITNESS HEARD) All right, sir.

10
0 Those pages are not numbered, so I will just

11
ask you if you would thumb through those until you come

12
.ry across a document on the letterhead of the Kenton County
(! !

13
Eoard of Education.

14
A (MITNESS HEARD) Mhich county?

15
0, Kenton County.

16
A (WITNESS HEARD) I am looking at it.

17
0 Uould you take a moment to read that document,

18
please?

) A (WITNESS ECARD) I have read it.

20
C Does that refresh your recollection as to other

21
school districts that will provide backup bus services to,_s

'

'

22
Carpbell County?

A (UIT"ESS HEARD) Yes, this is a letter from
(s)
,_

24
Mr. Ualsh, Assistant Superintendent of Kenton County Board of

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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4

1 Education stating that the Carpbell County Disaster Emergency 7743
,c\
kl Service can count on using the Konton County buses as a2

.

3 backup to their own transportatior system.
,m
i ;

'/ MR. CASSIDY: One moment, Your Honor. I have'

4

5 nothing further, Your Honor.

JUDGE FRYE: Recross?6

7 RECROSS-EYA!!IMATION

M MR. DEMNISOM:8

9 Q. !!r. Heard, do you know how far away those

buses in Kenton County are located from A. J. Jolly and the10

other schools that we have discussed in Campbell County?gj

A. (MITUESS HEltRD) I don' t know the exact
12

/ %.

(,)13 1 cation within l'enton County. nenton County, of course,'

is the contiguous county to Campbell County, but I don'tja

nw em Ge buses am wWn Kenton County, so I don't
15

n w how far they are away from A. J. Jolly and Peter and
16

Paul.
j7

Q Are you aware, Mr. Heard, that there are only
18

three ways to get fron Kenton County to Canphell County,
9

tuo of then are by bridge fron Neuport, Zentucky, and the

third is on Interstate 275? |

21 1

(') Do you recognize the two counties are
v 22

separad by de McWg Rhed
23

{g A. (L'ITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir, but the Al Snyder

2 ridge, which I have crossec into Kenten County by, is a

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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method to get into Kenton County which I do not believe you 7744
1

) indicated.'
2

G Uhere did you cross on that bridge?
'

3
,,(,) A (MITUESS HEARD) Right where you go up from

Claryville to Poplar Creek Road. That crosses into Henton
5

County.
6

G And there is a bridge there?
7

A (UITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
8

G And other than that bridge and the three routes
9

that I have indicated, do you know of any other means by
10

which one can cross into Campbell County from Kenton?
11

A (UITMESS dEARD) No, sir.
12

( ("; G From the standpoint of the relationship of
'' 13

Newport and Campbell County, to Covington and Kenton County,
14

how far is that from the Zimmer Station in roadway miles?
15

A (WITNESS HEARD) You say Newport?
16

G That is correct, or Covington.
17

MR. CASSIDY: Objection. The question should
18

be: Do you know or if you know. Counsel wants him to -- we
19

are just wasting tire having the witness look up things on
20

1the Plan. |

21

em JUDGE FRYE: He can ansuer he does not know.( i
\ ' 22

A. (UITNESS HEARD) Looking at the map, it would
23

g) appear to me to be approximately 20 miles from Newport down
U 24

to the southern tip of Campbell County.
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I have not scaled it off, but it looks
1 7745

,,

() approximate. I don't know the exact mileage. I can certainly
2

scale it off. -

3

i ,)
,

MR. DEUMISON: I have nothing further.
4

MR. CASSIDY: Mothing further, Your Honor.
5

JUDGE FRYE: That completes this Contention.

6
Let's move to 20-E-1, 2, and 3, beginning on page 65.

7

MR. DENNISOM: Your Hono r , this particular

8
Contention, I believe, has been previously discussed relative

9 I

to the telephone communications with school bus drivers in

10
previous Contentions.

11

I think it would only be duplicative to

12

(~') continue on with it, and I think we can go to page 68 with
v

23-1.

14

CROSS-E"RIINATION

15
BY MR. DENNISCH:

16

0 Mr. Meyer, you have indicated that you recognize

17
the fact that some people may be disinclined to take

18
recommended protective actions that would not detract fron

19
the adequacy of the Clermont County Plan?

20
A (MITNESS MEYER) That is correct.

21
r3 0 I would think that whether it detracts or

'
22

not would bear on the number of people, as you have put it,

23
(N who would be so disinclined; would that be correct?

'- ' 24
A (MITNESS MEYER) I / n't understand what you

ACE REPORnNG. INC.
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mean, Mr. Dennison.
7746

~
1

( '') G If all of the people did not follow the
a

directions as set forth in the Plan, this would cause a '

3m
j cetraction from that Plan, would it not, as to its adequacy?

'
'

,v

MR. CASSIDY: Objection, Your Honor. Ehether
S

or not people decide to follow the Plan is not the issue.
6 -

The issue is whether the Plan provides the
7

inforration so that they can take the necessary protective
8

steps once they have that information, and that is all the
9

Plan provides.

10

If individuals decide not to follow it, that
11

is their choice.

12

,' } JUDGE FRYE: For my benefit, could you restate
' '

13

the question? I am not sure I understcod it, first of all.
14

G Mr. Meyer, you have stated in your direct
15

testimony on page 68 the fact that some people ray be
16

disinclined to take the recotr. ended protective action does

17

not detract from the adequacy of the Ohio and Clermont County
18

Plan.

19
My follow-up question to your statement that

20
I have just recited is: If all of the people would be so

7~, disinclined, would that detract from the adequacy of the
'

t
-' 22

Plan?

23
m A. (UIT:!ESS !IEYER) ??o .

s
'

. 24
G It would not?

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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A (UITNESS MEYER) No.
) 77,,7

''' ; G The Plan would be adequate as it is presented,
a y

but if no one can follou the Plan, that would not make it -

3

(^' incapable of being implemented?
4"

MR. CASSIDY: Objection, Your Honor. That was
5

not the testimony . He is now changing it.
6

G If they elected, let me insert that word, if
7

they elected not to follow, would that render the Plan
8

incapable of being implemented?
9

A (WITNESS MEYER) No.
10

G No. Thus, you would have a Plan, and if
11

people elected not to follow that Plan, and under our
12

g (3 assumption all of the people, it would be your position thac
' U 13

that would not render the Plan inadequate as being inplemented?
14

A (UITNESS MEYER) May I ask what portion of the
15

Plan you are talking about?
16

G In this instance, we are talking about the
17

response by the population to any governmental direction,
18

uhether it be to take shelter or uhether it be evacuation
19

to come form of protective action is uhere it is directed.
20

The question that I an asking you is: From

21

an assumption that no one would follow these protective..s
/ \
' ' 22

_

actions , vould that render the Plan incapable of being
23

implemented?
',-

i 24
A (MITMESS MEYER) I find rest peopic do' follow
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protective actions.
I 7748._..

'[ r'~'; G I am not quibbling with you, Mr. :leyer. I am
V 2

just asking you to respond to the question that I have put .

3
~

( ') to you.
%j

4

A (WITNESS MEYER) Would you reword the question,
5

please?
6

G Assuming that the total population would not
7

follow the directions of the protective action as stated b:-
8

their governrental officials, would that render the plan
9

incapable of being implenented?
10

A (MITUESS MEYER) You mean a hundred percent

11

of the population?
12

.
,e w G Yes.

' ( ) 13-

A. (WITNESS MEYER) Yes.

14

G Okay. So that we would need some inforr.ation

15
as to the number of people who would cr would not follow these

16

directions from the standpoint of the capabilities to
17

implement the Plan?

18

A. (MITUESS ::EYEn) You can make everything

19
available to a person, and if they do not vant to do it,

20
there is no thing you can do . There is no Marshall Lau in

21
the United States or anything.,__

( ' 22

23

7-

_ ,i 2k
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1 Q Now, if it comes to the attention of the plan, 7749,_
i >

v
2 that there would be difficulties in instructions and the

.

3 availability to follow those instructions , and that would be,-,

V
4 instructions presented by a governmental official to this

5 population, to take some form of protective action, which

6. that population did not understand, refused or, for any reason,

7 did not follow that protective action, would that. render the

8 plan incapable of being implemented?

9 MR. CASSIDY: Obj ectiot.. .

10 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection

11 MR. CASSIDY: We have got a multi part question,

_
12 part of which is getting into the circle of safety, in terms

( #"';l
of PeoP e, understanding the information presented to them.l13

14 The way the question is postulated, it's

15 impossible to answer in any._ form ~and it.also: assumes; facts..that are

16 not in evidence.

17 There has been no testimony the entire population

18 of these three or four counties, including Kentucky and Ohio,
.

19 are not --

20 JUDGE FRYE: Well --

21 MR. WETTERHAHN: My objection is that it's a
, (~N:'
| 22 compound question, part of which has already been asked and''

23 answered.
'p

' 24 You have to distinguish between whether they''

will follow instructions they understand, or if they don't
ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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1 understand the instructions. 7750
q
v

2 JUDGE FRYE: Let's break it down, I think, and
.

3 then take it one step at a time.cs

(.J
4 Q Now, Mr. Meyer, if it comes to the attention of

.

S the plan, that some segment of the involved population may not

6 respond adequately to the direction, is this something that

7 the planner should take into account in planning for it?

8 A (Witness Meyer) Yes.

9 Q If that item that we have just discussed is not

to taken into account in the planning document, does that render

11 the plan document inadequate?

12 A (Witness Meyer) I honestly don't understand
,y,

,

( 's I
''

13 what you are getting at, Mr. Dennison. I don't understand the

14 question.

15 Q We have come to an agreement that if there is

16 a problem in direction and the reception of that direction to

17 the planner, the planner should plan for that circumstance.

18 A (Witness Meyer) Are you discussing the Circle

19 of Safety?

| 20 Q No, I'm talking about any type of -- let me put
|

| 21 it this way: We've had testbnony presented before this Board

(~3
'/ that in the Village of New Richmond and Villages of Moscow and'_ 22

23 Ripley ., there have been difficulties experienced b" police
,r s
KJ authorities in having the populations involved in those24,

communities follow direction and respond adequately in protective
ACE REPORMNG. lNC.
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1 actions as it haa been experienced with tornados and floods. 7751
C)'''

2 Do you recall that testimony, Mr. Meyer?
.

3 A (Witness Meyer) Yes.
<

'''
4 Q The question is: Should this plan, I address

5 those circumstances in which there has been revealed difficulty

6 in certain segments of the population following these directions?

7 A (Witness Meyer) You can simplify a plan as

8 much as possible and make it as easy as possible for people to

9 do it and if they don't do it, you can do everything, you can

10 lead a horse to water but you can't make him drink.

11 Q I recognize that, Mr. Meyer.

12 Now, given the circumstance, would it have its
,,

' l''
13 wn consideration, by the planner, as to the time and the

ja personnel required for door-to-door verification, where there

15 is an indication that this population will, in all likelihood,

16 Will not put up a verification announcement that they have been

j7 notified?

18 MR. CASSIDY: Objection, Your Honor.

j9 We have no testimony that people won't put up

20 a verification announcement whether or not they are notified.

21 JUDGE FRYE: Let's take this as an example,
/'N

(J though, concrete exmmple.22

23 I think you might help him.
,

(J A (Witness Meyer) Would you reword that?24

Q Yes.

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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i

| Assuming that this identified population will 7752
|L 0,

1

l 2 not post the verification notice that they have been
! -

3 notified to take protective action, this would be something

O
; 4 which would enlarge the role of those supportive personnel

5 on their door-to-door verification?

6 A (Witness Meyer) Correct.

7 Q That would be a circumstanc2 which one would

8 want to evaluate from the standpoint of whether you have a

9 sufficient amount of emergency personnel for a door-to-door

10 verification, under our illustration, at the time they

11 Performed that emergency response function?

12 A (Witness Meyer) It would be taken into
A

13 consideration.

14 Q Als'o, Mr. Meyer, would it not be true that you

15 would want to give, as a planner, consideration to this aspect

16 as to neecing more emerge,.cy personnel in one sector than,

17 Perhaps, the average that you would otherwise put there because

18 of the necessity to direct, personally, more of the involved

39 population in that sector?

A (Witness Meyer) I wouldn't know the answer to20

21
that, it would be local.

O Q Would it be something that should be considered22

23 in the planning aspects?

24 A (Witness Meyer) Considered, yes.

Q And when it'c considered, is it something to be

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 planned for, if it appea:s to create a problem in the 7753
,,

't ;

\s'
2 implementation of the plan?

.

3 A (Witness Meyer) Yes.
(,_)
v

4 MR. DENNISON: I have nothing further.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Wetterhahn?

6 MR. WETTERHAHN: No question.

7 MR. BARTH: The Staff has nothing, Your Honor.

8 MR. CASSIDY: No redirect.

9 JUDGE FRYE: That completes this item.

10 MR. DENNISON: I have no questions on 23-3.

11 Mr. Woliver is not here and I have no idea what

12 his position would be other than as indicated yesterday and

r] 13\
I think since the testimony went to a previous document''

--

14 JUDGE FRYE: Yes, I think he indicated that

15 yesterday.

16 MR. CASSIDY: That's my recollection, Your Honor.

17 JUDGE FRYE: That would bring us to 23-4 and

18 23-5, Page 70.

19 MR. DENNISON: I have no question as to those.

20 I have no cross on 24-1,3,4 or 5.

JUDGE FRYE: 24-2, as well?21

O'(' MR. DENNISON: Pardon me?22

23 JUDGE FRYE: 24-2 is included in the 24-1,3,4,

|3
\~' 24 and 5.

MR. DENNISON: Yes, that would be correct, I have

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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I no cross as to those.
,, . 7754|
'''

2 24-5, I believe, was included in that.
.

3 I believe that would bring us to 75 and 24-6.
0)''

4 JUDGE FRYE: Yes.

5 CROSS EXAMINATION

~

6 BY MR. DENNISON:

7 Q Mr. Meyer, you made the statement in response

8 to Question 146, to this point in time, and I'm assuming you are

9 referring to the date that you prepared the testimony in

10 January?

11 A (Witness Meyer) Correct.

12 Q That, to that point in time, all 384 Clermont

\ ''~)',f
13 County life squad members had been trained?

14 A (Witness Meyer) That _was the information I got

15 from the county.

16 Q From who?

17 A (Witness Meyer) From the county.

is Q From the county?

19 A (Witness Meyer) Yes.

20 Q And the correctness of that baformation would

21 bear upon -- that would bear entirely upon the veracity of the

/~J
N

( county, as it were, that is, if they made a mistake, you would22
|

23 have no way of identifying it?

(~b
N/ A (Witness Meyer) No, I would have no way.24

Q And thus, any evidence to this Board to the

ACE REPORMNG,1NC.
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i

i contrary, you would readily accept; is that correct? 7755
O'd

2 MR. CASSIDY: Objection, Your Honor.
.

3 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection.

O
4 A (Witness Meyer) No, I would not.

5 JUDGE FRYE: He's answered it. I think it's

6 an appropriate question. He wouldn't have accepted it

7 readily.

8 Q Now, you recall the testimony of one witness who

9 was a life squad member and had been for some time, of the
[

10 Monroe Life Squad, who testified that no training had been

11 received.
*

,

12 Do you recall that?

( ( ) 13 A (Witness Meyer) I recall one person -- the .

ja training had b.een given but she had not received it, if I ,.

15 recall correctly.

16 Q And that witness also indicated that the life

17 squad chief of Monroe Township was not making available

la information of any future training as well, for that life
'

,

i 19 squad; is that not correct?
|

20 A (Witness Meyer) I don't remember that.
,

21 MR. DENNISON: I have no further questions on

(])22 this contention.

! 23 JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Wetterhahn?

O 24 MR. WETTERH^aN: No questi=.

MR. BARTH: The Staff has nothing, Your Honor.

ACE REPQRENG. lNC.
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i

i MR. CASSIDY: I have a couple on redirect. 7756i

O'

2 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
.

3 BY MR. CASSIDY:

O
4 Q I'm probably going to do something I haven't

5 done through this entire proceeding and that's asking you,

6 Mr. Meyer, to accept Mr. Dennison's assumption that some

7 Portion of the life squad members had not received training to

8 carry out the task that they have been asked to do in the

9 plan.

10 If you were made aware of that information, does

11 the plan provide for ongoing training of these life squad

members and other personnel?
12

O ,3< A (Witness Meyer) Oh, yes, constant.

y Q And would it be the position of the Federal

15 Emergency. Management Agency that training verification should

g be done prior to the approval of this plan or the recommendation s

37 of the plan to the NRC?

A (Witness Meyer) Yes , definitely.18

MR. CASSIDY: Nothing further.
39

MR. DENNISON: I have nothing further.
20

JUDGE FRYE: That completes this item.
21

O MR. DENNISON: I have no questions on 24-7. -

22

CROSS EXAMINATION23

O. BY nR. DENN1S0a
2

Q As to 24-8, Mr. Heard, do you have any information

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 as to the manner in which and in what time circumstances 7757
(~3
\'#

2 Campbell County will administer potassium iodide to the general
.

3 Public?
O

4 A (Witness Heard) No sir.

5 Q Do you, yourself-, have any understanding as to

the effectiveness or, to the contrary, noneffectiveness of the
6

7 administration of potassium iodide, as to whether it's

administered within an hour or two or it's administered within8

9 12 hours or it's administered within 24 hours af ter exposure?

A (Witness Heard) I have general knowledge.10

11 Q Is it your understanding, Mr. Heard, that the
,

12 sooner the potassium iodide is administered, that is ,

(~
33 consumed by an individual who may have been exposed, the more'

effective it is as a thyroid blocking agent?ja

A (Witness Heard) Yes, sir.
15

16 Q Once the State of Kentucky elects to administer

37 potassium iodide as a part of their planning circumstance,

the effectiveness of that therapeutic. agent could be entirelyg

dependent upon the plan's ability to administer that therapeutici9

drug in a timely manners is that not correct?
20

A (Witness Heard) That is correct.
21

(o.) 22 Q And you, yourself, have no information concerning

i
what Kentucky's plan is, as to either time, method or manner of23

(3
x/ 24 the distribution of potassium iodides am I correct?

A (Witness Heard) To my knowledge, those plans
ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 have not been developed, the specific details of distribution. 7758

k) 2 MR. DENNISON: I have nothing further.

.

3
7- s,

/

5

.

6

7

8

9

10

.

11

12
,r~h

'
' 13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

,

'v 22

23
,

,

\ J 24

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
CINCINN Atl. OMIO



CR-9
1

212. UETTERHA!21: Mo questions.
1

I ; ); MR. BARTH: :!o questions .x
2

JUDGE FRYE: Any redirect? '

3',s
j MR. CASSIDY : Just a couple, Your Honor.

4

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
5

EY !R. CASSIDY:
6

0 Mr. Heard, on page 77 of your testimony, you
7

indicate that detailed potassium iodide distribution plans
8

are being prepared. Is it your intent to review those
9

plans once prepared by the State of Kentucky?
10

A (MITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
11

G And is it your intent in the position of
12

(, the Federal Emergency Management Agency is that those
- /

reconnendations were not being nade to NRC to approve the
14

Plan unless those plans for distribution are satisfactory?
15

A (WITNESS HEARD) That is correct, but I m?ght
16

add that it's the state option as to whether they distribute
17

potassium iodido or do not distribute it. So, the fact that
18

the plans, if the state elects to do it, we would c::pect plans
19

to be completed, however, some state may not elect to do it.
20

So, obviously, we do not look for plans .

21
7 P. In the specific case, the state of -- the,

' 22-

Commonwealth of Kentucky, distributed the potassium iodide,
23

,7 is that correct?
/

A (MITNESS HEARD) Yes, that's correct. Currently

ACE RIE PORMNG,1NC.
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2

their plans indicate this .

1 7760

( u/~l G And since they have elected it, it will be your
2

position and your or your staff's role to evaluate the -

({) detailed distribution plan once that is prepared, is that

4
correct?

5
A (UITNESS HEARD) That is correct.

6
MR. CASSIDY: Nothing further.

7
JUDGE FRYE: Any recross?

,

8
FURTHER CROSS-EXAMI"ATION

9
BY MR. DENNISON:

10
0 Mr. Heard, will your review of plan revision

11
or SOP 's , potassium iodide , and others, be in the same manner

12
in which you have reviewed the current plans or .*ould it in any

} 13
manner be reviewed differently?

14
A. (MITNESS HEARD) It will be -- the SOP's will

15
be reviewed in a very similar manner, perhaps the exact same

16
manner.

17
MR. DENNISON: I have nothing further.

18
JUDGE FRYE: That concludes that Contention.

19 MR. DENNISON: I have no Contention on item

24-9.

21 The question of transportation of handicapped,

22
I believe, was previously discussed, unless, I would have no

23
additional questions as it appears on the list acquisition

( ) 24
as se t forth in 24-10.

ACE REPORMNG. lNC.
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CR-9
3

JUDGE FRYE: Fine. 7761y

' ' MR. DENNISON: That would then bring us to
2

'

25-3.
3

t'':

CROSS-EXId1INATION
4

BY MR. DENNISON:
,

G Mr. Meyer, you recognize that on 0654, it

pays specific attention to the manner in which lactating

animals, that is, milk-producing animals, that milking can

produce for human consumption as to the procedures to be taken

relative to those animals during the radioactive release,

is that not correct?
11

A (WITNESS MEYER) Yes.
12

7..

(_) Q. And these provisions deal with the placing of

such animals under shelter and the feeding of those animals

fron contained feeds, that is , feeds diat are placed in sorc
15

sort of container, is that correct?
16

A (FITNESS MEYER) Yes, if the situation demands
17

it.
18

G And here all my questions assume such a
19

1

situatisn. I
20

A (WITNESS MEYER) Okay.
21

o

(j G It also requires that the milk produced by

these lactating animals be ronitored, is that not correct?
23

,

(
'

A (UITNESS !! EYER) That's correct.
-

24

0 Where in the Plan does it provide for the

ACE R E PORTING. INC.
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4

monitoring, the housing, or the implementation of any 7762
/ T

i_s protective action to lactating goats?
2

.

A (UITNESS MEYER) Just one second. This is
3e

.U going to the State Plan.
4

0 To be a little bit assistive, you indicated in
5

your testimony, Mr. Meyer, that in the State Plan, page IV-4,
6

paragraph B?
7

A (UITNESS MEYER) Right.
8

0 There's apparently some provision for the
9

monitoring of milk?
10

A (UITNESS MEYER) This is totally a state
11

responsibility beine assisted by the county and the Department
12

(_) of Agriculture.,

13

Actually, it covers goats, because it says
14

r. ilk and dairy animals . So, I think it would cover all kinds
15

of animals.
16

0 :Iow , are you aware of the circumstances of
17

the naintenance of goats , that is, from the standpoint of
18

the agricultural endeavor which is being engaged in?
19

A (UIT:IESS MEYER) !!o .
20

0 So that you would not be aware of whether
21

the characteristic with goats husbandry as whether or not( 3

-'
22

there would be nholter of goats?
23

[ ') A. (MIT:!ESS MEY"3) !!o .
v g

0 Likeuise , you woulc'. have no in formation or

ACE R E PORTING. INC.
Cl**Cim m a f t. Oesto



CR-9
'S

7763knowledge as to whether or not persons engaged in goat
1

!() husbandry would have the provisions to maintain stored feeds?
2

*

A (UITNESS MEYER) No.

() G Now, are you awats as to whether or not there's
4

any type of inspection, monitoring of goats ' milk, for human
5

consumption as you find that in grade A milk produced by cows?
6

'

A (WITNESS MEYER) I don't know.
7

G' Uould those be circumstances in the monitoring
8

circumstance,that should have a plan provision?
9

A (WITNESS MEYER) I'm sure that the Departrent
10

of Health for the State of Ohio has a complete plan.
11

G You're sure that they do?
12

Q. A. (WITNESS MEYER) Yes.

G But you -- no one has referred you to that
14

assurity?

15
A (WITNESS MEYER) I have not seen any of the

16

Department of Health or Departnent of Agriculture SOP's, no.
17

11R. DENNISON: I have no ' further questions.

18

MR. WETTERHAHN: No questions.

19

JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Darth?

20
MR. BARTH: None, Your Eonor.

21
MR. CASSIDY: 1:o redirect, Your Honor.

)
JUDGE FRYE: So that completes this item?

23
MR. DENUISON: Sometimes it's been said that

)
all good things must core to an end. Ue're ready for Mentor.

ACE REPORMNG,1NC
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MR. CASSIDY: I object to the assumption of 7764

) counsel.
2

.

JUDGE FRYE: Is there any further report from

L/ Miss Webb?
4

MR. DEmiISON: No. Your Honor, I can call her
5

again and, you know, be updated, if you would wish, if you
6

would like to take a brief recess now to do tha t .
7

JUDGE FRYE: Why don' t we do that? We will
8

. take a brief recess and see what the situation is.
9

(A recess was taken.)
10

11

12

( )
''

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

(~'=.
../ y

23
,

24
''
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1

JUDGE FRYE: Back on the record. We understand 7765=j

-
- Ms. Webb is on the way and will probably be here within an

2
.

hour, I would think.
3

O In light of that, we would like to proceed with
4

the two Ohio witnesses and finish up with the FEMA testimony
5

after lunch.

But we are complete with the FEMA witnesses
7

ins far as I believe ilegion 5 is concerned. So you,'

8
.

gentlemen, are free to leave. We thank you very much for
9

having been so long-sufforing and stayed with us throughout
10

this period.g

Mr. Williams and Mr. Griffith. Gentlemen,
12

(OV thank you so much for coming back. I appreciate it.
j3

L! I believe Mr. Dennison has some questions with
34

r gard to your affidavit.
15

MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman, may I go through
16

the formalities here and ask a couple foundation questions,
37

again, t n te f r the record, Mr. Griffith and Mr. Williams
18

from the State of Ohio have resumed the stand and are here
39

and they are under the subpoena Richard issued to them.g

Following the hearing, following theirg
r
\ app arance in the earlier portion of this hearing,

22

Mr. Williams executed an affidavit which I would like now
23

Ov t ask him to identify and verify.
24

JUDGE FRYE: Sure.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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j Whereupon, 7766

)
' ' '

JAMES R. WILLIAMS2
.

CURTIS GRIFFITH
--- 3( ,)

' ' ' '

4 called as witnesses by Counsel for the Regulatory Staff,

5 having previously been sworn by the Chairman, were examined

and testified as follows:
6

DIRECT EXAMINATION
7

M ONNER..
8

0 Mr. Williams, would you examine the document9

entitled " Affidavit of James R. Williams" consisting of10

three pages and dated February 26, 19827. , ,

Is that the affidavit you executed in this
12

# #'

pr e ding?''

13

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Yes, sir.j4

Q Is it true and Correct?

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Yes, sir.g

O Do you know that this document has been
37

heretofore transmitted to the Board and parties?
18

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I believe it has.
39

MR. CONNER: I would request that Mr. Williams'
20

affidavit be physically incorporated into the transcript atg

U this point as if read, it being a short document, and moreg

convenient. May that be done, Mr. Chairman?
23

g

L ) 24 JUDGE FRYE: Any objection?

MR. DENNISON: No objection.

ACE RE PORT 1NG. INC.
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AFFIDAVIT OF JAMES R. WILLIAMS

<O
James R. Williams being first duly sworn according to law comes '

] forward and states:

1. My name is James R. Williams. I am the Nuclear Preparedness

Officer for the State of Ohio. My business address is 2825 West Gran-

ville Road, Worthington, Ohio 43085. As Nuclear Preparedness Officer,

I am the supervisor of all the nuclear planning and response programs

within the Ohio Disaster Services Agency and, in general, for the State

of Ohio. I have previously testified in this proceeding on January 26,

1982, beginning at page 4959 of the transcript. This affidavit supple-

ments testimony given by the State of Ohio during the course of the hear-

ing.

2. The State testified that in accordance with the Clermont County
(d emergency plan and explanations thereof given by the county officials and

upon examination of the previously established relocation / decontamination

centers in th,e northern portions of Clermont County, it was the opinion

of the State that Clermont County could provide for its own relocatees.

Tr. 4974.

3. The State further testified that Brown County does not have a

disaster services coordinator, as such. Tr. 4974. It would require coor-

dination by the State of Ohio to insure that the efforts of the Clermont

and Brown county disaster services agencies and the two county governments

are well coordinated to provide for the necessary normal care for

relocatees. Tr 4973-74.

4. The State of Ohio has reviewed this testimony and finds that these

O considerations stili weish against the estad11shment of a relocation /decen-
. i

tamination center in Brown County.



.

-2-

5.7q The State has also reviewed the testimony regarding evacuation
V

route selection. Tr. 4986. These routes lead most directly to the
,

established evacuation / relocation centers in northern Clermont County.

However, after review of the matter, we believe that the evacuation rout-

ing should also reflect other suitable major evacuation routes such as

U.S. 52, S.R. 774 and S.R. 756, which are generally in a radial direction

leading out of the designated plume EPZ which individuals living near

the Brown County border may select. Thus, we have recommended that the

evacuation maps in the Clermont County and State of Ohio plans RERP's,

reflect this fact. Similar changes will be made to the map provided in

Circle of Safety and to be provided in the various telephone books used

by individuals within the plume EPZ. These new evacuation maps will in-

dicate routes leading into and through Brown County back to the relocation /

O decentamination centers in northern C1erment Coentx. The Ohio atahwaxr

Patrol Post located in Georgetown, Brown County, Ohio, will coordinate

traffic control in Brown County with local officials in Brown and Clermont

County, and will serve as the communications link with local officials.

6. Our testimony has indicated that experience with evacuation in-

dicates that in many cases people will not report to a care center, but

rather go to the home of friends or to other locations. Tr. 4987-88.

Moreover, iti is likely that evacuations would occur prior to any signifi-

cant releases from the facility. Furthermore, even if releases had begun

to occur prior to an evacuation beginning, contamination of individuals

would still be extremely remote. Should there be the possibility of con-

|

tamination, this fact would be relayed via the Emergency Broadcast System

! and by other means of public dissemination and, in our opinion, would
| O
| motivate individuals to go to the designated decontamination centers in

norther Clermont County.

,



. _ .-. . . . - .-

.

'

3

! 7. I have discussed these changes with Kenneth Conover, Director ;

of Clermont County Civil Defense Disaster Services Agency, who has agreed
,

.

to make the appropriate changes in the Clermont County plan regarding
,

'O evacuation routes.
!

;

t

;
i

;

% !
" .

S R. WILLIAMS
NUCLEAR PREPAREDNESS OFFICER e

:

|

.

Sworn to before me and subscribed in my presence this 26th day of February,1982. !

LuAnn Braun !
Netory Public, Etote of Ohio

My Commission Expires u , ,. .._g.... g. 9 30as .
;

i

'O \'

020 h om !

NOTARY PUBLIC |

,
,

!

.

i
1

O

,

O|

1

,

ci
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JUDGE FRYE: Fine. 7767

~/ Q Mr. Williams, your affidavit has been previously
.

submitted to the other parties who are familiar presumably

with its contents, and I'would simply ask you: Have you-

conferred with anybody in Brown County about the content of

your affidavit?
6

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I don't believe I have
7

conferred specifically about the content. I have conferred

with persons in Brown County about the general substance of

the affidavit.
10

Q Would you state who that was?

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I met with the sheriff of

:_
12

(. J Brown County to discuss evacuation routes.i

13

0 -Is that Sheriff Wesseler?

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) That is correct.
15

Q Have you discussed it with any Clermont County

officials?
17

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I have not personally

discussed it with Clermont County officials.

Q Has someone from your office talked to

Mr. Conover, for example?
21

I, A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Correction. I have talked
'"

22

with Mr. Conover, but I did not specifically discuss with him

i) the matter of an affidavit.
-

24

Q Oh, I am sorry. I just meant in general to the

ACE REPORUNO. INC.
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extent of evacuation routes into Brown County. 7768y

O A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Yes, I have discussed that
2

.

with Mr. Conover.
3

'd Q Did Sheriff Wesseler have any position as to
4

whether or not the evacuation routes could be run through
5

Brown County?

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Sheriff Wesseler

ntributed to what I thought was a very vital part in
8

selecting evacuation routes in Brown County by examining
9

the routes that we proposed and giving us a very candid
10

viewpoint on their utilization factor and makingg

recommendations as to what he thought was good and what he

C thought was improper for use of routes.1

33

Generally, he gave us a good description ofg

what he felt were adequate routes to his county.

Q Would you state what routes you and the sheriff

have worked out or the state police, as you referred to ing

Y ^'
18

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I might go back to the last

hearing or the last session of this hearing in January, andg

at the discussion that we had at that time and developing
__

t .'? further on the scenarios that Mr. Dennison had proposed, we,
22u

in our State Disaster Services Agency Operations Center, put

up several scenarios specifically targeted at the citizens

in the southeastern portion of Clermont County. And in the

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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|
worst case, the situation with it with regard to releases and 7769 !

1 I() potentials to the extent of the planning basis of 0654 and
''

2

new Reg-0396.
.

3

i ,1 We then found that in some of those areas it
4

would indeed be to the advantage of the citizens of that
5

portion of the county to be taken out of the area by the most
6

direct means.
7

In keeping with that concept of a radial
B

evacuation of citizens, we felt that the utilization of
9

Route 774 as it extends in a general northeastern direction
10

out of the ten-mile or the adjusted EPZ to State Route 125
11

and the use of 756 out of the zone as it proceeds northeastward
12

( ( toward Route 25 and the use of U.S. 52 as it goes upriver,
"'

13

along the Ohio River would be to the advantage of the
14

citizens if we used those because it would provide a timely
15

and direct egress from the area.
16

In putting that proposal to Sheriff Wesseler,
17

we then sought to find a means that we could most directly or
18

best take the persons leaving the emergency planning zone
19

back to the established care centers in the northern part of
20

Clermont County.
21

(D It was the recommendation -- First let me say
\ > 22

that we proposed at the State level the use of Route 505 and
23

(~1 Route 221 as well as Route 68/62 to get from Route 52 to
~J 24

Route 25.

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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It was both the opinion of the state highway 7~70;
:

,

'

patrol and Sheriff Wesseler that utilization of Routes
|2

(,
. 3 221 and 505 would be impractical as they were described
|''

before as very tortuous, winding and had narrow shoulders4

and would lead to problems if vehicle breakdowns occurred
5

n the route.
6

To that extent, the recommendation was made
7

by both the state highway patrol and the Brown County
8

sheriff that in the case of Route 52, we take the persons9

traveling on that route over to Route 68/62, which is a
10

combined route there which is a four-lane divided highwayyj

with a gradual sicpe going uphill for about five miles,
12

/ 3

Il V and then take the traffic north on 52/68 to Route 2513

and possibly allow the use of 68 further up to Route 32
34

at which point persons could very easily get back into
15

the care center area in northern Clermont County.
16

We had a thorough discussion on that, andp

we agreed then that the Route 221 and Route 505 as well
18

as Free Soil Road, which is a county highway in Brown
39

County, would then not be used and could be precluded from
20

use by the highway patrol blocking such highways and theg
s

V sheriff blocking Free Soil Road.
22

And the highway patrol felt that it was very
23

/ practical and easy for them to provide traffic control3

points to assure a steady flow of traffic along Route 52

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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throughout 62 and 68; then north to 125 as well as allowing 7771
y

persons coming from the county on Route 774 and 756 to get
2

'

ut readily.
3

h, To that extent, the sheriff cooperated very

wef,andthehighwaypatrolgaveusveryvaluable5

information.
6

Q Did you have any other preliminary statements
7

suCh as that as background for your affidavit?
g

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) We talked about this
9

evacuation route pattern with Clermont County, and they

felt that it was a very practical and perhaps neededg

addition to the Plan, and Mr. Conover agreed that the

)g county Plan could be amended by having the evacuation

route maps changed.g

And then I spoke with the representatives of

Cincinnati Gas and Electric who felt that the Circle of

Safety could also be changed to include those routes through

Brown County.

Q And this is in a tentative or informal state

at this point? Agreement has been reached, but it has not

yet been reduced to any exchange of letters; is that correct?

~

(' A (WITNESC WILLIA'43) That is correct. We reached
22

this agreement on February 23 in a joint meeting at the
23

{j Wilmington District of the state highway patrol office, andg

it has followed a series of, as I say, a scenario situation

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 in our office and conferences with Mr. Conover. 7772

I)''

2 So it is in agreement form at this point and
.

3 ready to be committed to further work.
/ 4

x'~'
4 0 Okay. But for the final Ohio Plan, for

5 example, there will be some exchange of letters or some

6 documentation of this agreement with the sheriff of Brown

7 County; is that true?

8 A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Yes, that is correct.

'

9 MR. CONNER: We have nothing further.

10 JUDGE FRYE: Fine. Thank you. Mr. Dennison.

11

12
n

I. i%-) g

14

15

16
.

17

18

19

20

21
/^

h''- 22

23
,

,

L, g4
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1

1 CROSS EXAMINATION 7773
(' )'' 2 BY MR. DENNISON:

.

3 Q When did you speak with Sherif f .Wesseler?;'

' ' ''

4 A (Witness Williams) On February 23, it was a

5 Tuesday and the meting was conducted at 10:00 in the morning

6 at the Wilmington Post of the State Highway Patrol.

7 Q And during that conversation, Mr. Williams, did

a the Sherriff indicate that the Brown County Commissioners were

9 in the process of planning disaster services?

10 A (Witness Williams) He discussed that with me

11 and said they were in the process; however, at that point,

12 :nothing had been done.

, ,e3

(-) 13 He indicated that they possibly could have

14 hired or they were in the process of perhaps hiring a person

15 for a small sum of token money to do that job but he had no

16 knowledge of any consumation of a hiring at that point.

17 Q Did he indicate to you that the Brown County

is Commissioners had evidenced interest in being involved in the

19 planning circumstances of the Zimmer Power Station?

20 A (Witness Williams) He indicated that the

21 Commissioners were interested in developing pretty much the

( ) 22 overall comprehensive disaster uervices planning activity which,

23 among other things, would include Zimmer.

,,

( / 24 Q Did he also indicate that the Commissioners

were concerned about the Brown County population which would be

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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1 close to the Clermont-Brown County line? 7774
I 1
'#

2 MR. WETTERHAHN: Obj ec ticn .
.

3 The Board has never admitted any contention of
,

( ')
'''

4 relocating residents in Brown County.

5 JUDGE FRYE: Is this residents in Brown County?
-

6 MR. DENNISON: That is correct.

7 JUDGE FRYE: Your correct. We have not

8 admitted that contention and I would not want to go very far

9 with it but I would be interested in hearing the response to

10 this particular question.

11 A (Witness Williams) Would you please repeat it,

12 Mr. Dennison?
.n

'
13 Q Yes.

14 Mr. Williams, did Sherriff Wesseler indicate that

15 the Brown County Commissioners were concerned with some planning

16 for the Brown County population that would be located near the

17 Clermont County line?

18 MR. CONNER: We will object to this for a

19 different reason.

20 This is not anything to do with the affidavit.

21 This is a whole new line that's beyond the scope of direct and
,,

,

(_) 22 we don't quite know what the Brown County Commissioners have

23 to do with an agreement with the Sherriff to run a route

(m
(J 24 through there.

JUDGE FRYE: Do you know? Do you know the answer
ACE R E PORMNG. INC.
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1775
1 to the question, Mr. Williams?

,
)

' ' '
2 A (Witness Williams) I can only relate, sir, what

.

3 the Sherriff and I discussed at that meeting.

(g'
'

4 JUDGE FRYE: I see.

5 So, do you know whet.her lw . indicated? .Did he .ind Lcate

6 there was some concern on the part of the Commissioners for

7 the residents in that particular area?

8 A (Witness Williams) He didn't state that

9 particular situation at the meeting that they had a concern

10 for the residents, that the Commissioners had such a concern for

11 the residents in the western portion of the county.

12 JUDGE FRYE: He did say that?

/^)*

' i ' 13 A (Witness Williams) He did not state the-

14 Commissioners had that concern.

15 JUDGE FRYE: Okay. Let's move on to another

16 topic.

17 MR. DENNISON: Okay. Fine.

18 Q Now, you have indicated at Paragraph 3 in your

19 affidavit, and you have it before you, do you not, Mr. Williams?

20 A (Witness Williams) I have a copy, yes.

21 Q In Paragraph 3, you made the reference that
,

,

k_J 22 Brown County does not have a disaster services coordinator,

23 as such, and I think you were referring to previous testimony
,

kJ 24 in that statement, at least I assume by the use of transcript

indications.

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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i What I am trying to get to is your use of the 7776
I ")
' '

2 term, "as such."~

.

.

3 How did you use the circumstances of a disaster

( )
'~'

4 services coordinator in Brown County?

5 A (Witness Williams) Well, at our last hearing,

6 at the hearing in January, Brown County did not have a

7 designated person as disaster coordinator, by title.

8 Those things were inherent, then, either the

9 Sherriff or the County Commissioners,by law.

10 Q Now, when you talk about coordination between

ij your agency and the Clermont and Brown County disaster service

12 agencies, what did you have in mind as to a Brown County
. C'
! (_/ disaster services agency? That's the following sentence.j3

A (Witness Williams) Okay. Speaking in terms ofy

Brown County, looking at the state code as it pertains to
15

16 county responsibilities for disaster services, the county,

whether or not it has a director, does have the responsibilityj7

jg for disaster services preparation and the term in that case

would refer to those inherent responsibilities of the county,
39

it881f-
20

And, what we were saying there, that it would
21

() 22 require the coordination between the Clermont County disaster

services, by them having a director designated, and a group to23
,-

( / 24 p rform those functions, and the government in Brown County that

had the responsibility to take care of disaster services matters.

\aca n u annna. m e.
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-

1 Q And if I understand the sentence correctly, what 7777

b_, 2 you are suggesting is in the future, there would be coordination
.

3 between both counties and yourself to provide for the necessary
O

4 and normal care for relocatees, whether they be from Brown or

5 Clermont Counties: is that correct?

6 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection as to Brown County

7 residents.

8 JUDGE FRYE: I think we have to stay out of

9 the Brown County resident section.

10 MR. DENNISON: Your Honor, I would only suggest

11 questions fair to the standpoint that the statement is made

12 by Mr. Williams, "are well coordinated" referring to both

( (])'

13 counties, "are well coordinated to provide necessary, normal

y care for relocatees."

15 My question is: Is he referring to both

16 counties as relocatees or is he referring to Clermont as

17 relocatees?

18 JUDGE FRYE: Okay. With that understanding,

19 I will permit him to answer.

20 A (Witness Williams) I was referring to the

21 relocatees that would be coming out of the established EPZ,

( ) 22 which is Clermont County.

23 Q Okay. Now, after your February 23 meeting with
O
\~J 24 the Brown County Sherriff and the State Patrol, do you feel that

it's advisable that Clermont County be evacuated into Prown !

ACE REPORHNG. INC.
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1 County through the use of U.S. 52, State Route 774 and State 7778,

' ''
2 Route 756 as initial roadways connecting the two counties?

.

3 Would I be correct?
7,
i )
~'

4 A (Witness Williams) If the conditions from the

lP ant releases were such that that were the choice or the course5

6 f action, yes.

7 A radial disbursion of citizens through those

8 highways would preclude the situation developed by yourself,

9 earlier, in that testimony of persons going north on Route 133,

10 thereby traveling across the plume or an area in which a plume

11 might be released.

12 Q In fact, all of the questions that I will be

' (' '

putting to you, Mr. Williams, or at least I believe I will be
.

'
j3

ja putting to you, would assume a planning consideration for

evacuation in the area involved here, whether it be the lower
15

16 Portion of Clermont-Brown or the upper portion of Clermont-

j7 Brown as the two would connect one another by county line.

ig Now, as to the northern area, if you will,

19 near 125, did you give any consideration to the utilization of

20 125 going into Brown County?

A (Witness Williams) Yes.
21

p

1 ') 22 Q Would you or did you consider that only as-

23 125 coming from Brown County into Clermont?
(
\"' A (Witness Williams) We, in expanding or adjusting24

the emergency planning zone to the geographical configurations

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
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1 as the latitude of 0654 gives guidance, we considered that it 7779,_

U
2 would go to the southern edge of that route but not including

.

3 the entire route.7-
V

4 Therefore, persons living in the vicinity of

5 Route 125, from the Clermont-Brown County line, west, into

6 Clermont County, would be expected to take the most logical

7 route along 125, which is up 133 to the care centers.

8 We considered, then, persons living in the EPZ,

9 in Clermont County, south of Route 125, but most adjacent to

10 Route 774, to use Route 774 to exit up to Route 125 and then

11 turn to the northwest on Route 125 to come up and go into

12 Route 133.
- (D'#

13 However, they have the option, also to turn

14 southeast and go down to 68 and them proceed further north to

15 come in on 32.

16 0 Okay. When one is considering 68 or 62, and

17 assuming that your talking about those people who would be

18 utilizing.U.S. 52 rather than anybody in the northern part who

19 would be utilizing 125?

20 A (Witness Williams) That's correct.

21 0 So that in going on U.S. 52 to the Village of
D.
~ 22 Higgensport in Brown County, you had, in your discussions with

23 the State Patrol and the Brown County Sherriffs, rules out
m

24 State Route 505; is that correct, as being an evacuation route?'"

A (Witness Williams) On the advise of the

ACE REPORMNG lNC.
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I Sherrif and the Brown County representative from the Highway 7780

2 Patrol, they felt that the advantages of using that route
.

3 versus the disadvantages of the conditions of the highway would

4 preclude its use, that is, there were more risks in getting up

5 from the river, along a torturous, rather steep route, that had

6 dif ficult embankments and the admission by the Highway Patrol

7 and the Sherriff that if a breakdown occurred on that Route, it

8 would, conceivably, block the entire route.

9 Based on that, they decided or they recommended

10 to me that that would not be a choice and the traffic should

11 proceed on 52.

12 Q Did they indicate to you the widths of State

( ) 13(
Route 505, either total or its length, as to whether it was a

la nine-foot, ten-foot, twelve-foot wide lane?

15 A (Witness Williams) We didn't discuss that, no.

16 Q They did, however, indicate to you it had no

17 berms?

18 MR. CONNER: Objection, Your Honor, to irrelevance

19 in that that route has been excluded.

20 JUDGE FRYE: The route has been excluded.

21 MR. DENNISON: I know. I'm inquiring as to- the

m

22 reasons for its exclusions.

23 MR. CONNER: What relevance does it have if its |

/~
'(3 ,

/ 24 been excluded?
|

MR. BARTH: Your Honor -- I am sorry, I will let i

ACE R EPORMNG. INC.
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1 you rule on that first. 7731

2 JUDGE FRYE: Well, let's stay out of the areas
.

3 excluded.

4 Q Was State Route 125 excluded for the same reasons?

5 A (Witness Williams) Yes, sir.

6 O Now, if one were to proceed on through the

7 Village of Higgensport and go on to the Village of Ripley, for

8 purposes of attaining U.S. 62; is that correct?

9 A (Witness Williams) That was their recommendation.

10 0 Did you have any discussions with Sherriff

11 Wesseler as to facilities present in Higgensport and in

12 Ripley, by- way of public schools being utilized as relocation

( ) 13(
centers?

14 MR. BARTH: Objection, Your Honor.

15 MR. CONNER: Objection.

16 MR. BARTH: May I point out twoLthings? The

17 testimony by these people is that they finally agree with

18 Mr. Dennison that they wil' evacuate in Brown County.

19 Now, he seems to feel that's inappropriate for

20 than to do so.

21 The matter of relocation centers has not been

A) 22 part of the affidavit.(-

23 The affidavit, the new part, consists of lines

(~)
(m/ 24 3,4,5,6, and 7 on Page 2.

They will evacuate in Brown County, evacuation

ACE R EPORT1NG, INC.
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82
I routes.

0
2 That's the limite of these people's testimony.

.

3 e JUDGE FRYE: They also say they'found.consideration

O
4 still weighing against the establishment of --

5 MR. BARTH: That's nothing new, Your Honor, that

6 was not a new matter. That was gone into extensively.

7 There was no other new matter in this affidavit.,.

8 to allow them to go back and rehash this thing which they did

9 when we started.

10 JUDGE FRYE: They have, apparently, reconsidered

11 their earlier testimony and I think I would like to hear what

12 their considerations were, if there were any different

( ) 13 considerations than we previously heard.

14 0 You. recall the question, Mr. Williams?

15 A (Witness Williams) I believe that you asked me

16 if I had a discussion with the Sherriff as to whether or not

17 there wero facilities in the area of Higgensport -- was it

18 !!iggensport?

19 Q Higgensport and Ripley.

20 A (Witness Williams) And Ripley as two relocation

21 centers?

( 22 Q Right, public school buildings which would be

23 utilized as relocation centers.

( 24 A (Witness Williams) The Sherriff indicated that

there were facilities there but he did not get into the

ACE REPORUNG. INC
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7783I capabilities as to whether or not they were going -- would serve

O 2 as major care centers.
.

3 O Did you explore this at all with the Sh'erriff or

4 beyond the Sherriff from the standpoint of giving consideration'

5 to relocation centers situated in Higgensport and Ripley?

6 MR. CONNER: We object to this, again, on the

7 ground there is nothing about relocation centers in Brown County

8 or any need for it.

9 It's not in the direct testimony.

10 JUDGE FRYE: The direct testimony indicates that

11 they have reconsidered the matter and I think to that extent,

12 I would like to hear if they had any different considerations

13 other than those that they have previously advised us of.

14 MR. BARTH: 'Your Honor, I think, hit the base of-

15 my objection.

16 That kind of question, I would have no objection

17 to, but simply to rehash what has been rehashed many, many

18 times before, is nothing new.

19 JUDGE FRYE: I don't think we are doing that,

20 we are talking about this meeting that occurred after the

21 previous testimony.

|

| ( ) 22 MR. BARTH: I would like the question as

23 originally put.

( ) 24 Do you have any new factors to reconsider?

I think you actually stated it the first time,

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
* CINCINN ATI. ONIO



i

12 !

11-AM

I Your Honor. 7784
:O
'''

2 JUDGE FRYE: Let's just pursue it on that basis,
.

3 that's probably the easiest way.
Oa

4 You testified earlier that there were -- you saw
., m

5 no need to put relocation centers in Brown County and I read thi:5

6 as indicating that you.have given a second look at that

7 conclusion; is that correct?

8 A (Witness Williams) No, sir. Our concept is that

9 there are adequate care centers to care for the citizens of

10 Clermont County in Northern Clermont County and our approach was

11 to facilitate the means to get people from Clermont County

12 through Brown County on evacuation routes back into those care
i

13 centers in Northern Clermont County.

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
|

23

O
t 24-

ACE R EPORMNG. INC.
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1

JUDGE FRYE: So in your discussions, you did 77851

(]) not go into the possibility of locating relocation centers
5

in Brown County? '

3

O a- (wIrness wIttImis) "e ate aoe aevetos enat
4

concept in Brown County.
5

0 Now, then, you would route the evacueos north
6

on U.,S. 62 from Ripley and either continue on or, I guess,
7

actually what you would do is go up to the intersection of
8

U. S. 62 with 68 and then proceed in generally a northwesterly
9

direction or back towards Clermont County on U. S. 68, is
10

that correct?
11

A. (WITNESS WILLIMfS) There are two options
12

r{} there, Mr. Dennison, to go back up Route 124 or go 68 to

Route 32 and into Northern Clermont County.
14

0 I recognize that, that before -- well, one
15

leaves Ripley on 62 and you come to the junction of 62 and 60
16

near Red Oak, at which point the evacuees would all travel
17

68 until eventually they came to 125 outside of Georgetown
18 *

and take 125 in or continue on 68 until they reached State
19

Route 32, which would be in Mt. Orab, an I correct?
20

A. (WITNESS WILLINIS) That's correct.
21

. Q. Okay. Mou, the persons that would be
l- 22

evacuating through the use of State Route 756 from Clernont
23

into. Drown County, which is south of Feesburg and connect

with State Route 505 and proceed on State Route 505 un'til they
|
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2

came to 125 as it vould be east of Hamersville? 7736
_ 1

' _,) A. (UITNESS UILLIN4S) Yes, sir.
2

,

G I don't know, perhaps I should interject now,
3-m

'_I I'm using a map now. Would you like to share that map?
4

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I have the nap up here
S

fairly well from the last few weeks.
6

0 Okay, those who would be coing over Sta te Route
7

7 -- 774, would enter actually in Hanersville on State Route
8

125, is that correct?
9

A. (UITNESS UILLIN4S) (Nods head affirmatively.]
10

G Did you get into any consideration as to the
11

diz:ance one would travel in Brown County by utilizing 52,
12

''

7 ~ -) 62, and 68 as federal routes and either 125 or 32 before

they would merge back into Clermont County?
14

A. (WITNESS WILLIMIS) Yes, we did.
IS

C What would be the distances taking 52 and then
16

connecting with 125, what would be the distance of travel
17

in Brown County by way of roadway miles?
18

MR. COMMER: If the Court please, we would
19

object. Uhat relevance is there as to how many miles it may
20

or may not be if these are the routes? What's the difference
21

of how many miles there would be, one or a hundred? They're
' ~ '

;
22

outside the EPZ . They have nothing to do with the manneri

23
''

) as they have established has been done while we're grinding
24

this. We can't figure cut --

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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3

JUDGE FRYE: FThere are you headed with this? 7787
_

MD. DENNISON: Simply this, Your Honor, Ii <

2
'~

think it was General Buntin that Dr. Hooper posed the c:uestion '

,o
as to the relocation centers in Horthern Kentucky as to their,

4

considerations to remain in or go out of a county for purposes

of relocating and, I think , that while we are covering
6

access routes here, there is some question, at least in my
7

mind, that if somebody is going to travel 20, 30, 40 miles
8

or so , to get to a relocation center, tha t perhaps some
9

consideration should be given to relocating people in Brown
10

County and nearer sites 20 miles from the zone or what have
11

you, because as I look at this map and that's uhy I was -
12

( T's curious if Mr. Williams had the roadway mileage. One traveln
'

13

a substantial distance, I would judge.
14

MR. DARTH: Your Honor, by the statement of
15

counsel himself, he has told you his interest is relocation
16

centers of Drown County. You have already ruled that is out
17

and I move that the line of questioning be ceased upon your
18

own ruling and there are no buts, that was your ruling,
19

Your Honor.
20

JUDGE FRYE: My ruling was as to whether they
21

,-) had reconsidered the matter of relocation centers. I think
' 22

this is a little different category. I wonder if -- well,
23

n we ought to be able to cet to this rather quickly , I would
' 24

hope?

ACE R EPORONG. INC.
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MR. DENNISO": Two questions and two responses . 7788
1

(}2 JUDGE FRYE: Let's get it in.
1

|A. (MITMESS UILLIAMS) Using the route starting '

3

{{} at the edge of the adjusted emergency planning zone, using

the Route 52,.68, 125, 133, to a care center in Hilliamsburg,
5

is 41 miles by our calculations.
6

G And this same route, again, but going to State
7

Route 32 onto that care center would be how far, Mr. Williams?
8

A (UITNESS UILLIAMS) By using Route 52 to 62,
9

to 68, going straight nordt on -- which one, Mr. Dennison,
10

by your map, is the most furtherest cast, is that 62 that
11

goes all the way up to 32?

12

g G Yes. 62 would go on through Russellsville

and ceross 125 and --
14

A (UITNESS UILLIA:1S) By using the route of 68

15
to 62 to 32, and then across 32 into the care center, tha t 's

16
50 miles. And if one wore to travel the route U. S. 52 to

17

62, 68, and then 68 to Mt. Orab to 32, to the care center,
18

it's 37 miles.

19

Those are our approximate mileage figures at

) 20
i this point.-

21 ,

; Q. And am I to assume the cross commences at .

52 at the Brown-Clermont line?

23
i A (MITNESS UILLIAMS) Fe took that at the cdge of

) 24
the emergency planning zone.

ACE REPORMNG. tNC.
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G Uhich would be the Clermont-Brown County line? 7789
1

~} A. (WITNESS MILLINIS) Yes.
~

2

G Now, would there be -- you have stated in the -

3
~' af fidavit under paragraph five, Mr. Williams , tha t the State
m-

Patrol Post located in Georgetown, which is, again, in Brown
5

County, would coordinate traf fic control in that county with
6

local officials in both Brown and Clermont Counties and would
7

serve as a communications link with local officials. Would the
8

traf fic control as it would lie in Brown County be a function
9

solely of the state patrol as the police agency involved?
10

A (MITNESS NILLIAMS) The state patrol has the
11

responsibility here as in other areas in the State Plan to

12 '

7 g3 control the traf fic on the state highways, on the state-designated
'

13

highways and , o f course , U. S . 52, at that same state-designated
14

hichway, yes.

15
0 Hould there be the involverent of any other

16

Brown County police agencies for access control on non-state,
17

non-federal routes or to provide any assistance to the Ohio
18

State Patrol from the Georgetown Post?

19
A (UITNESS WILLIN!S) The sheriff indicated he

20
had cooperated with the state hiahway patrol and specifically

21
one route that was desianed was Freesoil Road sonewhere in

i,

' 22
the . vicinity of Ifiggensport, which would be going generally

.

north towards Georgetown and that because that would be a,,

- 24
local traf fic road, they felt the advantage would not be to

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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have evacuees travel that road. So, he would preclude that 7790
1

' (~) by a roadblock and generally he vould support the state
%J y

highway patrol with traffic control assistance. -

3
-

G Now, you indicated in the paragraph six, again,
4

relating to your previous testimony, that your experience has
5

been with evacuations that it's indicated that in many cases
6

that the individuals will not report to care centers, but
7

would rather go to the home of friends or to some location
8

that they elect, is that correct?
9

MR . B ARTH : Objection. Asked and answered
10

two weeks ago.
11 -

JUDGE FRYE: It's in the affidavit. Overruled.
12

A. (MITNESS UILLIAMS) Yes, that's been our

expe rience . Now, not only our experience, but statistically
14

when one considers the Red Cross statistics and, in fact,

15

even a well-related or well often-quoted statistic at
16

'

Three Mile Island, when we take a look at the persons
17

reporting to the Hershey Care Center.

18

G Now, in order to implement the monitoring of
19

contaminated individuals, should that event be a circumstance

20
in a -- in an emergency, would be your opinion that you could

21

g only use the emergency broadcasting system to motivate

O 22
individuals to report to these care centers for purposes of

23
being monitored?-

N - 24

( MR. BARTH: Objection, Your Honor. If*I
i
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7

7I91understand your statement correctly, in paragraph six of
1

'

your affidavit.
'- 2

MR. BARTH: I object, Your Honor. This is -

3

.'N not new material. The affidavit only says they will extend
4

these routes in Brown County. It has nothing to do. with
5

cmergency broadcast systems. He went over that two weeks
6

ago.
7

JUDGE FRYL: It's in the affidavit. Let me
8

ask a question here. Have you revieued this particular aspect
9

since your prior appearance here?
10

A. (WITNESS WILLIN'S) Uhat aspect is that, sir?
11

JUDGE FRYE: Paragraph six, where you're
12

talking about people going to their homes of friends andx,- (
13

not reporting to the relocation centers and the means of
'

14

communicating with them in the event it's advisable to have

15

them check for contamination?
16

A. ' (WITNESS '1ILLINIS) Fe generally have not
17

reviewed the concept. He stated earlier it was simply brought
18

in the discussions with the Brown County Sheriff and that's
19

the only reason it was even mentioned here.

20
JUDGE FRYE: I see. Did he have any particular

21
vievs on that?7

'i

~ 22
A. (UIT;;ESS WILLIIJ!S) Ee asked a few questions

23
_ about uhat the persons traveling through Eroun County might

' 24
be e:gected to do and I'm sure that was probably a goed
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2concern of his and I said that they were directed by the
1

.[]} media, both the emergency broadcast systems and as I state

here in this same sentence, "And by other means of public '

3

(]) dissemination," and that's probably going to be the nultiple

numbers of media representatives that are in the media center
5

at the emergency off-site facility who are going to be
6

collecting information for rapid dissemination through papers
7

and television to be able to inform the public of what the
8

situations might be.
9

JUDGE FRYE: To utilize the press and radio
10

and television?
11

A. (WITNESS UILLIAMS) Certainly all those means
12

7 )
and if someone has that cause , of course , to think that they

might have been in the area to have some contamination.
14

If they have that concern, then, they would
15

be informed by the media. I conveyed that to the sheriff.
16

'

I also pointed out the act that statistically Red Cross
17

statistics tell us that even though they can best plan for
18

care centers , it's' been their experience that about 20 percent
19

of the anticipat'ed load for those care centers arrived there,
20

therefore, that determines their stockage and equipment factor.
21

I cited the fact that the preparations that the Hershey Center
'O(_/ 22

for evacuees or relocatees from Three Mile Island was less
23

than what the original plan had thought to be and that7
G 24

spontaneous evacuation regardless of what the informat' ion

ACE REPORUNG. tNC
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night be, was a possibilit r. To the coint of someone livinc
- - ' 7793j

'~'
in Portsrouth night have that impression that he 's thre ateneri

"
2

and want to evacuate and may want to seek assistance from -

3

I some point to say that I was contaminated. Ne discussed that
v

whole scope of activities in this particular meeting that
5

we had.
6

7

8

9

10

11

12
-s s

\ )
"

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21
,s

,.r'

23
s

24x__-
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JUDGE FRYE: I see. And your conclusion was 7794j

2
that there was no need to change your earlier conclusion?'

.

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) That is correct. Our
3, . ,

,

! !
'"' intent was to facilitate the means to get people rapidly4

out f the emergency planning zone and then get them to the
5

established care centers where they could be monitored for
6

potential decontamination or to relieve their concerns on
7

p ssible contamination and to essentially do one thing
8

further that we have not talked about here, and that is
9

the advantage of taking a fixed resource of people in cara
10

and spreading that fixed resource over a more diverse number;)

of routes, therefore reducing the traffic density whichg
,

,

' \- ' sometimes does drop the prospects of traffic jams and the
13

incidents of accidents.g

That was our general discussion.
15

JUDGE FRYE: I see. Does that take care ofg

it, Mr. Dennison?;7

MR. DENNISON: Yes, that takes, care of it. -

18

JUDGE FRYE: All right. Fine.
39

BY MR. DENNISON:
20

Q I just have a clarification question. Do Ig
p-
' '

understand you, Mr. Williams, that based upon experiences
_ g

at Three Mile Island as well as other statistics compiled,
23

,
,

I believe you said, by the Red Cross, that they would'
-

24

anticipate a 20 pe cent presence at relocation centers of
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the 100 percent population that would be affected? 7795j
g
i~

I am not sure I understood you. That is what
-

2
.

I am trying to get a clarification of.
3,

# A (WITNZSS WILLIAMS) That is the figure that4

w have been given in a letter. The general guidance from5

the NARC through, I believe , the Cincinnati office has led

them to say that they would anticipate stocking at the 20
7

pr nt level.
8

The increased logistical support for care9

centers would then have to flow from the Red Cross Center

in Hamilton County in Cincinnati so that they will have to

then increase their support of the centers in Clermont
,

I ,w County from the logistical support base here, which would
13

then further complicate things.

This goes back to the original discussion many

months ago of care centers. Theoretically if one were to

set one up in Brown County, logistically, then, you would

have to extend the support across Clermont County through
18

the prospective zones of risk into Brown County.

You would have to go well north into Clermont

County and down into Brown. Those were long-time ago factors
n

'

that were bearing on our decisio. .

Q But that supply line, if you will, would best
,,

I be suited right on State Route 125; would it not?

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) I really wouldn't want to
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talk to that because that is a Red Cross decision. 7796
;

.c"=-

i,

K> Q Y u are aware that 125 until it reaches, or
2

.

rather, passes through Bethel is a four-lane thoroughfare
3

,_
t i

'- as it lies in Campbell and Clermont Counties?
4

A There are stretches of 125 that are four-lane.
5

MR. DENNISON: I have nothing further.
6

JUDGE FRYE: Does Staff have any questions?
7

MR. BARTH: No questions. e
8

MR. CASSIDY: FEMA has no questions.
9

MR. CONNER: Just one for clarification.
10

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
;;

BY MR. CONNER:g
7.

' Q Mr. Williams, you used the phrase ANRC. What
13

is that?
j4

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) American National Red
15

Cross.g

Q I thought it might have meant another nuclearp

18
gu a ry commission.

A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) No, the Red Cross.
39

JUDGE FRYE: Let me just ask one question to
20

clear up something in my own mind.g
n

) You cited the experience at Three Mile Island.'

g

W s there an evacuation actually ordered at Three Mile Island?
23

)g A (WITNESS WILLIAMS) Depends on whose version'

that you are hearing, your Honor, whether it is the State's,
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j whether it is the local, or it is the Mayor's, or whose it is. 7797
-

(/ I have read the Kemeney Reports and all the_

2

.

3 other materials that are available from the NRC. That is a
m

' ~

decision, I think, that is left up to the reader.'
-

4

5 JUDGE FRYE: I see. Thank you.

MR. DENNISON: I have nothing.
6

JCJGE FRYE: Gentlemen, we appreciate very7

8 much your coming back down and giving us the benefit of

9 your thoughts. Thank you very much.

10 Why don't we at this point recess for lunch

and plan to be back at 1:30.
jj

(Noon recess.)12
,m

'j 13 JUDGE FRYE: On the record. For the record,

once we finish with Mr. Heard this afternoon, we will noty

have anything as it stands now until tomorrow morning when
15

the Brown County Commission people are scheduled to be
16

here.j7

Now, Mr. Wetterhahn, you wanted to make a
18

statement?
39

MR. WETTERHAHN: Two things: As we noted
20

during our bench conference before lunch, we will have
21

,x
t ) limited testimony with regard to the completion of

22

emergency operation procedures, 50P's, which was covered23

( ' 24 in the testimony of Mr. Brian Grimes yesterday.

That is the only rebuttal --

ACE R EPORDNG. INC.
CINCINN ATI. ONIO



5

PA-13 ,

JUDGE FRYE: I took it that would be simply 7798
n

J including the document into the record and there would nots_
2

be any direct examination.
-

r3
ks' MR. WETTERHAHN: Whatever your wishes are.

4

MR. CONNER: It would take a little bit of

some exolanation.'

6

JUDGE FRYE: Fine.
7

MR. WETTERHAHN: We would not consider that a
8

time consumer.

JUDGE FRYE: I see.
10

MR. WETTERHAHN: My other point is with regard

to Brown County. Now that we have heard the testimony of

/~

'. ( ) tir. Williams and Mr. Griffith, it seems that it would be
-

13
'"

prudent to ask for a proffer from Mr. Dennison as to what

relevant testimony the commissioners and other representatives

of Brown County would give with regard to the limited role

of Brown County in this emergency planning effort.

Perhaps we would object after the proffer is

made or perhaps we can even stipulate should they appear

that that would be their testimony, but it might save the

Board and all the parties considerable time if we had that

/~l information right now.
'' ' 22

I am sure they are busy individuals and it

['') may negate their need to come to downtown Cincinnati.
- 24

JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Dennison, can you give us

ACE REPORUNG. tNC
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some indication of what their testimony might be? 7799
y

() 2 MR. DENNISON: les, your Honor. I think

'

pr bably from the standpoint of the backdrop of 20-X, it
3

(O is this Intervenor's contention that under 10-C FSAR 5067C(2),.s 4

that in determining whether or not Brown County should be
5

involved in the emergency planning, one is to make this

determination in relation to local emergency response
7

needs and capabilities as they would be affected by such
8

things, and I think we have centered on access routes.
9

Now, the Applicant has produced Mr. Williams.
10

Mr. Williams has advised us that there are several routes,g

three exact, that are involved from Clermont into Brown

( th g County as access routes.

They would be U.S. 52 and the Routes 754 andg
.

774. From U.S. 52,,one would be routed a minimum of 37 miles

to a maximum of 50 miles, mostly in Brown County.

The State has undertaken inquiry of the Ohiog

State Patrol Post in Georgetown and the utilization of the
18

Brown County sheriff and the-imposition of at least one
9

r adblock which I would understand would be a physical
20

roadblock in order to cut off one road.

It would seem to me at this point that the

threshold issue has been met by this Intervenor as to the
23

O 24 coaceati a= de tias ia = re ="b e ace with the cee biitties

and the planning of an involvement with Brown County.

ACE REPORTING, IFC.
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7800The commissioners have requested to appear,j
, /,

C' and they would like to advise this Board that they have
2

sought guidance and assistance from the State, as I
'

3
c\

J understand it.4

As to how meritorious that has been, I would
5

leave it totally to them. They have and are currently
6

making arrangements to provide the services of a disaster
7

service director in that county.
8

They feel they have a legitimate concern for
9

che population of a portion of their county, that planningi

10

should be undertaken, and that there would be involvement
11

f a p rti n f that population as well as obviously a good
12

deal of vehicular traffic flowing from a Zimmer-related
13

evacuation in and through their county.y,

I think that if permitted they would further
15

indicate, as the sheriff had indicated in his directg

testimony, that there are facilities available in Brown
37

County for relocation of either Clermont or Brown County
18

residents as those relocation centers would be situated in
j9

such areas as Ripley, Higgensport, Mt. Orab, so on.
20

These are all, by the way, points upon the
g

( ) 22 evacuation routing as I' currently understand it to be.

These would further be away a distance in
23

n
) accord with the 15 to 20-mile distance beyond the

24

terminating point of the emergency planning zone as it is

jace arroansa. inc.
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_

now currently contemplated. That would be basically the 7801
-

(/ combined approach of the Intervenor and these witnesses.
,

_

2

I think that they are prepared to discuss the
-

-x

matter from the standpoint of not only their concern, but
,

their roadways, the utilization of those roadways, what have

you.

MR. BARTH: Your Honor, sticking to one small

point of the proffer, the Commission, of course, encourages

expeditious procedures. I have discussed this with my
9

fellow government agency FEMA, and we will stipulate that

the representation of Mr. Dennison as to the testimony of

the Brown County witnesses is accurate, true and correct.

,,

I! I We have no objection to the proffer by
13

Mr. Dennison. We find that it creates no problem, and it

should be treated as evidence in this matter, and we will
15

stipulate this between the two of us.

This, as far as we are regarded, obviates the

necessity of these people appearing. That will expedite the

procedure.

MR. WETTERHAHN: I think I would like to
20

preface my remarks by referring to Contention 20-X which

I calls for the extension of the emergency planning zone into'

Brown County; of course, access routes go beyond the plume

f EPZ. That is true in other directions around this plant.
24

That is true in every other nuclear power plant,

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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but so what. It is'the statement, the offer of proof, by 7802
,-,

( ,' Mr. Dennison that is irrelevant to the contention, that is,
_

that the emergency planning zone must be for the reasons
'

(o,

> stated in 5047 be extended into Brown County.._-

4

We would accept that as'an offer of proof, but

we would again state that the entire proffer is irrelevant to

the Brown County contention.

Access routes, I think, was clearly explained

in previous testimony as a limitation in access routes by

some geographical quirk like a peninsula. That is what the

testimony has revealed. There is no limitation in access

routes to Brown County, and it does not have to be included

Ito) in the plume EPZ.
'

13

JUDGE FRYE: I am not sure I understand. You
14

have no objection to stipulating as to what the government
15

has done?
16

MR. WETTERHAHN: Well, as an offer -- We do not

have any problem stipulating to his offer of proof, but we

believe it is irrelevant to the issue.
19

JUDGE FRYE: That is what I was leading to.

In other words, you are perfectly happy to have it in, but

(''
22

with the understanding that you consider it totally
V-

irrelevant?
23

/' ) HR. WLTTERHAHN: That is our position, correct.
- 24

JUDGE FRYE: Yes. Let us confer on this at the

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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7803
1 next break.

()
2 MR. DENNISON: Your Honor, I might add that as

.

3 far as what these gentlemen would discuss, it does not go to
'O'~'

4 all of the four corners, so to speak. However, I was rather

5 surprised that because involvements that I was currently

6 in at the time, the commissioners were willing to come from

7 Brown County to my office to speak to me about this testimony,

8 and I did it with them briefly.

9 I would think from the standpoint of governmental

10 considerations that it would behoove this Board, if nothing

jj else, to listen to them for purposes of public relations.

12 They seem to want to be heard.
A

' 13 I leave that to the Board's discretion, but I

ja thought I ought to point that out.

15 MR. WETTERHAHN: Mr. Chairman, I must state on

16 the record that the Board's jurisdiction is limited to

17 consideration of the issues and is not a public relations

18 mechanism.

19 If Brown County wants the Commission to hear '

20 sits views, it can write to the Commission, to the Office of
.

21 Nuclear Reactor Regulation, or to anyone who is involved and

(
22 Present their views, but we are talking about legal issues

23 to be decided before this licensing board.

24 JUDGE FRYE: We will confer on it at the break.

MR. BARTH: Your Honor, since we finished that,

ACE REPORMNG. INC
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perhaps we could ask the Board to address the proposal by 7804
3

[ 'N .

() Ms. Webb to bring a rebuttal witness who will talk about
_ 2

r ad capacity calculations.
'

3
,,
j A map was passed out. Ohio-Kentucky-Indianas

4

rg na g v rnmen s, April, 1979 map was passed out.
5

I think it would be appropriate and I will ask

the Board to inquire of counsel as to what this is intended

to rebut and what this is intended to prove, which is the

standard procedure, so va might address that too.
9

JUDGE FRYE: Well, I have no problem with doina

that, but I am concerned that we get Mr. Heard on and off as

quickly as we can.

( (^',
13

I wonder if it would be better to put that off
--

until we finish with Mr. Heard.
14

MR. CASSIDY: Since he is my witness, I would

have no problem addressing this particular issue first

because, as Mr. Barth is alluding, I think we c.n stipulate

to that once we hear what the proffer is.

JUDGE FRYE: Ms. Jebb, could you respond?

20

21

7,
22'

23

7 \
J(_. 24

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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MS. UEBB: Essentially, that the roadway 7805i

i 1
'

(]) capacities of those particular roads are as are identified

on the map. '

3

() Those road capacities are substantially
4

different as identified on that map as to the testimony that
5

we heard at the beginning of this week from Mr. Urbanik and
6

in the past, Mr. Weiss.
7

MR. BARTH: May I address that very briefly,
8

Your Honor?
9

JUDGE FRYE: Sure.
10

MR. BARTH: The incomplete document only goes
11

to page 27, provided to us by Ms. Hebb.
12

[{) It is an April, 1979 document.

The Stone & Webster Evacuation Time Study
14

was provided to 'these people in October of last year, six
15

months ago, and has been in existence since 1980.
16

It is nothing new. It was part of the direct
17

testimony of the state, which we are well aware of.
~

18

There is nothing new by Stone & Webster,
19

during tha course of this proceeding, that needs to be
20

readdressed or reevaluated.
21

f Thny have testified only what they testified
k3l 22

to in the prefiled testimony.
23

r Second of all, Your Honor, I would point out
k3) 24

that the April, '79 document by Ms. Uebb is not new m6terial

ACE REPORMNG. lNC.
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2

to rebut anything.
) 7306

_

This thing has been in existence for about~ '
2

' Y "' " '

3c
_J To drag in a three-year-old document and call

4

it- rebuttal certainly does not fit into the concept o f Black 's

Dictionary.

This document, by its face, is not an evacuation

time study.

It is not, on its face, calculated to provide

road capacities for evacuation circumstances and on that

basis, is irrelevant to the material presented.

There is no way, I'll, o f course , defer to
12

n

( (' ':s . 1.' ebb to explain it , that counsel can explain what new
'

13

thing has arisen, that this three-year-old document can shed

light on.
15

Therefo re , it certainly does not meet the
16

proper terms of a proffer.
17

I would like to further point out, Your Honor,
18

that on transcript page 6051, and transcript page 5589, this
19

matter came up previously, the matters were addressed by
20

Mr. Conner and myself, these documents which were brought up.
21

~'

( Tine and time again, counsel for the power
22

company, counsel for the governnent, have asked what neu
23

~

(' documents are you going to present? Tell us now.
24

The April of 1979 document is not a new document,

ACE R EPORTING. INC.
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it 's been in existence for years .
1 7807

) This is a surprise, trying to drag in direct,'

2''

under the guise of a proffer for rebuttal .
3

(' It certainly does not fit any concept of law
4

taught in any law school, even LaSalle, or any other law
5,

school, Your Honor.

6
I, respectfully, suggest this is an improper

7

proffer, it's an improper document, that it not be accepted.
8

Counsel inquired were there any documents
9

to be presented.
10

17e were not informed of any, so we have a
11

problem there of representations of counsel.
12

7s And, I think this is nothing more than trying
t

'i 13
to boot-strap another piece of direct evidence which should

14

have been put 'in their case in the original instance.

15
Thank you, Your Honor.

16

JUCGE FRYE: Does the pcuer company have any
17

position?

18

MR . CO:'NER : '7e see no way in which the

19
technical memorandum dated April, '79 -- I did not undarstand

20
ws did not have a complete set of this, I don't know what

21
coes bevond page 27, I just learned that from I:r. Eard1.

t r
' '

22
There's nothinc

> - in that document that we can
23

de te rmine to sun.nort ' chat we cucas is reant bv. those notations, .
,

'( 24
on the parent map of Hamilten County.
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l

We see there 's no connection here whatsoever,
7808

1

.T"' so we do not believe this is an adequate document.
~

2

Ue agree with what :r. Earth said, of course, -

3

(") that the replacement was not given to us in advance, as
'

a

required, and we can' t even find a connection, an annexus
5

b3 tween the two documents .
6

:Ioreover , I am obligated to notify the Board
7

and parties th9t Mr. Anthony Hessling, the Executive Director
8

of the Ohio-Kentucky-Indiana Regional Council of Governments
9

contacted the corpany and I talked to Mr. Messling.
10

He advises te that the witness who was
11

subpoenaed is not going to testify to what, apparently, the
12

( 'cm Intervenor is thinking he's going to testify to and that these
' , 13

n unbe rs , if they are intended to represent ultimate read

14

capacities, they do no t, in fact, do so.

15
I've told Mr. Messling that I would talk to

16
hit later. I have not had an opportunity to do tha t a s ye t .

17
But, if the Board wants to consider this

18

matter, I feel obligated to bring this point up.

19
JUDGE PRYE: Do you want to respond to that?

20
!!S. MEDB : Well, first of all, it is complete,

21
and yesterday, as I indicated, I was not intending to,_

22
introduce this docurent, cerely the rap to show the read

23
, capacities and have the uitness testify as to those road

-) 24
capacities and how that study was done and the methodology usef.
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But, it has never been my experience that
7309

rebuttal was limited to new documents , meaning documents that

had suddenly been produced between testimony and when rebuttal '

3
I~ starts.

4

JUDGE FRYE: Do you know, Mr. Connor has
5

raised the possibility that perhaps these figures, if I
6

understand him correctly, don' t address uhat you apparently
7

thought they addressed .
8

Do you have anything to enlighten on this?
9

MS. UEBn: I don ' t know what he thinks that I
10

think they addressed.
11

MR. COMMER: That's why I asked for the proffer.
12

k'('- 13

MS . WEBB : What are you asking me for?'

MR. BARTH: Your Monor, may I interject --
14

JUDGE PRYE: No.

15

These figures, I take it, a re to represent
16

highway capacities?

17

MS . WEBB : My understanding is that those
18

figures represent a highway capacity study that was done for
19

planning purposes, for planning roadways for the future.
20

That is part of OKI's function and so they
21

_ did this road capacity study as civing capacities for arterial
' 22

roads leading into freeways and as the area grcws and expands,
23

this is foundational material for them to do their planning.-s

i 24

Now, that is what I understand why the

ACE REPORDNG. t NC.
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particular study was done. 7310

.( ) JUDGE FRYE: Okay. Thank you.K' 2

MR. DARTH: Your Honor, I would like to focus '

3

I | on the problem because I think Ms. Uebb illustrated this is'"' 4

a planning document for the year 2000.
5

I think if the Board would ask Ms . Webb is
6

this an evacuation situation study that is going to solve
7

nost of the problems? She's going to have to answer no, it's
8

not, it's irrelevant, totally.
9

This is for the Board's information. This is
10

a Level-C study which includes the Highway Transportation,

11

Department and the comfort and convenience to the driver.
12

', This is not a Level-E evacuation study.,

( ,

4J 13

JUDGE FRYE: It sounds to me like those
14

questions really have to be put to the uitness.
15

MR. BARTH: That document says so itself.
16

Are you representing it was an evacuation
17

study at the time of the suudy --
18

MC. FEBB: No, Your Honor, I was never
19

representing that and I agree they're Level-C but I disagree
20

they don' t have some relevance to this proceeding.
21

, - - JUDGE FRYE: Okay. Uell, we 'll take that
' ) 22

into advisement along uith the qucstion about the cornissioners
23

and let you know about that at the break .-,

24

Mow, that brings ne back to where I was a
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moment ago as to the possibility of scheduling. 7011
1

') MS. WEBB: I believe that both of our witnesses;
'

2
~

we had originally indicated Friday morning and then we got -

3

; back to them yesterday and they said one o' clock and I believe
,

v
4

both of them changed their schedules in order to do that
S

and we may be locked in to that tire.
6

Now, we can call them again and see whether
7

or not they would be available earlier in the day, but I
8

do believe there's a possibility that --
9

JUDGE FRYE: Well, we certainly understand
10

th a t , if they are not available, but it probably wouldn ' t
11

hurt to inquire.

12

!IS. UEBB: Your Honor, 10:00 or 10:30?
l. (J__ 13

MR. DENNISON: I wo ald assume 17:00 or 10 :30,
14

assuming there's no other business before the Board tororrow.

15

I don't know, we keep having witnesses show
;

16

up for the Staff and the Applicant, I assure they have
17

e::hausted all of then except :Ir. Conner.

18

JUDGE FRYE: Which I assure this afternoon --
19

MR. CONNTn: There's one iten of rebuttal and
20

there 's n,3ver been anything dif ferent.

21
MR. DUNNISOF: By the way, have we ever had,---

C) 22
a proffer on that?

23
- MR. CCNErn: I told you this orning.

|

' 24-

'

MS. UEBB: I, of course, misned that b4nch
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conference for reasons that go to our Contention, so I won't 7012
1

,) state those, but there is another -- do I understand there's
2

.

to be another witness on SOP's?
3

(_) JUDGE FRYE: As I understand, this is what
4

they want to do , put in a listing of constatus .

5

of SOP 's , of that into the record .
6

MR. COMMER: Mr. Chairman, I'11 nake it very
7

simple. .

8

Ue're putting this in for the convenience, in
9

view of all the wondering that's talked about, the SCP's,
10

for everybody 's convenience , to put them in.
in

If they object to it, the hech with it.
12

g (v)
'

JUDGE FRYE : Am I correct in my characterization

of uhat it is?
14

MS. HEBE: Can we see it before we have to
15

make an objection or decide what to do with it?
16

'

MR. CONNER: We can e:< plain what it is.
17

JUDGE FRYE: Uhy don' t you just show it to then
18

(indicating)?
19

We'll give you all a chance to look at it, if
20

there 's any problem, let us know.
21

'

Is !r. Heard here? There's ::r. Heard.
' 22

MR. CASSIDY: If I cay, I was just waiting for
23

ls. 'febb to finish .
>

'' 24
Realizing that we would like to finish uidi
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Mr. Heard this afternoon, ' I don ' t think there vill be any 7613
1

["') problems, since we only have four Contentions with hin and
xs

I realize the problem with scheduling and trying to rechange '

- 3

() schedules , but perhaps at this juncture, its. Webb could take
-

a five or ten-minute break to make the call and obviously
5

give them more lead tire to adjust their schedules , which

6

uould be helpful.
7

I think we will be done this af ternoon. The
8

Applicant will obviously be finished this afterncon.
9

Perhaps we could come in first thing in the
10

morning and if we could juggle around the Brown County
11

reople, I don ' t know how that 's going to work --

12

(] MS. HEBB: First thing in the morning?
'). ~ .

JUDGE FRYE: What we're talking about doing
14

is taking a little break right now so you can make the phone

15
call.

16
MS. UE3B: That's fine.

17
JUDGE PRYE: He'll do that, we'll take a short

18
recess.

19
(Thereupon, a recess was taken.)

20

21
/~

' 22'

23

i
}f~. j
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JUDGE FRYE: Can we go back on the record, 7814j
.

pl as ? W nf rred during the break and we havex'
2

.

determined that we would like to hear from the county
3

Iis)' commissioners. I think their testimony might be very helpful.
4

As ,w think that Ms. Webb's proffered testimony with
5

regard to road capacity figures ought to be brought in. We

don't see any requirement that the information be new in
7

order to be rebuttal and we think that it would be helpful

in light of the numerous capacity figures that we have seemed
9

to have accumulated so far. So, with that, what's the

schedule?
11

MS. WEBB: Neither witness can change their
g

nb schedules.
13

JUDGE FRYE: They will be here at 1:00 o' clock?

MS. WEBB: Mr. Overway indicated he would be

-! here to testify as to the road capacities.

JUDGE FRYE: Okay. So, we'll have Mr. Dennison --

Mr. Dennison, I guess, is he going to be back?

MS. WEBB: Uh-huh, I'm not sure where he is at

the moment.
20

JUDGE FRYE: We'll see about what time we want
21

,,

I ) to convene once he gets back.
'

22

MR. BARTH: Your Honor, a very small point and

'

( in order to pursue the Commission's dictates of expediency

and on behalf of the Staff, we're willing to state that the
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Ohio-Kentucky-Indiana map, which was passed out to us from the 7815 |
v

|'
I

(, evi.dence and without further ado, as long as accompanied by I

the memorandum of April of 1979 Ohio-Kentucky-Indiana Regional '

([) Counsel Governments roadway capacity calculations procedure.

I am quite willing to stipulate this into the

evidence. I am well aware and based upon the representation
6

of Ms. Webb, which was that this is a planning document for

the year 2000, that is, she has already stated is not the

evacuation time study.

JUDGE FRYE: Is that your representation?

MS. WEBB: It's my representation as to

everything else except it's not a planning document for the
12

~

( ( ') year 2000. It's not a planning document for the year 2000.
' 13'

MR. BARTH: With regard to the word, "2000,"

the document uses it.
15

MS. WEBB: I am willing to stipulate without

the --
17

JUDGE FRYE: The witness being present?
18

MS. WEBB: The reference to your --
19

JUDGE FRYE: Are you willing to join in that?
20

MR. CONNER: Given the fact that I have already
21

rs been advised by this other gentleman from the Ohio-
L._- 22

Kentucky-Indiana Regional Counsel Governments, that his
23

understanding of what this is to be used for is incorrect.' ' ~

_ ' 24'

I am unable to stipulate.
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JUDGE FRYE: All right. 7816
y

( MR. CONNER: I don't know what the figures
2

stand for till we know that and I'm not in the position to
'

3
,

LJ say.
, 4

JUDGE FRYE: Sir, I understand. So, we will
5

hear the witness.
6

Now, are we ready finally for Mr. Heard?
7

MR. CASSIDY: Yes.
g

MS. WEBB: I believe we are and we're going to
9

take up the offered list at some other time when Mr. Dennison

gets back. We have objections to it.

JUDGE FRYE: You do?

(f MS. WEBB: Yes. We can defer that conversation,

possibly until Mr. Dennison returns.

MR. CONNER: Here again, this is nothing magic

about the list. We can put the panel on if you wish. We can

also simply offer it right now as hopefully a displayment of

what various places are in the record. There are three typos

in it that we would call attention to if you want to know

those right now.

JUDGE FRYE: Let me suggest that the next time

(") we break, you all confer as to -- as to the objections and
v 22

see if it can be worked out. If not, we will take it up,

/~ okay?
O 24

MS. WEBB: Fine, your lionor.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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JUDGE FRYE: So, we're now on Page 80 of the FEMA 7817

'

(v) testimony?
3

MR. CASSIDY: I believe so.
'

3

() JUDGE FRYE: Question 157.
v

4

MR. CASSIDY: Yes.
S

MS. WEBB: Yes, your Honor.
6

CROSS-EXAMINATION
7

BY MS. WEBB:
8

Q Mr. Heard, what future date do you have set

for reviewing the standard operating procedures?

A (WITNESS HEARD) The best information that we
11

have is in May. The date that the State of Kentucky officials

(. (^') 13
have !.nformed us they would try to get us the Plan in its

final form with all its attached supporting documents which

include SOP's, is May of this year.

Q In May of 1982 ?

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's -- That was about 30
17

days ago that they informed me of that date.

O Okay, so in May of 1982, Kentucky is going to

submit a Revised Plan, a radiological emergency plan with

inclusion of the SOP's in that plan?

/~') A (WITNESS HEARD) That was the proposed date, as
w/ 22

I say, about 30 days ago. There could have been slippage

/~') in there or there could be a compression and that's the
_s 24

last information I received that it would be sometime in
ACE REPORMNG. f NC.
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_

j May. 7818

''

2 Q If Kentucky.would not submit those revised -- the
.

3
Revised Plan with the SOP's included, in May of 1982, what

J

( /
4 would FEMA's response to that be?

5 A (WITNESS HEARD) We would encourage them

to submit them as rapidly as possible, but there's nothing
6

sacred about that date between FEMA and the State of
7

8 Kentucky.

9 Q Would you ever set a deadline for the State

10 of Kentucky to have plans and SOP's in to you?

.

A (WITNESS HEARD) We would not set a deadlinejj

unless it was -- unless the NRC suggested to us that we
12

e'
\l must meet this in time for the necessary reviews, both the

13

ja regional and national levels, to expedite the licensing

15
process, and that has not come to pass at this time.

16 0 okay, assuming that Kentucky does submit these

plans in May of 1982, what opportunity is this Intervenorj7

18 given to review'those plans and file contentions, if you

will, or make objections to those?
j9

MR. CASSIDY: Objection, your Honor. That
20

calls for a conclusion of law. This issue was discussed
21

o
~J with regard to a similar question asked by Mr. Dennision,

22

23
I believe, yesterday, that the procedure is set forth in the

. ;
s' NRC regulations for appeal review and it's beyond the24

scope. It's a matter of law not required.

ACE REPORUNG. tNC.
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JUDGE FRYE: Yeah, I think as far as the NRC 7819j

2 Procedure is concerned, which is the only thing we're
.

concerned about, that is as set forth in the regulation.
3

O ;

Q Have you reviewed the SOP's? Are there any4

5 SOP's today for the State of Kentucky that you have
1

reviewed?
6

A (WITNESS HEARD) The only SOP that we have
7

reviewed and I did not make the review, but it has been
8

9 reviewed by members of the Regional Assistance Committee,

the SOP which the radiological control branch of the State
10

Board of Health, I guess, it's the radiological state --jj

radiological control branch, has a prepared SOP for theirg

peration, but I did not personally make the review of that
13

SOP. The members of the Regional Assistance Committee
j4

reviewed it.
15

Q Do yra know whether or not that was a draft
16

SOP?
37

A (WITNESS HEARD) I do not know, no.
18

MS. WEBB: That's all to this particular
j9

ntention.
20

JUDGE FRYE: Any questions?g

MR. WETTERH1.hN: No questions.g

* "
23

MR. BARTH: None from the Staff.*

24

MR. CASSIDY: May I hava a moment, your Honor?

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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JUDGE FRYE: Yes, you may. 7820
- ,

() MR. CASSIDY: I have no questions, your Honor._

.

JUDGE FRYE: Fine. That completes that
/

s_j contention and we move then, I believe, to Page 82, Question

160, Contention 35.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
6

BY MS. WEBB:
7

Q Mr. Heard, what portion of the Indiana

Radiological Emergency Plan specifies the protective

measures to be used in the ingestion pathways with regard

to protecting the public from consumption of contaminated

foods?
12

,-,

(( ) A (WITNESS HEARD) I have no knowledge at all

of the Indiana Radiological Plan.

Q Do you have any knowledge wnatsoever of the
15

existence of the' Plan or of any of its provisions with

regard to the life squad -- with regard to Indiana?

A (WITNESS HEARD) The knowledge I have is of

testimony that's been offered during these hearings that

Indiana does have a Plan.
20

Q You have no -- Okay, you have never seen the

[ '; 22 Plan? You have never reviewed it and you have no other
ss

independent knowledge? )
,

( i A (WITNESS HEARD) That is correct.
-> 24

0 Why was this plan never reviewed in the face

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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1

of this contention? 7821

i A (WITNESS HEARD) The region I represent is

Region 4 of which Kentucky is in Region 4 and Indiana is in '

.

'j FEMA Region 5 and they -- If, in fact, the Plan is reviewed,
.

they would be the region that would review i'.c

Q Okay, so when you answered these questions,

specifically Question 160,.was that in the presence of

Mr. Meyer?

A (WITNESS HEARD) I'm sorry, I didn't hear

'

10

Q When you submitted your direct testimony, when

you were asked Question Number 160, was Mr. Meyer present,

( ,i also?
'

x> 13

A (WITNESS HEARD) You mean at that time that the

answer was completed? No, I had not even met Mr. Meyer at

that time.
16

Q You never checked with Region 4 to determine

whether or not FEMA had done a review of the Indiana Plan?
18

A (WITNESS HEARD) At the time this answer was
19

prepared?

Q Uh-huh.
21

(^ A (WITNESS HEARD) No. I can only answer for
i _j 22

Kentucky. Kentucky is in our region whereas Indiana and

r~ Ohio is in their region.
O 24

Q Well, previously in the testimony, I believe

ACE REPORUNG,1NC
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Question 141, Mr. Meyer and Mr. Heard, it says both addressed 7822

[ ') that contention. The fact that you were asked the same
2''

question, Contentions 24-I and 24-5 -- .

( ) MR. WETTERHAHN: What page, please?
'~'' 4

MS. WEBB: Page 71 of the direct testimony.

MR. CASSIDY: I believe, if counsel looks at
6

the question, the contention that he is responding to
7

involved half of the contention being addressed to Ohio
8

people and the Campbell County -- Excuse me, Clermont

County Plan, and the other half being directed to Kentucky

counties, which is why they both responded to it with
11

regard to their respective counties that they're responsible
12

( (~) 13
for.

"x'

14

15

16

17

18

I
19

20

21

/"N
\._,/

23

-js

%._,/
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.

I MS. WEBB: I admit that this can be answered 7823

()2 also. If Mr. Heard could not have answered it, then I would ;

3 suggest that it is the same type of situation where Mr.. Meyer
!

(:) 4 should have addressed it.

5 101. CASSIDY: If I may for the record, the

6 existence of an Indiana plan, the plan was not in existence at

7 the time or certainly FEMA had no' knowledge of the plan at the

8 time these questions being answered.

9 In fact, the first knowledge of the Indiana plan

10 came through the testimony of the Ohio witnesses, to my

11 knowledge, and I may be subject to correction on this and I
;

12 can verify it,'but to my knowledge, that plan has not been

(O-

13 submitted to FEMA for review. ,

14 MS. WEBB: At this point then --

15 MR. CASSIDY: The Indiana plan -- 2

,.

16 .MR. WETTERHAHN: Mr. Chairman, I have an

i 17 additional point.

18 JUDGE FRYE Let's get that.

19 MR. WETTERHARN: The point is this: The

20 contenti,on speaks to the City of Mentor and the inhabitance of

21 the City- of Menter regarding their foodstuffs.

( ) 22 The City of Mentor was admitted as a 2715-C
1

1

23 governmental . entity to represent the interest of its ' citizens,'

( 24 not to, e a private attorney general for the Ohio-Indiana

region.

ACE REPORUNG. tNC.
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16-PA

f
( l The contention was clearly admitted as addressing -

7824
() 2 the embargo and the safety - with regard to foodstuffs of the

3 inhabitance of the City of Mentor.
.

4' This individual has chosen to respond to that

5 by saying before it reaches them. the State of Kentucky plan

6 calls for its embargo. It does not speak to Indiana.

7 It does not speak to Ohio so it is clearly beyond

8 the scope of the contention, and this attorney for the City

9 of Mentor should not be allowed to enlarge this contention.

10 JUDGE FRYE: I am not sure I understand all that.

11 MS. WEBB: This contention was admitted, and

12 this contention does speak to whether or not there is an

( ) 13 Indiana plan with regard to protection of the foodstuffs for the

14 people of Kentucky with that foodstuffs coming in.

15 At this point, I would like a clarification on

16 the record, if we do not have a plan introduced in this

17 proceeding, where does that leave this contention and where does

18 that leave this intervener with regard to pursuing its case?

19 MR. BARTH: May I have one sma'll point of

20 clarification?

21 JUDGE FRYE: All right.,.

(]) 22 MR. BARTH: I am looking on Page 71, which we

23 have referred to Contention 24-1 and 24-2, and I have not seen

(]) 24 an Indiana plan mentioned.

JUDGE FRYE: I think that is a totally different

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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|

I point. It is really not relevant to what we are talking about 7825|
-s

U2 here. We are at Page 82.
.

3 Now, understand, Mr. Cassidy, to your knowledge,

O 4 anyway, there has been no Indiana plan submitted to FEMA.

5 MR. CASSIDY: To my knowledge, and this is

6 based on previous conversations with Mr. Meyer and his region

7 that he is involved with, that the Indiana plan had not been

8 submitted to FEMA for review.

9 The plan is in the process of being developed.

10 I believe it was from the testimony of the Ohio witnesses that

11 there is an Indiana plan.

12 FEMA has not reviewed that plan. He has not

( '(d' 13
~

been submitted to FEMA for review.'

14 JUDGE FRYE: The way I understand it, the way

15 that leaves the matter is that FEMA really cannot testify

16 in regard to this contention since they have not seen the

17 Indiana plan.

18 MR. CASSIDY: Except to the extent that we have

19 responded to it in our written testimony.

20 JUDGE FRYE: Yes, but that does not address the

21 Indiana plan at all.

( ) 22 MR. CASSIDY: That is correct.

23 MS. WEBB: Your Honor, I guess my asking for a

( ) 24 clarification was a bit broader than that.

I did not understand at this point in the

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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1 proceedings, if we do not have a plan introduced, what does 7826

O
2 that do to our position, and how are we supposed to pursue that

.

3 and if we will have a future date at which we can pursue it.

O
4 That is.the problem that it raises.

'

5 'MR. WETTERHAHN: That is an arguement for the

6 proposed findings.

7 JUDGE FRYE: I am inclined to think that either..

8 one of two ways: One would be proposed findings. The other

9 would be an appropriate motion, which I think perhaps it would

10 be best to file and give everyone a chance to respond to it

11 in writing.

12 MS. WEBB: Okay.
,,

t

(
13 JUDGE FRYE: Although certainly if you want to

la make it, orally, why, we will do that, but I.think perhaps a

15 written motion might be better.

16 MS. WEBB: Thank you. I have no further

17 questions with this contention.

18 . JUDGE FRYE: So the next contention would be

1-9 36-I on Page 837

20 MR. WETTERHAHN: We have nothing.
.

,

21 JUDGE FRYE: Oh, I am sorry. I was jumping ahead

( ) 22 of you because we really have nothing at all.

23 CROSS EXAMINATION

24 BY MS. WEBB:

Q Mr. Heard, in the document that we referred to

ACE R EPORDNG. lNC.
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|

1 yesterday, the January 21 letter from FEMA citing the 752I
-O 2 deficiencies in the Kentucky plan, do you have that document

.

3 in front of you,7

O 4- A (Witness Heard) If I - can find it, yes, ma 'am.

5 As I recall, that was a document handed to me. It is not among

6 my --

7 MR. CASSIDY: I will hand him a copy of that.

8 A (Witness Heard) I thought I had it, but I
,

9 don't. I have it, yes, I have it.

10 'O Would you refer to Numeral E on that?.

11 A (Witness Heard) I have.it.

12 Q Okay. Under Numeral E it says, " Notification

(n -:
U 13 methods and procedures in the current system for public

'

14 notification does not meet requirements of NUREG 0654." Is

15 that not correct?

16 .A (Witness Heard) That is exactly correct.

17 .Q Can.you enlighten us as to what the deficiencies*

18 were that'were cited?

19 A (Witness Heard) The prompt notification system

20 is not complete. It is not installed -- it is not completely

21 installed, nor has it been tested.

( ) 22 Q Okaye- Was that the only deficiency-cited?

23 A- (Witness Heard) Well, the prompt notification

( ) 24 system includes various methods of notifying the public. Those

with impaired hearing are to receive radios with flashing lights
ACE R EPORM NG. INC.
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1 and this type of thing. 7828

O
2 This system is not in place, nor has it been

.

3 tested.

O
4 Q No part of it is in place; is that correct?

5 A (Witness Heard) No, that is not correct.

6 Q Okay.

7 A (Witness Heard) I saw probably five or six

8 or four or five -- I marked them on my map -- sirens mounted on

9 poles in the ten mile EPZ, but;they have not been -- the
,

10 installation has not been completed, nor have they been tested.

11 Q Not all of the sirens are in place, though?

12 A (Witness Heard) I don't know if they are all in

(()
13 place or not. I know we have received no information as to

la the completeness of this system.

15 Q Might not there be other deficiencies noted with

16 that system once they are in place and the system is tested?

17 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection. It is speculative.
;

18 MR. CASSIDY - Might there be?
_

19 JUDGE FRYE: I think the answer is obvious.
|

20 MS. WEBB: Okay.

|
| 21 Q When are you going to review the prompt notification

O
22 system?''

23 A (Witness Heard) Well, there are two things that

( ) 24 have to take place before we review it. One, it has to be

completed, and we have to be officially notified that it is

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
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- I complete. 7'829()'

2 Secondly, the procedures for testing and
,

3 verification of the prompt notification systems of all of the

4 utilities throughout the United States are being developed.
5 Several versions of the draft have been developed

6 in the Office of Management and Budget, OMB, in Washington,

7 and to approve the document that will be sent to residents withia

8 the ten-mile EPZ to complete sometime within 24 to 48 hours after

9 the system has been tested.

10 The information I have received now is that the

11 residents who will receive these, this information, will not

12 know they are going to receive it. There will be a sampling

( ) 13\
of the residents in the ten-mile EPZ.

14 They will know that the system is to be

1

15 tested, but they will not know that they are to be asked where |

16 they were, did they hear it, and this kind of thing, were they

17 in their house, whatever.

18 That system,the procedures, have not been

19 finalized and OMB has not agreed to the sampling form.

20 The main problem they have with it, it is too

21 lengthy. .They want to make it more simple and short and this

22 type of thing.
.

23 0 Do you have a time table?

24 A (Witness Heard) Do I have a time table?

Q Can you give us an approximate date as to when

ACE REPORDNG lNC.
CINCINN ATI. OM80
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I this system might be ready to be tested? 7830
7-
V

2 A (Witness Heard) I would think in a very short
.

. 3 time because many of the existing systems -- the requirement tha:

4 NRC placed on t he utilities with operating reactors was that

5 they were to have their systems in place on 1 February which

6 as far as I know was met.

7 So it is incumbent upon us, FEMA, to get that

8 information out to the field and complete our verification _-of

9 that system, but I -don't have a time table.

10 0 Okay. Are you telling me that the applicant

it was supposed to have the entire system in place by February 1,

12 19817

(()
13 A (Witness Heard) No. If I'said '81, I was

14 incorrect.

15 Q 19807

16 A (Witness Heard) '82.

17 Q- Oh, 1982.

18 A (Witness Heard) And that is for operating

19 reactors.

20 Q 1982, I am sorry. So the system was supposed to

21 be in place last month?

22 MR. WETTERHAHN: Objection.

23 MR. CASSIDY: Objection.

24 KS. WEBB: Okay, asked and answered.

JUDGE FRYE: Let me just straighten this out.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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1 What he said was the system is supposed to be installed and 783 i'
O

2 operational for operating reactors as of that date.
.

3 MS. WEBB: Oh, excuse me. ;

4 . ;,0 'When you reviewed the prompt notification
.

5 ssytem, what did that review consist of?

6 A (Witness Heard) Well, we have not seen -- you

7 mean the actual sounding of the sirens in the sampling?

8 Q What is FEMA's role in reviewing the system?

9 A (Witness Heard) FEMA's role, as I have indicated ,

10 and I have only-seen a draft and discussed this with the

11 people in Washington, is that the dates of the sounding of the

12 system, all sirens, if that is the system -- that is not the

(
13 system in all instances. There are tone activator radios.

14 Some utilities have tone activated radios in all the homes

15 so the systems vary.

16 But whatever the system is, the announcement will

17 be made in advance that the system will be tested. Then sometin e

18 within 24 to 48 hours a form is to be filled out and will be

19 sent to a sampling of the population inquiring as to their

20 ability to hear the system.

21 Then those forms will be evaluated.

( ) 22 0 Those' forms are returned to FEMA?

23 A (Witness Heard) Probably not. They will

( probably be returned to an independent firm to make the| 24

analysis.

ACE REPORUNG. INC
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I Q Okay. Then were does FEMA come in after that 77832
0

2 is all done?
.

3 A (Witness Heard) If it indicated that the system

O
4 was deficient in the general public hearing, the sirens, if that

5 be the system or whatever:the system is, then corrective action |
|

6 would be taken. |

.

7 Q Is it your understanding that there is only one ;
i

|
8 test made of this system before FEMA goes ahead and approves it? I

9 A (Witness Heard) No, I didn't indicate that.

10 Q How many tests do you think would be made?

11 A (Witness Heard) It has been my experience with

12 other utilities in the region that individual sirens are tested

( ( ) 13 on a local growl periodically.

14 Maybe a section of sirens will be tested or it

15 could be thd entire system. The utility or the installer of

16 the equipment, manufacturer and the installation personnel,

17 will be testing these things as they are installed so it is an

18 ongoing thing.

19 Now, once they get everything like they want it,

20 this was to have happened prior to 1 February in the operating

21 reactors, then they can test their system. |

()22 Q But as to the sampling of the population to see

23 who actually heard the sirens and to send back these mailers, |

( ) 24 will there be more than one test made, that kind of test?

|
A (Witness Heard) That, I don ' t .know. I have I

|ac neronnNG. INC.
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1 not heard of any series of tests. Perhaps it would be tested 7833

2 annually. Those details -- I have no details as to the
.

3 frequency of testing.

O ^

4 Q Neither can you tell me before FEMA -- that FEMA

5 is not necessarily going to request more than one test?

6 A (Witness Heard) No, I can't say that because

7 I don't know.

8 Q Now, the sampling of the public, is that a

9 portion of persons within the five miles of the plant, say,

'O or is that going to be everyone within five miles that is

11 going to receive the mailer?

12 MR. CASSIDY: Obj ection, Your Honor. The word

( ) 13 sampling itself indicates the answer to that question.

14 JUDGE FRYE: I think he answered it earlier,.,

15 that he did say that they were going to send them to a portion,

16 not everyone.

17 0 Well, then how do you know, if you only send it

18 to a portion, that you indeed can assure that the systen is

19 going to warn 40 percent of the population within the five-mile

20 area?

21

($) 22

23

| /^T
,

\_/ 24

1
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A (UITNESS !!EARD) Well, if two homes are 200 7834
1

( yards apart, I would assume that if one could hear it, the
2

other would. '

37

lj That's their thinking; in other words , initially ,s_
4

to send every resident in the ten-mile EPZ a questionnaire,
5 '

a very lengthy questionnaire, and the Office of Management and
6

Budget, first of all, thought the form was too voluminous,
7

too lengthy as well as the saturation of the ten-mile EPZ.
8

So, that is where we are, they said it will
9

be a sampling and it will be a shorter form.
10

P. I!ow does the test take into consideration, then,
11

that one dwelling may be a wood-frame structure while the
12

( ) next dwelling may be a brick structure and there may be a
v

difference between those two structures as to whether or not
14

people can hear within them, those sirens? Does the test
15

take into account those types of differences?
16

A (UITUESS IIEARD) Uell, an independent
17

consulting firm is developing procedures and I'm sure they
18

tahe these things into consideration.
19

G But, you don ' t know that, correct?

20
A. (WITNESS I!EARD) No, I have no details at all

21

as to what they 're -- other than what I've outlined very
''

22
generally as to the concept.

23

(~ G What type of standards apply to the te::t? In
"

24

other words , what does it take to pass the test?

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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2

-

A (WITNESS IIEARD) I'm not sure there is a
7835

>. pass-fail.

I'm sure that the majority of the residences .

3

[} would have --

B Uhat percentage, then?
5

A (WITNESS HEARD) I don't know.
6

If there was a certain geographical section
7

that indic ated a void, a preponderance of replies where they
8

did not hear or whatever, would indicate or would be
9

indicative of supplemental or additional devices, whether
10

it be sirens , radios or whatever.

11

G Are you the person that's going to review
12

this prompt notification test?.-

i
'

13
A (WITNESS HEARD) No, ma'am, that will be

14

proonbly done -- we will be involved but the final review

15
will be made in Washington, that's where these replies --

16
-

G You, personally?
17

A (UITUESS HEARD) Eeg your pardon?
18

0 Uill you, personally, be involved in the

19
review of this test for this prompt notification systen?

20
A (MITNESS HEARD) I can' t answer that because

21
I have not seen the directivo --

) 22 '

O nave you --

23
7 (MITNESS HEARD) -- that would implement the

test. .

t
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CINCINN Af t. ONIO



I;4-17

3

0 Have you been in reviews of other crompt ..-

78361

'~1 notification systems for other nuclear power plants?
'"'

2

A (WIT"ESS IIEARD) No. *

3

( ) 0 You have ever done this?
--

4

A (WITNESS IIEARD) We have been invited and heard
5

testings, unofficial testings .
6

The Utility , as I indicar.ed earlier, test
7

their systems and when they're going to do it, they invite us
8

and ask us to core over and listen and we, one person, can
9

hear, maybe one or two sirens, but that's just a courtesy they
10

extend to us.
11

I don't consider that a test of the system
12

r3 at all, because you can' t be around the ten-mile range, one
(l' '- /

13

person. It takes a large number of people.
14

0 Is that part of your official review, to go
15

out and listen for the sirens?
16 _

A (UITNESS I!EARD) Mo.
17

0 Now, might not vind direction on any given
18

day nake a difference on whether or not segments of the population
19

are going to hear that siren?
I 20

A (UITNESS IIEARD) I vould think so, yes.
21

0 And if that ' were true, then it might be7-

O 22
necessary to do several tests under differing wind conditions,

23
for example?xz

C 24
A (MITNESS eel.RD) It may be.

ACE R EPORMNG. INC.
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O Do you know whether or not that is a 7837
1 i-,

requirement that FEMA imposes on the testing of the prorpt,

notification system? -
;

3

{} A (14ITNESS HEARD) As indicated earlier, I don't

know the required frequency of the test.
5

G Or, under what conditions, uhother or not tests
6

are required under different conditions?
7

A. (12ITNESS HEARD) That's right, I don' t have
8

the info rmation .
9

G Does FEMA have any written criteria that it
10

places, that it goes by in determining --
11

MR. UETTERHAHN: Objection; asked and ansvered.
12

G (Continuing . ) You're referring to those

procedures; is that your answer, that they're in the process
14

of being developed?

15

MR. DARTH: There's an objection pending.
16

JUDGE FRYE: There was an objection pending,
17

which I was about to overrule, because I don' t recall having
18

heard the answer to that one.
19

MS. WEED: Let ne reask the question.

20
JUDGE FRYE: Does PEMA have any written i

21
procedures with regard to this testing?

( ) 22
A. (UITMESS HEARD) Not any official written

23
procedures that would involve the regions in physically

O -24.

listening to or participating in any kind of a test 1

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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5 |

- JUDGE FRYE: The regions, I take it, are
7838

1

.( ) simply not involved in the prompt notification system?
2

A (MITNESS DEARD) The review and evaluation -

() of it at this point --
4

JUDGE FRYE: You're not involved?'

7 5

A (WITNESS HEARD) We are not involved.
'

6

JUDGE FRYE: It's all done nationally?
7

A (MITNESS HEARD) It's not done at all, yet, sir,
8

it hasn't been done.
9

Now, when the instructions are finalized and
10

published, we could, conceivably, have some involvement, but
11

I don ' t know what that will be .

12'

. ( ('; JUDGE FRYE: I see .4 V ,,

'

A (FITNESS HEARD) The instructions to the
! 14

field have not been issued as to what our involvement will
15

be, if and when the FEMA and CMB are in agreement as to the
16

extent of the questionnaire .

17

JUDGE FRYE: I see.

18

So that raises another point that I want to

19
inquire about, if you would excuse me, Ms. Uebb.

20
From what you said, I took it that OMB dictated

21
that FEMA would not conduct a 100 percent or an attempt to get

O. 22
a 100-percent sample eith regard to this test and that they

23
also shortened the fo rm.p

\- 24
!,~ A (UITNESS HEAED) That is my understanding, yes ,
-

A ?.

ACE REPORUNG. lHC
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6

JUDGE FRYE: You said that vou've got an
1 ^

7839
l independent consultant.

'

'' 2

Is he working for FEMA, contracted to FE!!A? .

3

(' A (WITNESS HEARD) It's a firm, I don' t know the-

4

name of it.
5

Yes, sir, they have a contract with FEMA to
6

develop the procedures and execute the test.
7

JUDGE FRYE: I see. So, the uhole thing is
8

in a state of development at this point?
9

A. (WITNESS HEARD) In a state of what?
10

JUDGE FRYE: Developnent.
11

A. (UITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.
12

( (v';. JUDGE FRYE: Okay.
~

13

G Okay. Now, Mr. Heard, I ~ note that when we
14

had first connenced these hearings, that you had changed your
15

testimony as to the last sentence.
16

Does that change in your testinony indicate
17

that you believe that an additional backup systen is needed?
18

MR. BARTH: ilhat sentence?
19

MR. 17ETTERHAHN: Objection.
20

MS. MEBB: The last sentence.
21

,cy JUDGE FRYE: The last sentence on the firs tU 22
paragraph of page 34 was deleted.

23

::R . BARTH: Correct.
m

! ' 24

MR. UETTERHAHM: I have a clear recollection

ACE REPORTING. INC.
CINCINN ATI. ONIO



AM-17
7

'

of what he stated when he deleted that and I think the record
7840

[~, should reflect that he stated 0654 has no requirement for
' ~'

2

backup power and, there fo re , it's beyond the Contention and -

3
''

beyond anything we should consider here.
~-

4

JUDGE FRYE: Uell, I don't recall, it may
5

well be so.
6

MR. CASSIDY : That is a correct representation
7

o f the testimony.
8

MS. UEBB: I also recall that was the reason
9

stated, but I'm still asking him whether or not it applies --
10

IIR. CASSIDY : It has been asked and answered.
11

JUDGE FRYE: Uhat's your question?
12 *

r~y MS. UEEB: Whether or not it indicates that a
'

'"' 13
backup is needed, whether or not --

14

JUDGE FRYE: Uhether or not it is required.
15

We'll permit that question.
s

16
A. (WITHESS EEARD) It is not a requirement;

17

houever, in the case of the ones beint installed here, it
18

is my understanding that they have 115 ninutes, good sound

19
on battery, even if there were no power.

20
C. Where is that stated in the Plan?

21
A (WITNESS EEARD) It's not in the Plan. That's-s

/ s
'

22
an understanding --

23
"2. FETTERHAHN: Your Honor, that was his,, .

j 24

testimony. It's in the record.

ACE REPORMNG. tNC.
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3

JUDGE FRYE: I'm sorry.
..

1 7841
MR. WETTERUAHN: That was his testirony when

'

2

he corrected the record.
'

3_

( ) JUDGE FR'lE: Okay. Fine.
4

MS. (1EB B : May I have just a moment?
5

JUDGE FRYE: Sure.
6

(Off-the-record discussion.)
7

9 Now , Mr . Heard , does not MUREG-0654 recuire
8

that the prompt notification systen should be able to function
9

no twiths tanding adverse environmental conditions such as
10

floods and power outages?
11

MR. UETTERHAEN: Could you nive a citation
12

( ('; from where you're reading?
' ~ ~

13

MS. UEBE: Yes, that's Appendix 3, 3-6.
14

MR. BARTH: !?ould you like to identif" Uhere
15

you're talking about on that page?
16

MS. UEBC: It's the first full sentenca.
17

A. (FITNESS EEARD) The, what, part of the page?
18

0 It's the first full sentence on the page.
19

JUDGE FRYE: Uhat page?
20

MS. UEBB: 3-6.

21

(' A. ('.7ITMESS HEARD) That's correct, it states
22

tha t , exactly.

23
em. G Uell, if the system should be able to function

.4
124 '

no tuithstanding power outages and as this system stancs in |

ACE REPORM NG. INC.
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the Plan, it's dependent upon electricity and then this system
1

'

7842_ .s

would need an additional backup system, would it not?_- -
2

A (UITNESS HEARD) Hell, as indicated, my
.

/ "
' '

understanding is that it has a -->
4

0 Icw, Mr. Heard, I'm talking about the Plan,
5

okay, the Plan as it stands today does not call for an
6

additional backup energy system, does it?
7

MR. CASSIDY : Objection.
8

Regardless of what the Plan says, Mr. Heard
9

testified the system does have it.
10

MS. UEB3: If the system is not in place --
11

JUDGE FRYE: I'm not sure I understand where
. 12

(' , v) ve're c.oing with this, is . Uebb.
13

I'n confused as to where you're going wid1
14

it.
15

He's testified the siren system has a battery
16

supply uhich, I think, is supposed to operate for, what,
17

115 minutes?
18

A (UITNESS EEARD) That's ny understanding,
19

yes, sir.
20

MR . C AS S IDY : Ne're talking about specs as
21

,'] opposed to the Plan.
'

22

IS . FERD: ::y position or :Ien tor's position is
23

(~'; it should be in the Plan and it should be snecified.
24

Ue have more than just sirens as part of the

ACE REPORUNG, INC.

CINCINN ATI. OMIO



Ni-17
10

|prompt notification system.
1 7843

/ Ue have the radios, uho knows what we may I-

finally end up with, in terms of that prompt notification .

3-s

(j system.
4

My point is that if there 's going to be an
5

additional backup power source, then it should be indicated
6

in the Plan.
7

MR. METTERIIAIIN: Mr. Chairman, I think we
8

~

have been misled with regard to the cited section.
9

If you look at the previous page, looking.

10

at the introduction, it says under, " Incident alert notification,"
11

on page 3-5 of NUREG-0654, it says, "The triggering of
12

, (") processes to mobilize forces and warn the public is dependent
'

13

upon the communication between the nuclear power facility
14

and the government authorities, federal, state and local."
15

It's talking about this communications net
16

between or among federal, state and local authorities .
17

It continues , "The cormunications ' net must
18

feature the following, " and we ' re talking about not prompt
19

notification but about communications be tween the Applicants
20

and federal and state of ficials .
21

7s Therefore, this has nothing to do with promptr 4

- ' 22

notification; therefore, there's no shouing that there needs
23

to be backup power and, therefore , our objection stands .em
I~

24

!!R. CASSIDY : If I might add, that refreshes my
j ACE REPORTING. INC.
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recollection of why that particular sentence was deleted, 7844l
- I. _') because of that requirement that 21r. Metterhahn pointed out.s_/

2

The situation is as he stated. .

3
,,

-) JUDGE FRYE: This does appear as Mr. Uctterhahn,

described it.
5

MS. UEED: Hell, it may be debatable as to
6

whether some local of ficials may also be dependent upon the
7

prompt notification system as well, but I think I've had my
8

question answered.
9

JUDGE FRYE: All right.
10

MR. CONNER: No questions.
11

MR. BARTH: The Staff has no questions.
12

(') MR. CASSIDY: Mo redirect.,

s x-
13

JUDGE FRYE: So that brings us to the last
14

Contention, 36-K.

15

CROSS-EXAMINATION
16

DY MS. WEED:
17

G Okay, tir. Heard, when you were reviewing
18

the State Plan as to monitoring of the water, did you inquire
19

as to whether or not the State of Kentucky had the required
20

equipment necessary to implement those portions of the Plan
21

in existence at this tice?s7
' ;
'

- 22

MR. CI.SSIDY: Objection.
23

' lour Honor, the Contention doesn ' t deal with the-,,
;

' 24
State Plan, it deals with the Campbell County Plan.

ACE REPOPUNG. INC.
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,

|
I direct your attention to the fourth line

1 7845

._ { } down in the Contention, the Campbell County Plan.

JUDGE FRYE: That's the re ference . '

3

(]) LIR. CASSIDY : There 's a major difference.

MS. WEBB : The Contention speaks to whether
5

or not the water is going to be monitored to the point where
6

the population is not drinking contaminated water.
7

JUDGE FRYE: I'm going to allow the cuestion.
8

A (FITNESS HEARD) The answer is yes.
9

10

11

12

( ) 13

14

.

15

16

17

18

19,

20

21

()22
23

( ) 24

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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A (WITNESS HEARD) The answer is, yes. 7846y

Q And did you inquire as to the numbers of
2

.

monitors it would take to implement those portions of the
3

A
C' plan?

4

^ "' "9" #*' " *
5

previous knowledge of the number -- approximate number of

people that's available for the radiological health people
7

in the State of Kentucky.

Q Radiological health people, those are Frankfort
9

personnel you are speaking of?

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's correct.

Q Is it your understanding that all of the

t.O monitore ere seine to se comine from etenkfort to Cemebe11m

County in order to carry out those monitoring functions?

A (WITNESS HEARD) In all probability, yes,

however, some waterworks and I don't know the details of

the Campbell County water system, but waterworks have

radiological monitoring equipment and capability to

monitor -- any reason to monitor the water for radioactivity.

Some states have that capability at various water plants.

O Can you check the Campbell County Waterworks

Ou to find oue2

A (WITNESS HEARD) No.
,,

m
Vg MR. WETTERHAHN: Is there a Campbell County

Waterworks?

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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.

Q Any of the waterworks within Campbell County? 7847
)

,~
,

(> A (WITNESS HEARD) No, it's a State function.
2

Radiolcgical health personnel from the State have the
.

3
es

ie

K1 responsibility to monitor the water.

Q You don't know if there's any local resources

to carry out any of these functions, then?

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, I don't know.

Q Now, the Plan indicates that there's a three-

and-a-half to four-hour mobilization time for those monitors
9

to get to the field, is that not correct?

MR. CASSIDY: Objection. Which plan are we

referring to?

r~'s
( \_

'

MS. WEBB: Referring to the Kentucky Plan.
13

MR. CASSIDY: What section, please? Can we

.

have the reference?
15

Q Do you know whether or not that's true,

Mr. Heard?
17

MR. CASSIDY: Wait.

JUDGE FRYE: Hold on. Give him the reference.
19

MS. WEBB: It's on D-3, Appendix D-3, and it's
,,

Line 3.8.
21

,

A (WITNESS HEARD) What page, please?l
| 22' '

MS. WEBB: D-3.

( MR. CASSIDY: Excuse me, the reference again,

I'm sorry, I missed it.

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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MS. WEBB: Appendix D-3 and it's 3.8 is the line 7848j
g

T._ ' reference.
2

.

"" ~~~* '
3

(3
(> A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, I see the reference you,

make.
5

MR. BARTH: Mr. Heard, would you wait until we

find this reference, please.
7

MR. CASSIDY: May I look over the witness'
8

shoulder, because we don't have our own Kentucky Plan?
9

JUDGE FRYE: Sure.

MR. CASSIDY: Okay, yeah.

O Mr. Heard, have you looked at that sentence?

( (in) A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.
13

'~'

Q Okay, and that sentence says, "That the

estimated deployment time of the field monitoring teams

is three and a half to four hours subsequent to the initial

notification of RCB of the radiological emergency," is that

18

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's correct.

|
Q Now, assuming that these teams are in the field,

20!

three and a half to four hours after they have been deployed,

(~') then, do you know how -- where are these water samples to be
is 22

returned ~to?

(o A (WITNESS HEARD) I'm sorry?
' ' 24-

Q Are you familiar with this section of the Plan?

ACE R EPORMNG. INC.
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A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes. 7849
| j
| r~ Nis

8 Q Where are those water samples to be returned
2

.

to?
3

O A (W1TNESS HEARm To se returned to Fe1m -th.
I 4
|

Q Okay, how long does it take to get to -- from

say Mentor to Falmouth with the water sample? Do you have

any estimate?..

/

It takes somewhere in the vicinity of around

an hour?
9

A (WITNESS HEARD) I was going to estimate an

hour, that's about right.-

0 And then, do you have any idea how long it

tO n takes to analyze that particular water sample?

A (WITNESS HEARD) If they have the equipment at

the mobile lab or they have the equipment available at

Falmouth, I think it would be a matter of minutes, less than

an hour.
17

0 Do you know whether or not they do have the

equipment available at Falmouth?

A (WITNESS HEARD) My understanding is that they

do.
21

'

O Permanently?

A (WITNESS HEARD) No.

O Okay, so that's coming from some undetermined

source? Is it coming from Frankfort?

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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A (WITNESS HEARD) That's correct. 7850

(") Q All right. Now, assuming that the sample is
2v

being taken from Newport, do you know how long it would take -

y
( ) to get that sample back to Falmouth? Would an hour and a
'' 4

half sound correct?
5

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's about -- That's a
6

reasonable time.
7

Q So it would take anywhere from five and a half

to seven hours to get that particular sample analyzed to state

whether or not there is a problem, is that not correct?

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's about the time, yes.

O So it's possible, then, that people could have
12

( ('') already consumed contaminated water by the time that they are
v 13

notified that there is a problem with the water, is it not?
14

A (WITNESS HEARD) No.
15
,

Q Okay, do you know where the Mentor Waterworks

is?
17

A (WITNESS HEARD) No.

Q Then, how could you state that it's not possible
19

that there would be contaminated water going through the

system in less than five.to seven hours?

('N A (WITNESS HEARD) Well, the statement in the Plan
ij 22

,

is that the estimated deployment time of the field monitoring

('N. teams is three and a half to four hours subsequent to the
( L) 24

initial notification of Radiological Control Board of the

ACE REPCRUNG. INC.
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the radiological emergency. 7851

'O no , ene aeeto1osice1 controt 8oera is
2

notified of every degree of emergency. They don't wait -

- O, untit enere's en on- ite emersency or seneret emer9ency-

If it's an alert or initial unusual event, they are notified.

If something was to take place that would trigger the criteria

for either an unusual event, or an alert, they would act on

that. They would not wait until a release was made to

station themselves to carry out their functions.

So, if there was something, any report of a

lesser degree, there is no release until a general emergency,

so they would.

(Q Q You're telling me that there's no possibility

that there could be a release of radioactive material in the

water unless there was a general emergency?

A (WITNESS HEARD) There may be a release of

radioactivity into the water.

'

18

A (WITNESS HEARD) Are you talking about

contaminated water?
20

Q I'm talking about contaminated water.

i
A (WITNESS HEARD) Or gases released into the !

O 22
,

|
'

atmosphere?

( Q Either one.

MR. CASSIDY: It may make a difference. Which
I

ACE R EPORTING. INC,
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one are we talking about? 7852
)

) Q Would any of the previous questions that I have

.

asked, you are assuming that we were talking about gases
3

('3
V released?

4
.

JUDGE FRYE: The contention is in the water?
5

MR. WETTERHAHN: Mr. Chairman, for the record,
6

the uention of Mentor Waterworks, I think, it is important

if we can write proposed findings that counsel identify the

point that she's talking about.i
i 9

MS, WEBB: The witness uses the term, " Mentor

Waterworks." His first sentence, " Mentor Waterworks, if

; necessary, radio communications within Mentor Water and

(( Zimmer Plant could be checked by placing a radio-equipped'

monitoring team at the waterworks."

He uses the terminology and he should know

where it is.
16

17

18

19

20

21

('':
V 22

23

/^N
'k.) 24
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I MR. WETTERHAHN: He said he did not, and you 7853f

iQ
2 identified -- well, if you want to play cat and mouse, go

.

3 ahead.

4 JUDGE FRYE: Now --

5 MR. CONNER: If the Board please, I think there

6 should be clarification between conceivable deposition which

7 a cite emergency would have already been declared, and evacuatio n

8 ordered and the release of radiocativity into the river, which

9 is what'she seems to be talking about now, and I think the

10 record is very unclear on this point.

11 JUDGE FRYE: I think it is too. Can you

12 straighten this out on that?
O

k-] 13
I
' MS. WEBB: Let me try.

14 Q Mr. Heard, what set of assumptions were you using

15 when you were answering my previous questions?

16 A (Witness Heard) I was thinking more in the
.

17 terms of a gaseous release of radioactivity.

18 Q-- Okay. And then that gaseous release would

19 effect the water? How does the gaseous release effect the water?

20 A (Witness Heard) Well, if it is deposited in

21 the water, it would certainly have to be monitored.

22 0 Okay.

A (Witness Heard) It is not a particulate release23 -

24 so we are not looking for particulate matter, but the water would

certainly have to be monitored.

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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7854
.

1 Q So we have two instances, don't we, where we need

'()2'

monitoring? We also need monitoring for the instance of a
.

3 radioactive release of water into the Ohio River, correct?

O
4 A (Witness Heard) If there was a release intre

5 water, you would certainly need monitoring.

6 Q Now, would any of the previous answers in that

7 instance be changed from what you had previously stated? We

8 still have a deployment time of three-and-a-half to four hours.

9 We still have a lab that is at Falmouth at the

10 closest which, depending on which part of Campbell County you

n are in, is an hour to an hour-and-a-half away, correct?

12 A (Witness Heard) That is correct.

13 Q Okay. What about cisterns? Is there any place

ja in the plan where it deals with monitoring to be done of

15 people's cisterns?

16 A (Witness Heard) I don't know.

17 Q Do you think that that might be an bnportant

18 thing to consider in this plan given that there are a number

19 of people within Campbell County who do rely on cistern water?

20 A (Witness Heard) If a citizen has a water system,

21 be- it a well, cistern, or whatever source of water and feels

O 22 ehat ehere is e need for sanitary contro1 gersonne1 to determine

23 the safety of the water to drink, they can request it. If it is

( ) 24 in the case of radioactivity and the capability does not exist

at the county- -to monitor that, they would certainly request

ACE REPORUNG. INC
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I
f- the radiological people to help from the State. 7855

xO
2 Q How are they going to know that there has been

.

3 a radioactive release?
.

4 A (Witness Heard) Well, if there is a radioactive

5 release, I certainly hope that the prompt notification system

6 and all other systems would have so indicated.

7 Q You are telling me that while people are trying

8 to evacuate or take shelter that they are also supposed to

9 be calling RCB in Frankfort ta come out and monitor., take

10 samples from their well or from their cistern, to see whether

11 or not they can drink the water while they are taking shelter?

12 ....A (Witness Heard) No. .

<O
13 -Q .What provisions does the plan make in the event'

14 that the.take-shelter order is given, people are to be,within

15 their homes?

16 They-are dependent either on the well water or

17 cistern water. What provisions does the plan make for the

18 monitoring of their water so that they even know whether or not

19 they can drink it?

20 A (Witness Heard) I don't know.

21 MS. WEBB: Just a moment.

22 (Discussion held off the record.)

23 Q Now, Mr. Heard, can you tell me whether or not

24 the State of Kentucky has any plans regarding the transportation
|

of uncontaminated drinking water given that people's water has
ACE R EPORDNG. INC.
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I become contaminated? 7856, . .

(:)
2 A (Witness Heard) I do not know.

.

3 0 Did you review the interrogatories that the() l

City of. Mentor had sent to the State of Kentucky before you4

5 filed your answers or you prepared your testimony?

6 A (Witness Heard) Some cf the interrogatories were

7 reviewed prior to the preparation of the prefiled testimony,

8 and some.were reviewed following it.

9 They came in after some had been prepared and

10 some had not been prepared.

11 0 can you tell me whether or not the State of

12 Kentucky has a plan for rationing of uncontaminated water within

( ( ) 13 the 50-mile ingestion pathway?

14 A (Witness Heard) No.

15 0 Did you answer, Mr. Heard?

16 A (Witness Heard) I said I do not know.

17 0 Mr. Heard, I am going to refer you to

18 Interrogatories No. 68 and No. 69.

19 MR. WETTERHAHN: Obj ection. Before he examines
1

20 this, there is writing on it. I do not know what it says, but
!
|

| if he is going to 'be presented with 68 and 69, I do not want21

( ) 22 anyone else's comments on it.

23 MS. WEBB: If I cover up the writing, I am--

( ) 24 sorry, I did take notes on it.

MR. BARTH: Can we see it before him? It is

ACE REPORMNG. lNC.
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1 normal procedure. 7857

2 MS. WEBB: Don't you have copies?
.

3 Mm"- MR. BARTH: I want to see what you handed him.

O-
4 It is normal procedure in court.

5 Q Did you have a chance to review these?

6 A (Witness Heard) No, ma'am.

7 Q Okay. Let me give you another'one.

8 Does the State of Kentucky not respond that they

9 do not have plans for either one of those situations?

10 A (Witness Heard) And what were those two

11 situations again?

12 0 Okay. Interrogatory No. 69 the question is:

( ( ) 13 " State whether or not the plans have been formulated regarding

ja .the transportation of uncontaminated drinking water."

15 And the response is: "No plans have been formed

16 yet." Is that correct?

17 A (Witness Heard) Are you asking me whether that

18 is what the interrogatory said?

19 0- I am asking you if that is right.

A (Witness Heard) Yes.20

21 Q Okay. And Interrogatory No. 68 states: " State

( ) 22 whether or not the plans have been formulated regarding the

23 rationing of uncontaminated water for each of the counties

( ) 24 within the 50-mile ingestion pathway emergency planning zone

in Kentucky."

ACE REPORENG. INC.
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, . .

_1 And the response is: "It is the prerogative of 7858

2 the water district to decide what method of water rationing.
.

3 No formaI' plank exist." Is that not correct?

4 A (Witness Heard) That is as I recall the. answer,

5 yes. .
.

6 Q In'your answer, you state that, if necessary,

7 radio communications between Mentor Water Works and the

8 Zimmer Plant could be affected by placing a radio-equipped

9 monitoring team at the water works.
,

10 Now, have we established that the monitoring

11 team is coming from Frankfort; is that your understanding of

12 the plan?

i()
'

13 MR. CASSIDY: Objection, asked and answered.

14 A (Witness Heard) Yes.

15 0 Now, where in the plan does it call for a

16 radio-equipped monitoring team to be stationed at any specific

17 water works within Campbell County?

18 A (Witness Heard) Okay. I would like to refer you

I

l 19 to starting on Page D-3 of the State Plan, staring on line 310.

20 Does that identify it?

21 Reading all the way through to line 332 or even

22 further to 340, that is the complete state sequence of events,

1

23 mobile field monitoring team, seven of them, radios.

O
24 " Radio capabilities as well as air sampling

systems," so it is both coastant monitoring of the air and the

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
CINCINN Afl. OMoo
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- I water. .The system is well provided for. 7859

2 Q Where does it say- that monitoring teams are going
.

3 to be placed at the various water works to do monitoring?

4 MR. CASSIDY: Object, Your: Honor. One, it is

5 argumentative. Secondly, that is, as we have heard throughout

'

6 the course of this testimony, something that is not required

7 by NUREG 0654.

8 The specifics of where a particular

9 radiological team will be placed in a specific site, other than

10 those sampling sites which are identified in the plan, is

11 something that is in the discretion of the decision makers at

12 the time of the event based on the direction of the release and

()(
13 a number of factors and, therefore, it is not reduceable to

14 something to put in a planning document.

15 JUDGE FRYE: Does the plan state where these

16 monitoring stations are going to be located?

17 A (Witness Heard) No, sir.

18 JUDGE FRYE: It does not? Okay.

19 A (Witness Heard) But there is nothing that

20 says which way- the wind is going to be blowing either.

21 JUDGE FRYE: I understand.

( ) 22 A (Witness Heard) They are to be placed wherever
|
I

23 they are needed. It said that specifically on line 252 of

24 Page D-3: "These monitors will be organized two shifts of

seven two-man teams, additional training," and so forth.

ACE R EPORUNG. INC.
CINCINN ATl. ONIO
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|
1 |They are capable of doing everything that is 7860

O |
2 required in the way-of field monitoring. In fact, they go

.

3 beyond the requirements of 0654.

O '

4 Q Mr. Heard, let me ask you this: Do you think it

5 is important that there be uncontaminated water available for

6 people during a radiological emergency?

7 A (Witness Heard) Yes.

8 ..Q Then it would be necessary to have plans for

9 distribution and transportation and storage of uncontaminated

10 water, would it not?
t

11 A (Witness Heard) It would be well to have a

12 procedure.to provide water for those individuals that needed

13 water, but;I am not sure that when you use the word plan, are

14 you implying that it should be in the state plan, that

15 uncontaminated water would be made available to those in need

16 or something of that nature?

17 0 I am asking you whether or not you think it is

18 important that the State of Kentucky plan for the storage, the.

19 transportation, and the distribution of an uncontaminated water

20 supply to its citizens in the event that there is a contaminated

21 water supply?

22 A (Witness Heard) I am not -- I do not think that

23 is a state responsibility. They-do not provide for it now.

24 .Q Well, whose responsibility is it, then?

A (Witness Heard) Whata is the source of water?
ACE REPCRTING. INC.
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l'

I Q Well, there are many sources of water. You tell 7861

0
2 me what are the sources of water for Campbell County?

.

3 MR. CASSIDY: Argumentative. Asked and

O
4 answered. Object.

5 JUDGE FRYE: I will sustain that one.
,

6 Q What are the various sources of --

7 JUDGE FRYE: I - sustained it.

8 MR. BARTH:' That means you cannot ask it.

9 Q Okay. So it is your testimony that the

10 State of Kentucky does not need to make plans regarding an

11 uncontaminated water supply for its citizens?

12 MR. CASSIDY: Objection. Asked and answered.

\ ( ) 13 Same question only -different form.

14 JUDGE FRYE: I think that is in the record.

15 Q It is a function of the county plan then?

16 A (Witness Heard) The question is: Is it a

17 function of a county plan?

18 Q Sould the county plan for that?

19 MR. CASSIDY: Your Honor, I am going ") obj ect

20 at this juncture. I have let it go for awhile, but the issue

21 is, first of all, whether or not in terms of what should be in

()22 the planning document, whether or not it is required by NUREG

23 0654, and if the requirement is not NUREG 0654 and if that is

( 24 counsel',s arguement on this point, then this is the wrong form

to argue what is in NUREG 0654 and 10-CFR 50.47, the question

ACE REPORTING. INC. !
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I is whether or not it is required to be in the plan. 7862

0 2 JUDGE FRYE: Well, I am going to overrule it.
.

3 Mr. Heard, whose responsibility is it to plan

O 4 for the supply of uncontaminated water?

5 WITNESS HEARD: I don't know that that -

6 responsibility is spelled out anywhere, sir. ,.I don't recall

7 having --

8 JUDGE FRYE: Within the State of Kentucky, you

9 simply do not know who it is that worries about that sort of

10 thing?

II A |(Witness Heard) I.can site from experience

12 that when a water system becomes contaminated, they would call

i O 13 on an adjacent water system.

14 If they do not have,the means to carry the water,

15 they would call on the state. If they do not have the means,

16 we have called on as an emergency management agency to attempt

17 to get water carriers or some form of -- we have even laid pipe

18 in an emergency right across the ground for 30 miles to pump

19 water into a community with a water system that has become

20 flooded,or was destroyed by tornados so there are expedient

21 actions that can be taken, but I don't recall any of the things

22 being in a plan. It is what is done at the time.

23 JUDGE FRYE: I see. You simply are not familiar

24 with the state's method of dealing with this sort of a problem?

A (Witness Heard) That is correct, sir.

|
ACE R EPORTING, INC.
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ICI-20'

1

C. or. IIeard, do you have the NUREG in front of 7863
1-

; /' you?O
2

A. (h'ITNESS HEARD) Yes, ma'am. -

3

O) O ilould you refer to page 10?
u.

,

A. (WITNESS HEARD) Page 10?
S

C Yes.

6
A. (UITMESS IIEARD) I have it.

7

0 Uould you just read that first paragraph to !
8

us, please?
9

2".R . WETTERI!A!!M : It speaks for itself.
10

JUDGE PRYE: That's correct.
11

MS. UEDB: Okay.
12

o MR. WETTERIAHN: We don't have to burden the
'(

13
racord.

14

0 Okay. NUGEG indicates the planning basis

15
should, for the ingestion of exposure pathway includes the

16-

planning to identify the major exposure pathways for

17

contaminated food and water and the associated control and
18

interdiction points and methods.

19
Okay. If you got contaminated water, uhat

20
do you do with that contaminated water?

21
Does your interpretation of this mean that

22
the state should plan for the contingency of having

23
contaminated water and uhat to do uith it?

A. (UITMESS HEARD) You mean what to do with the

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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2

supply,.say, the Ohio River became contaminated? 7864
1

'

G Uell, say the water in the waterworks becomes
"

2

contaminated. '

3

() Do you think it's something necessary for the
~

4

state to plan for?
S

A. (MITHESS HEARD) 0' ell, I think that if the
6

'

source of water or the processed water from the waterworks
7

was found to be contaminated, they would cut the valve off
8

and keep it out of the system, they would not let that water
9

get into the system.
10

G Don ' t you think it 's necessary , then, to have
11

plans to make sure that that is , indeed, what happens , that
12

(~1 that water supply is cut of f from the general public?
- 13

A. (UITNESS HEARD) I would think that those
14

procedures are in place at waterworks now.
15

There are things that contaminate water other
16

than radioactivity; in fact, that's probably the least of
17

any element that would contaminate a source of water.
18

C From your reading of the Plan, can you tell me
19

whether or not the waterworks and what they are to do in the
20

event that there's contaminated water within their system,
21

what they are to do?me

J 22 ,

A. (UITNESS HEARC) In the Plan, in the State Plan?
23

-c1 G That's correct.
r

J 24
A. (UITNESS E"ARD) I don ' t think I could probably

ACE REPORWNG. INC.
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3

find that in the State, Plan. .np
1

'

,_.
> > 7865s

- G Uhat _ about the county plan?
2

A I'm not sure it's in the county plan. It '

() probably would not be in the county plan.

G And do you realize that there's additional

problems, also, in t' hat-people who have cisterns buy their
6 i

water, very of tentimes , fror the city waterworks?

Have you ta. that into consideration' in your.

1

review of the plan?
9

A (MITNESS HEARD) Mo.
10

G Do you think that that eventuality is something
'

11

that should be planned for?
12

A (UITNESS HEARD) I rion't see htw that has>

any impact at all on anything, if they buy water and it's
- 14

'

s-

good water.
15

G Uhat if it's contaminated water?
16

A (WITNESS HEARb) Well, I don't think the
17

city would be selling contaminated water.
,

e idi
'

i G Don't you think it is necessary to plan, to
i 19

make sure that the city does not sell contaminated water?
204

A (UITNESS EEARD) Well, I think those plans are

( 21 )
provided for.

'

( ) 22
G And where in this plan? You show me where it'si

23;

provided for.
,

s 24

A (UITNESS HFARD) They monitor the air, they
|

# '
ACE REPORT NG. INC.; s
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4

monitor the water. 7866
1

If it's contaminated, wherever that air is
X> 2

being breathed, chorever that water is being used, they vou1J. .

3
'' tell them not to do it. "They," beinc the radiological
'~' 4

health people.
5

G Five to seven hours after the potential
6

release?
7

A (WITNESS HEARD) These are fixed -- this either
8

is or will be in place, this is not something that's going to
9

happen, this is ongoing, all the time, ongoing.
10

They've got' fixed monitors.
11

0 In the water?
12

f- A (UITNESS HEARD) According to the State Plan
; i

V 13
(nodding head af firmatively) .

14

Page D-4, lines 3.26 and 3.27, "Seven fixed'

15

realtime radiation monitors have been installed on the
16 ,

I;entucky side of the Ohio River in a ring around ZPS-1. These
17

monitors are corposed of PAR Industries Guardian Environmental

18

Monitoring Systems with radio telenetry capabilities as well as

19
air sampling systems which can be triggered from a remote

20
location and the sample collected at a later tire. "

21
0 Uhere does that say that they ' re sampling

(-) 22
water? I: ave you checked? Can you verify? Do you know from

23
vour own personal knouledge whether that system is designed

.I
~

24
to ronitor the water in the Chio River or anywhere els'e?

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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3

A (UITNESS IIEARD) To , but if there's a release 7867

(] of radioactive water from the ::immer Power Station, the,

Kentucky radiological health people vould be the first peopic *

3

{ Q to be notified.

9 In Frankfort?
5

A (1?ITNESS !!EARD) In Frankfort.
6

G If there 's a release of radioactive water --
7

A (11IT iESS IIEARD) If there's a release, they
0

i

wouldn't have to monitor it, the Utility would monitor it,
9

but they wouldn't have to monitor to stop the intake of
; 10

water from the Ohio River or the utilisation of vater from
11

the Ohio River.
12,

( MS . 11EDB : That's all.

JUDGE FRYE: Applicant, any questions?
14

MR .11ETTERHA!I::: I e have no questions of this
15

witness.
16

'

,

21R . BARTH: The Staff has none. '

17

2tR. CASSIDY: I have some, Your IIonor. t

18 *

REDIRECT EXAMINATIO: !

19

BY MR. CASSIDY:
20,

G Mr. Ecard, you testified you don't recall
21

3 uhere in the State Plan it is addressed -- you have a copy
22

'

of the State Plan?
. 23

A (??IT:!ESS !TARD) I have a copy of the State
24

Plan.

! ACE REPORTING. INC.
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C. I direct your attention to F-ll. 7868
1

ex A. ('7IT::ESS IIEARD) F-ll?' '
2

C. YC3. -

3

,' I direct vour attention seccifically to li".o'

.

'd 4
- -

7.31; do you see that?
5

A. ("IT:ESS HEARD) I'm looking at it.
6

C. Ohay. I would ash vou to read lines 7.31
7

through 7.42 for the record.
8

A. (UITNESS I! PARD) " Protective actions" --
9

MS. MEBB: Your Honor, I'll make the sano
10

objection --
11

JUDGE PRYr: Sustained.
12

i,
"R. CASSIDY: Are you looking for it?

,

i s 13
:15. ITDB : :To , I'n n hing the sare objection

14

that uns nade to nine.

15

Fe don't have to burden the record.
16

!!R. CASSIDY: I didn't nahe an objection to
17

burden tha record.
18

If I nay, Your I:onor, the witness --- it is

19

obvious from his testinony that the witness has no recollection

20
of "here the State Plan or what the State Plan has said and,

21
in fact, his testinony was that he didn't even recall if it

'n
; 22

was in the State Plan.
23

Obviously , he has no past recollection.
c

j 24
''

This is not a situation uhcre his prior testiron",

ACE R EPORTING. INC. '
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that looking at that is going to refresh his recollection. 7869

-(]) JUDGE FRYE: Obviously, it wasn' t you, but

.

someone objected.

O, :ta. urTTERHAnn: av on1r osseceton was --

JUDGE FRYE: To exactly this procedure being
5 '

followed by !!rs. Uebb but that's why I sustained the objection.
6

MR. WETTERHAHH: My only objection is reading
7

it out loud in the record.
8

JUDGE TRYE: Certainly you can get it in.
9

G Iir. Heard, would you take a moment to read
10

those lines to yourself?
11

A (UITNESS HEARD) I've read it.
12

{]) G Does that refresh your recollection as to

whether or not the State Pl'an provides for determining whether
14

or not the water supply is contaminated and whether to provide
15

water in the event a water supply is contaminated?
15 -

A (UITNESS HEARD) It does bo th, yes.
17

G So, contrary to your prior testimony, the
18

State Plan does make those provisions that Mrs. Webb was
19

inquiring about; is that not correct?
20

A (MITNESS HEARD) Yes.
21

0 *!r. Heard, do you havc the Carphell Ccunty0- 22

Plan there uith you? Don't put that away, leave the State
23

Plan.
O 24

A (UITHESS HEARD) Yes.
,

ACE REPORUNG,1Nt1
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0 I uould direct your attention to Annex D in 7870
1 |... .

/'N the Campbell County Plan.U
2<

A (UITNESS HEARD) Anne:: D? -

3

(]) G Annex D as in dog.

A (UITNESS HEARD) I have it here.
5

G Now, Mrs. Mobb had asked you before on
6

; cross-examination whether or not there were fixed points
7

for determining where samples were going to be taken from
8

in the course of monitoring for radiation, after release at
9

Zimmer.
10

Do you recall her asking that?
11,

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.

12
- G I would direct your attention to page D-2-1;,

would you find that, please?

14
A (MITNESS HEARD) I have it.

15
B That is a map indicating the specific points

16 '

where ronitoring stations will be set up, is it not?

17

Do you see the map I'm referring to, Mr.

18
Heard?

19
A. (MITNESS HEARD) I see it but I don't relate

20
it to where monitoring stations will be set up.

21
0 Would you read the title?

.

22
A (WITNESS UPARD) The base nap for all site

23
dose calculations, if I'm looking at the same map, U. H. Zimrer-)

(/ 24
Nuclear Pouer Station. |

*

1

I
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| 9

('. That's correct, Appendi:: D-2. 7871
1

(V~)
A (l'ITNESS HEARD) Bec your pardon?

2
'

0 It's identified as Appendi>: D-2. -

i (a) A. (MITMESS HEARD) E or D?
'

4

0 D as in dog.

L (HITNESS HEARD) Yes.
6

7

8

9

"

10

11

12

( (U 13
'T

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

m(j 22
23

7m,
is 24d
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Q I would also direct your attention to Page D, 7872

) as in dog, 4-1 in that same section, if you would.
2

'

A (WITNESS HEARD) I have that.

C/ O Does that refresh your recollection as to
,

whether or not 'here are fixed points for monitoringc

radiation release from the Zimmer Plant?
6

A (WITUESS HEARD) Yes.

Q And that's a list of specific points that go

on for three pages where monitoring will be done, is it not?
9

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.

MR. CASSIDY: Nothing further.

MS. WEBB: I have some further recross.
12

(( FURTHER CROSS-EXAMINATION
V 13

BY MS. WEBB:
14

Q Okay, Mr. Heard, if you will keep that Appendix

D-4 in front of you of the Campbell County Plan, where are

the waterworks listed in that list as to a place that's to

be monitored?
18

MR. CASSIDY: Objection, your Honor. The Plan

is in the record. The list speaks for itself.

JUDGE FRYE: I think we're going to let her go

ahead,'

t/ 22

A (WITNESS HEARD) Well, there is a tower at the

' ~ ' , base of the Lenoxburg water tower. I don't know by name
s_/ 24

where the various water systems in Campbell County are. So,

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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CR-21
)

I don't know if these are roads and crossroads. 7873j
(~,
(~J Q S y u can't tell me whether or not there are

2
.

any waterworks on there?
3

,

i' / A (WITNESS HEARD) That's correct, I cannot tell
i

-

4

Y***5

Q Now --

A (WITNESS HEARD) I could probably take the time
7

to look over the list and maybe find one, but without knowing

how the waterworks are identified, I cannot.
9

0 W uld you take my assurance, if I told you
10

there was not one on there?
jj

MR. WETTERHAHN: This is what I meant by cat
p

(_) 13 and mouse, you know.i

JUDGE FRYE: Overruled.g

MR. CASSIDY: I would object to the form of

the question, your Honor.g

JUDGE FRYE: What's the matter with the form of
37

the question?
18

MR. CASSIDY: She's asking him to accept a
)9

representation that she's making without making referenceg

to the specific appendix as to whether or not it's there org
c

(_) 22 n t.

JUDGE FRYE: Well, she first asked him to look
23

"-

()g at it and he could not identify any.
_

MR. CASSIDY: That's correct.
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JUDGE FRYE: So, I think, it's a proper question. 7874
j

Q Mr. Heard?/
2

A (WITNESS HEARD) Would you repeat the question?
'

3
_

,

V 0 Okay, I asked you whether or not you would take
4

my assurance there is not a waterworks on that list?
3

A (WITNESS HEARD) Well, I would nate for the

record to reflect I did not believe you, so, I will accept
7

y ur word.
8

Q Now, you stated that you're not from the area
9

and, therefore, you weren't familiar with all of these roads.

Have you inquired as to whether or not a person from Frankfort

may know where they are going to all of these various spots to

( take these samples?'

MR. CASSIDY: Objection, your Honor. It calls

for -- It's highly speculative in terms of what persons we

are talking to. We are talking about the entire radiological --

JUDGE FRYE: Did he make the inquiry?

MR. WETTERHAHN: That's getting beyond the

redirect.
19

Q Do the monitors know where they are going

pursuant to this list?

''' JUDGE FRYE: Let's go back to your first)
t/ 22

question. Did you make an inquiry about whether they did

"
/

') 24
know where they were going?

v

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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JUDGE FRYE: Okay. 7875

( ; Q Now, as to the other, the Kentucky Plan, F-ll,
a 2

Page F-ll, that Mr. Cassidy referred you to earlier, and I'm '

- s

( ') referring you to the third paragraph under the protective
4'

actions to satisfy the preventive PAG for water.

A (WITNESS HEARD) I have that.
6

Q Okay. One of the methods identified there

that the State might use would be the rationing of

uncontaminated supplies of water. Have we established that

the State of Kentucky does not have a plan for the rationing

of uncontaminated supplies of water?

MR. CASSIDY: I would like a clarification.
12

Ts . Are we talking about the standard operating procedure?
's.J 13

MS. WEBB: Correct me if I'm wrong. I thought

I showed him the interrogatories. We went through this

before in the rationing of uncontaminated water.

MR. CASSIDY: In that case, asked and answered.
17

MS. NEBB: We're trying to clarify -- We have

established one of those methods they have no plan to at
19

least.
20

JUDGE FRYE: Are you trying to tie this into
21

('s this provision of the Plan?
O 22

MS. WEBB: Right.
23

(~ JUDGE.FRYE: All right. I think the record1

V 21
will speak for itself on that point, really.

|ACE REPORTING. INC.
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MS. WEBB: All right. 7876j

O'

o Does the State of xentucky have a seecific 11an2

that you know about to substitute other beverages? .

3

O, MR. CASSIoY: ob3eceion, your Honor. Ie s eeain

asked and answered as to the difference between water and5

beverages.

JUDGE FRYE: We didn't give it to -- The
7

contention is limited to public water supply.
8

MS. WEBB: He brought it up in redirect. He9

referred Mr. Heard to this paragraph and asked him the
10

question. Well, this is the Plan for the State of Kentucky

with regards to water. |

(On 3uooz rav== 1 aon't a ve the stan in front or

me. Does that refer to other beverages?

MR. CASSIDY: That particular section of the

same PAG use for milk will also apply to water in part.

MR. WETTERHAHN: Two points, Mr. Chairman.

We're still bound by the contention and if the question was

9 -
improper, it should have been objected to. It wasn't

objected to, that's it.

JUDGE FRYE: Let me have a copy of the -- If

you have got an extra copy of this plan, since we have lent

our copies to the witness.

O MR. CONNER: We don't have an extra copy.V 24
JUDGE FRYE: Thank you. I will return it.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
CINCtMN ATl, OMIO
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MS. WEBB: It starts on Line 7.38 and it's that 7877
j

() little paragraph there.
2

JUDGE FRYE: Yeah, it's their substitution by -

3

( beverages and so we'll allow the question.
4

Q Mr. Heard, do you remember the question?
5

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.

Q Okay.
7

A (WITNESS HEARD) This is the Plan, we're
8

reading from the Plan and so I can't say Kentucky doesn't
9

have a Plan.g

Q All right.

A (WITNESS HEARD) So the Plan -- We're reading

( ''~ ; 13 from the Plan that in itself is indicative of the fact they
.~ t_/

have a Plan. I do not have any awareness of a procedure.

O Or any facts to back up the plan, okay?

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's what I just indicated.

There's a procedure that I'm not aware.

Q Do you know whether or not there was a specific

orocedure for that?'
19

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, I just said that I do not

know.
21

( '; Q So Kentucky might do any number of things.~

ss 22
Now, my question is, have you inquired as to what beverage

(~^ would be substituted for contaminated water, have you made
U 24

that inquiry?

A ' st E PO RTI N G. I N C,
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MR. CASSIDY: May I have a moment. I don't have 7878

( .I it in front of me. Let me see what the Plan says. I want,

'

to see what the Plan says specifically, if I may.
3

j (Off-the-record discussion.),

MR. CASSIDY: Thank you for the momentary

indulgence.

A (WITNESS HEARD) Do I have a question?

JUDGE FRYE: Not at the moment.
8

Q Do you know what beverages they are contemplating
9

on substituting?

A (WITNESS HEARD) No.

Q Okay, do you know whether they made any

.,

li j agreements with any other beverage manufacturers to supply
13

those beverages in the event of an accident?

A (WITNESS HEARD) No.

O Okay, so.then you don't know whether or not

the State of Kentucky is capable of implementing that Plan,

assuming that they had a more detailed Plan?

MR. BARTH: Wait a minute.
19

MR. CASSIDY: Objection.

JUDGE FRYE: Let's just stop at, you don't

(~ know whether they are capable of implementing the Plan.
x_/ 22

A (WITNESS HEARD) I don't know of any

(~ j implementing procedures for these protective action guides
, ./ 24-

that are listed in this Plan.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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MS. WEBB: That's all. 7879
j

- () 2 MR. BARTH: The Staff doesn't have any questions,

-

your Honor.
3

O, MR. CASSIDv: No redirece.

JUDGE HOOPER: Mr. Heard, I'm a little bit
3

confused. I want to know what you do or do not know about

water and water monitoring. I guess my biggest concern is
7

the matter that you were asked about concerning notification
8

regarding contaminated water supplies. Are you fam' liar with
9

any n tification procedures to the public in regard to
10

contaminated water?

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir.

([] g JUDGE HOOPER: In other words, taking the

instance that she hypothesizes, cistern water, or other
g

water supplies were contaminated, you don't know how soon

the public would be informed of such contamination?

A (WITNESS HEARD) I can't conceive of a situation
g

where a water supply, cistern water supply can become
18

contaminated by radioactivity without the release of
39

radioactivity.
20

JUDGE HOOPER: I am assuming radioactivity,

I didn't put that restraint on my question.g

A (WITNESS HEARD) I realize that. If there's
23

a release of radioactivity, the public is going to knowy

about it.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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; JUDGE HOOPER: Does the public know -- I asked 7880

-( ) y u when is the public going to be notified with regard to2

3
not drinking the water? You didn't say anything about

() notifying about radioactivity.4_

A (WITNESS HEAPD) I have no knowledge of how5

that notification is to be.

JUDGE HOOPER: Thank you. That was my first
7

que s don .
8

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes, sir.9

JUDGE HOOPER: Are you saying there's going to10

be monitoring done along the Ohio River, but you are notg

exactly sure where this monitoring is to be done, is that

! (]) 13 correct, sir?

A (WITNESS HEARD) That's correct, yes, sir.j,

JUDGE HOOPER: What kind of monitoring will itg

ba, do you know, what type of monitoring it will be?g

A (WITNESS HEARD) It will be air monitoring.j7

JUDGE HOOPER: What about water monitoring,
18

what kind of water monitoring equipment will be in place?
j9

A (WITNESS HEARD) I am not aware of an installed
20

system by the State of water monitoring. I know they takeg

water samples periodically, but I don't know the frequency,('~ g

n r do I know exactly where they take them from.
23

'''. 24 JUDGE HOOPER: The scenario hypothesis is that
a

they will come all the way from Frankfort to take a water

ACE R EPORTING, INC.
|
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sample and to analyze it to find out if the water is 7881

.O
,

contemineeed, is thee e re 11seic grocedure2

.

A (WITNESS HEARD) They have an ongoing water

monitoring program. They would not wait until an accident '

happened or an incident to monitor. They monitor it

periodically to determine what the normal background is and
6

if there's any contamination, any increase in the level of

radioactivit), if there was a -- if there was a release from

Zimmer and there was no teams in the area, it would take

whatever the time is from Frankfort and the Plan indica.es
10

three and a half to four hours to get teams in the field to

do the monitoring.

(O JuocE rRYE: Wou1d you ser this is a -- If it's
m

,

that long of a titae, is there any possibility of people coming

to drink contaminated water?
15

A (WITNESS HEARD) I would not think so, unless

they drink raw water, unpurified water directly from the

Ohio River.
18

JUDGE HOOPER: Do you have any information as

to whether or not people -- there are people drinking water

directly from the Ohio River?
21

A (WITNESS HEARD) No, sir.

JUDGE HOOPER: Thank you, that's all.

JUDGE FRYE: Anything based on that?

MR. CASSIDY: I have a couple, your Honor. |

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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JUDGE FRYE: Is this going to be lengthy? 7882

(.,/ MR. CASSIDY: No, I think only two or three

questions and I suspect they will not be lengthy and, in
'

/i
u> fact, there may not be any responses at all.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
5

BY MR. CASSIDY:
6

Q Mr. Meyer, I want to ask you a question on

this -- Mr. Heard, excuse me, I'm sorry. Do you know from

your experience and your training how long it takes

contamination from airborne release to get into the water

supply, just a yes or no, please?

A (WITNESS HEARD) Yes.
12

(() Q And that's based on the training that you

previously testified that in the previous hearing that you

had on radiological monitoring?
15

A (NITNESS HEARD) Yes.
16

Q Then the airborne release, how long would it

take for that, and I'm not satting forth a Specific in terms

of particulates, but generally for how long would it take for

airborne release to enter into the ground water?

21
.,

/

23
/-

24-

ACE R EPORUNG,1NC.
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1

A. (11ITMESS HEARD) Hell, there are variables that 7883
1

: go into that . If it is a gaseous release and it settles back,
( .- 2_

it depends on the wind and the amount of stored water, processed -

3
'

s water.
t/ 4

0 We are talking about it getting into ground
5

water, not getting into any other system.
6

A. (MIT::ESS IIEARD) The question is how long?
7

0 Yes, if you know. If you do not know, that is
8

fine. I an just asking if you know.
9

A. (UITNESS HEARD) Well, I do know.
10

0 How long?
11

A. (MITNESS IIEARD) Hell, water irl.nediately
12

right outside, the source of water right outside the release,o
7

' L J 13-

if it settled back doun, it would be practically irnediately.
14

If it is an air' orne plune and travels somec
15

distance, it could perhaps dissipate and never contaninate
16

the water.
17

MR. CASSIDY: ::othing further.
18

;

JUDGE FRYE: Does that complete -- |

19

IIS. UED3: Just a noment.
20

:IR . BARTII: Your IIcnor, are we through?
21

JUDGE FRYE: I an not sure whether we are or,

'ss 22
not.

23

MS. "E33: I think I an going to have onc-,

24a
guestion.

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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2

JUDGE FRYE: T hy don' t we take about a
1 7884

15-minute break?
\ s' 2

MR. CASSIDY: If we just have one question, .

3

E' I would rather get that over with.
%- 4

JUDGE FRYE: Okay.
5

MS. WEBB: That is all.
6

JUDGE FRYE: You have nothing. So that would
7

complete this witness ' testimony.
8

Mr. Heard, thank you very much for being uith
9

us. Ue are sorry to have kept you so long. Ce appreciate
10

your testimony.

11

MR. CASSIDY: The witness may now be dismissed?

12

,
- JUDGE FRYE: Yes. Why don' t we take about a

L ' 13
fif teen-minute bredt or so to give you all a chance to

14

confer on this?

15
MR. CONNER: Mr. Chairman , assu~.ing that they

16
have looked at this , it is an indicated schedule of when

17
SOP's will be done , we could recess without coming back.

18
If sorebody wants this explained or something

19
like that, we can, of course, stand around for fif teen cinutes

20
and then come back, but if there is no cbjection to this --

21
JUDGE FRYE: I am not sure thef have had an

. - -

"

oprortunity to look at it.

23

,
.IS. UE3D: Ue are going have sore cbjections.'

a

24s'',
JUDGE FRYE: Let's take a fif tcen-minute bron:..

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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3

IR . CONUER: Ue vill put our panel on, 7885
1

3
identify it and be done with it.r

.. / 2

(Short recess taken.) -

3

JUDGE FRYE: Back on the record, please.( ,

K. / 4

Now, have you all had an opportunity, ?!r. Dennison, :'s . Uebb,
5

to look this over, this being the E=crgency Preparedness
6 l

Completion Schedule for the t'n. Zitter :Tuclear Pouer Station?
7

You have objections?
8

MR. DE":!ISON: I have sore questions, first.
9

That is, the first iten is: By uhon has the document been
10

prenared? And whom will ensure that these completions dates
11

are in any canner accurate?

12

Uho will be responsible to neet those
( ,i / 13,

'

completion dates? And uhat opportunity will the Intervenor
14

have to .make inquiry of these catorials if, in fact, they
15

are completed on the dates that they assert?
16

And, finally, as it uns so bleakly remarked
17

by other members of counsel in this proceeding that while
18

page 27 seems to be the terminating point of the roadre.ay
19

capacity calculation, page 4 seems to be the terminaticn of
20

this particular document. Some tore to come? Is that it?
21

JUDGE FRYE: Mr. Conner,m

( ) 22
? !R . C O !!!E R : 'r, Chairman, well, enc , it is

23
the pccition of the Applicant that we have shown in the record

i
'

' 24
now that there is reasonable assurance, is the term we'have

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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4

7886been using, that the emergency plans can, in fact, be

(]) implemented.

Ue have , in fact, been discussing for cany '

3

() weeks exactly how this will be done and what has been Cone r

with various Sop's and so forth and so on.
5

;

Ue think this is all core or less in the
6

record now except possibly some of the specificity on the
,

7

indicated dates.
8 ,

This is intended in line with Drian Grimes'
9

testimony, among other things to s '.:. ply provide a handy
[

10

guide to the schedule as we see it at this point in time.
11

It was prepared, of course, by CG&E, primarily
12

({} Mr. Ficke under Mr. Borgmann's direction, and that is what

they will testify to if we want to do it this way.
14 '

As to Mr. Dennison's point that he is entitled
15 '

under his Contentions to go on and on and on through the final
16

decommissioning of the plant and the final passing of the
17

half-lives 3,000 or 5,000 years from now is not within the
18

, purview or the scope of this hearing.
19

t

In other words , we submit we have satisfied
20

;the burden of proof. This is intended to be a quick reference
21 p

document to that.
Os

;

22

As I said earlier, we have no objection to
23

putting the panel back on the stand and letting them identify

it and possibly that is the quichest way to do it.

ACE REPORUNG. INC.
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5

If they want to fuss about it, so be it. Me 7887
1

would, however, object most strenuously to trying to go bach

! over the past several weeks again in the guise that this -

; 3

} docur.ent provides something new and different.
1

If that is their objection, we are not going
5

to offer it. We have tIasted enough time now grinding and
6

getting very little out of it, and we will simply _ mail this
7

in to tho' Staff in compliance with Mr. Grimes' suggestion, and
8

that will be the end of it. -

0

We thought it vould be helpful to the Doard
10

to have it, but we have no desire to prolona the hearing.
11

MR. DENUISON: Your Honor, these hearings were
12

established at the request of the Applicant for this Board
. ( ) 13

to determine the sufficiency of that Applicant's plans as they '

14

portain primarily to off-site planning.
15

Now, when the Applicant wants to come in and
16

brings a half of loaf of bread and brings half of it, I do
17

strenuously object to the tactic of the future that there is
18

some suggestion that the. other half will be around sometime
19

by the document, at the latest, June of '02, and presented.
20

I think that from our position, there is no
21

point in prolonging the hearing. The hearing was scheduled

( ) 22
for the purposes of determining the plans as they currently

23

c;;is t , not upon suppositions of the future , inclusive of

( 24
suppositions of completion dates .

.

:

ACE REPORTING. INC.
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-

I think that this has no more bearing on this 7803
1

{} Board than the testimony of Mr. Grimes would have any bearing

on this Board since it addressed no issue before this Board. .

3

(]} ' The circunstances of SOP 's , I uould be the

first to agree that they are part and parcel of the Plan.
5

My question is simply: Where have they been?
6

This Applicant has had an adequate opportunity to present
7

its case in its totality.
8

Uhen they elect to present half of it, then
9

it must be judged on that half.
10

JUDGE FRYE: I think insofar as that is
11

concerned, that raises an issue for the decision.
12

- - MR. DENNISON: All right.
- 13

JUDGE FRYE: So far as this list is concerned,

14

do you have any objection to --

15
MR. DEUMISON: Your Conor, I do not understand

16

its basis on the record. The reason I do not understand
17

its basis in the record is, as T have heard many tires spoken
18

this day that, af ter all, these things were all known before

19
ue over came to the hearing, and if it was something they

20
wanted to address in the course of their direct presentation,

21
they should have done it at that point.

I c'o not even consifer this to be a level of

23
rebutting anything that the Applicant -- pardon te -- that the

Intervenor had presented.

ACE REPORMNG. INC,
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7

7889Mr. Earth and I disagree on the circunstances
1

7 - o f rebuttal . To re, rebuttal has always been that uhich hass

iJ 2
been e:: posed in your adversarv's case to be rebutted.

.

3

MR. COMM2n: Mr. Chairnan, he is fighting a
k' 4

straw man. He are not offering this as rebuttal, just as an
5

aid to the Board. That is all.
6

MR. DEMNISON: If it is an aid to the Board,
7

I have no problem with it being passed out as an aid, but
8

not as evidentiary character.
9

JUDGE Fn'fr: Me vill accept it on that basis .
10

MR. CONNER: I want to rake it very clear that
11

it is not the Applicant's position, if it vould be otherwise
12

rinunderstood on the record, that the FOP 's are a necessary
(_/13

part of the Plan. They clearly are not.
14

Secondly, many, if not all, of these SOP 's

15

marked complete on here were, in fact, provided to the
16

Intervenors on discovery or exhibited to them if they uanted
17

to read thera.

18

thether they did or no t, I have no idea. So
19

this suggestion that this is all something neu and dif ferent

20
at the last minute is simply not true.

21
JUDGE FRYE: 1.'cIl --

-

:IR. CO:iUZ2: May I succcst that this be narked

23
for identification as Applicant's E::hi''it 13 because it cccurs

m
i 24;

^'
to ce that it is going to get '.o c t in th2 record if we do not

ACE REPORDNG. INC.
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8

identify it as sorething. 7890y

I ) IIS . i|CBE : Your Honor, just for the record,
'

2--

I v uld like to note that this list is in response to a nurber '

3

) of interrogatories that I have previously asked and was giveng_ ,

unknown answers by the state of Kentucky to.
3

If this was in existence, I do not care who

prepared it. Applicant stated in their interrogatories that
7

Y "'
8 '

that the State of Kentucky is the one who should nou when
9

their SOP's are going to have a completion date.

The State of Kentuchv consistentiv ansucred
11

' '

in my interrogatories that all of these corpletion dates *.rere

(~ unknown. I just want that noted in the record.'

( ,/, 13

JUDGE FRYE: It is noted.
14

IIR . CO!!NER: As I think I mado clear, but if
15

I didn't, this is the Applicant's best judgnent where these

dates are niven.
17

~

There is no way we can positively say that

everything will be tied up in a red ribbon on 5/1/82,it might
19

oven be 5/3/32.
20

JUDGE FRYE: Just a second.
21

, _

.,_ j

23

, . ,

,?
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1

23-AM

I JUDGE FRYE: Now, you want to mark it for 7891

-O 2 identification?
.

3 MR. CONNER: As Applicant Exhibit No. 15.

O 4 JUDGE FRYE: Mark it for identification as

5 Applicant Exhibit No. 15.

6 (The document referred to

7 as Applicant Exhibit No. 15

8 was marked.for purposes of

9 identification.)

10 MR. CONNER: If I may, if you will look on the

11 sixth line down, on Page 1, there is a gap in the last column

12 and that should be C:C.

-

13
- JUDGE FRYE: That's the line on the left that<

14 says EBS/NOAA?

15 MR. CONNER: That's correct. It's a typo.

16 JUDGE FRYE: It should be C:C?

17 MR. CONNER: Correct.

18 And, over on the third page, under, " Campbell

19 County" tha last item, the correction of the word or the

20 combination of letters, "buth" should be corrected to "but".

21 And then over in the right-hand column, there

( ) 22 should be a ditto mark under the date.

23 JUDGE FRYE: Forgive me, I lost the number, it

( ) 24 was ' Applicants Exhibit 15?

MR. CONNER: Yes, 15.

ACE REPORMNG. INC.
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I JUDGE FRYE: All right. Now, Mr. Dennison, 7892

2 we will have your Brown County people at 9:00 tomorrow?
.

3 MR. DENNISON: That is correct.

,

I have not spoken directly with them this4

5 af tarnoon but my secretary advised me at the last break they

6 said they would be here by 9:00 or, rather by 8:30, I believe.

7 JUDGE FRYE: By 8:30?

8 MR. DENNISON: Yes. So' they will be ready

9 to proceed at 9:00.

10 JUDGE FRYE: Why don't we reconvene, then, and

11 taken them up and then at 1:00 we will take your two witnesses

12 in the af.ternoon, Ms. Webb'.

( ) 13 'MS. WEBB: Okay.

14 JUDGE FRYE: Now, on the assumption that that is

~

15 going to complete this hearing, I want to let you know that in

16 order to catch a plane, Dr. Livingston, whose going to have to

17 leave about 3:00 or 3:30 in the event we are not finished,

18 is there any objection to going into the quorum rule if we are
.

19 going to go any longer?

20 MR. DENNISON: I have no objection.

21 MR. CASSIDY: No objection.

( ) 22 JUDGE FRYE: Anything else we need to take up

23 this afternoon?

. ( ) 24 We will adjourn until 9:00 tomorrow morning.

(THEREUPON, THE HEARING WAS ADJOURNED AT 4:30 P.M .)
Act REPORnNG. |NC.

CINCINN ATL OMIO

,



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - -

..

NUCLEAR ltEtRTLATCitr CO!9EISSICN

This is to certify that the. attached proceedings before the
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel

._

% in the ma,tter of::,

.

Cate of Proceeding,:. March 3, 1982

Docket Muz2ber: 50-358-OL
_. .. ,

_.
PT. ace of Proceeding;, Cincinnati, OHIO

were held. as hereim appears,. and that this is the original transcript
thereof for- the file cf the Ccamissictr

.

-

Patty Artrip -

OffLcial Esporter (Typed.)

d4 MD
'

. _ _ . .

, .

Official Reportar (Signature)

, . ,

'

L

t
_ _ _ _ _ _ - - - - - ^



- _

_ _ _ _ _ -- . _ _ - - _ _ __

|

1

.

NUCLEAR REGULL*.ORY COMMISSICN

This is to certify that the attached proceedings before the
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel I

via the natter of:

.

Date of Proceeding,:. March 3, 1982
)

Docket Mumber: 50-358-OL. '

. . . -. _

-.

PIace of Proceeding: cinc e -1.i, OHIO

wcre held. as herein appearr,. and that this tx tha original transcM,pt
thereof for the file of the Commissierr

.

Connie Rollins
_

Official Kaporter (Typeti)

I ' Laxek To//u s- - ,

'OffLeiaL Repcrter gnature)

,

|

-
!x

,

'

t

i



.

.

NUc::ZAR REGULATORY CO29fISSICK

This is to certify that the. attached proceedings before the
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel

4'in the na.tter of:
Date of Proceeding,:. March 3, 1982

_ . - .

-. --
Docket Mumber: 50-358-OL

_

.

ST, ace of Proceeding: Cincinnati, OHIO

wore held. as hereim appears,. and that this is tha origi=al. transcri;:t
thereof for the ?* ' a- of the Ccamissice

.

Annette Mckeehan
..

Official Kaperter (Typed)

'

Mk It C rd *a. . - . -

Official Reportar (Signature)

1 =,

5g,

I

i

h

- - -_


